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IMPLEMENTATION OF 1981 RECONCILIATION
ACT REPEAL OF SOCIAL SECURITY STUDENT
BENEFIT )

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 1982

Housk oF REPRESENTATIVES,
CoMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS,
SUBCOMMITIEE ON SOCIAL SRCURITY,
Washington. D.CC

The subcommiftee met at 10 am., pursuant to notice, in_room
1100, Longworth House Office Building. Hon. J. J. Pickle (chair
man of the subcommittee) presiding. .

[The press release announcing the hearing follows:]

Free relens o Frday b T

IMPLEMFNTATION 0F THE 1981 RECONCILIATION AT RMPEAL OF THE SOCIAL SECTTRUTY
StupeNT BENERIT B

The Honorable J J Pickle (D Texas, Chuirman of the Subcommittee on Soctal
Secufity of the Committee on Ways and Moeans, US. House of Representatives, an
neunced today that the Subcommttee will hold a hearmg on Friday. February o
19%2, beginning at 10 00 am in -Room 190 of the Longworth House Office Building.
on the implementation of the provigion of dhe 1951 Omnibnfs Reconcihation Act that
eliminated social security children's benefits for college students over age I8

This provision ehminated benefits for children of retired. disabled, or deceased
workers once the child reaches ape 1% or finishes high school, effective for those not
enrolled as a full-time student *n a post secondary school by May 1, 1982 Concerns
hive been raised about the timing of the provision, and the apparent lack of infor
mation about the provision avalable to those who will be affected by it The heanng
will foeus on these concermgs

Commssioner of Soctal Secunity John A Svahn, a witness for the General Ac
connting Otfice, and other mvited witnesses will present testimony

Chairman PickLe. The subcommittee will come to order, and we
will ask all of those visiting with us this morning to have a seat, so
we may proceed.

We have several witnesses scheduled this morning. The leadof?
witness originally was to have been those with the Social Security
Administration.

We have two Members of Congress who have asked to testifv be-
cause they have meetings starting in just a few minutes.

The Chair is going to proceed with the committee hearing and at
this point [ will read an opening statement.

I have got a Texas-size statement here that will take a few min-
utes and others may be gathering, and you can get set for the hear-
ing.

I will now make this the opening statement of the record.

h
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Tor ome e vanons organtatione have vecommended the
chimmation of the ~ocad aeounty stiedent benetit Thene orgamn
tione. henve e hded the Government Accounimy Office, the Con
precaonal Radeet Office. and the Ford, Canter, and Reapgan siduiin
Chratones The Nahanal Commuareraon on aocal ey recommend
vod o parial reduction in these benefibg

The ~tudent benefit o actually s contmuntian of the chald surva
vor beneld m orecopmition of the fact that while the chuld mom cal
lepe he ot che v hkely to nmtan the anme dependeney stntuay
with the family oo hph achool Hssever, ance the socml secn
ity cduadent benelit was paseed an P90, secernl ofher Goverment
tadent avastance proprames have been created

1t c thae dupheation more than anvthimg ele which mggeded
2 ceed to revew the neceraady of the dadent henehit

h teconchation ind vear, the corad wecmdy ddbadent henefd wan
climnated  phawed ont over a tvear petiod The phane out ap
proved e the Lo v ews capid than that reguested by the
Reyran admen-teation. shich wanted to end uew entrantsomto the
pres tam G of Anpned 1941 exoluding from the program thowe who
we teht now freshman i eollepe Howa mume copud than thad ap
proved by thes commttec, which wanted to protect both cnrrent
U himen and thowe who are now  enors i hgth school A prseaed,
the phaveant abo sl mcdude a0 2o porcent annual reduction m
e netit for tho o renumng i the proztam and wall Tanit beneft
poavivent. to anly omondhe a0 vear paving no benefits o Mav,
Trane Jube s anedd Aot

The amendment became Tan Lot Aupraed, aad the elect of the
amendment will began to be feit thee Moy shen nes entonts are
cut off from the propram

Given the admnediate A propoals to cat b b both the cadend
Benefrt and other Sudent aed poogranme, Congresman James Shan
o ol Macow bt i hearings before this obcommattes iebru
ary 19 el cded aboeut the cvenfual s mbabahty of aad to A
dent onerall

Hieabh and Heman cerones Secretars Rickard Sy hesealer an
sveved and 1ot

[ oy . e d e s T e vt e o fhe aeen thit
e et et e b e e Tl me e st e bade o hosed
[ O L T AT and ot e aotn e thare v 1 tate et s tha

! ‘;"' ot e st e it Lo oot IR A CON STV EL  RERT T
oo Or o b pre o b g b e ede ol chanme accomnad e Pading e
) L es ol o v e s b b oo b aeed Toak ot whether e
St oo ce kb et mtered b hue com concern Thoye o e e
Foe e P ade ot and e e ome b ondd scand to look ot tho e Lol o inter
Sovn el Doroenb crtnnde sl e an e that we Jhioudd ool v to ks
e et peeepde o ot Pl thaaoe b the o d aned gt Bt by e hat we hace done

Thi. member o0 vers conecorned that that overview has nat heen
tahen and that the admimsfraton i now facing as wath more edn
cation cate hetore we have had a chance fo find out af the current
prewrai can handle the influx that must come Broms the elimina
tran of the ool security benefits

Abthonugh 1t 1s not totally withan the pndiction of this subeom
mittee, any n-irht the witnes.os can pave s todav an the effect of
the cutback. o other cudent ud prograne: on soaal wecunty
benetierrie. wiil be of wae to thes commttee and the: Congrrens

4]




Alhongls thiae have beea chnngten in he o danl s unity lawe 1o
the pant ottechng benebite, thin s one ol the lew amd one of the
tvrres dran e hunuges wheh will afledt both melividusls already
e thes 1okl the ..5.-.“" wher will svtter o e of suimmer bonelita
aned o perrent ol vedieton oand suedividusie who had un
tieipatedd receiving stipdent benelits o the hitare Notts ation of
These spdyvadualn i vilul as iy st ke uthet nrtangementia
tor the Dinane g of theg edio aben

the Congrese has ot vl pisen sthrecben fo tha s4A regarding
wetihesstoon of cihaer Uoens now st s et or Thoees whio expas fed to
ver eave thene benete oo the futare Whint b been done the BSA
Foers donss on b owt smttive Howeser flan s Invge snd ampor
toarst o+ boange whin ke b been 1 efbeo b omins v lus! Auggunt ansd it dins
vesare an apresseee oufrea b ettt Poo dnsfe the SHA hian relisd
sninly o newe ante et other yeneral pablie selationn temila
b o] bl st adi ned o ta omrrent sbadents nnti) the vped ol
this wenth  wloe ks ey be Fon hete to apply b ather tovmy of
el e werll geed gt ape o sbdents antslbo teenst i befeepee
thoeo foanrs ape 15

Adiitronadly o heoatfeston bad been given to the May ruinft
doate B the antent of the Denals ind The Granman Ltta sathors,
whore versaon of they moendment e nowe law ool ot braan the
propnaarn Hhese ade are s e an heph w hool Thetetaie the
COA B nint been o peeibeen oo sinpe preagshe T e nanvent thgs
dearflinge

Spev g bhe b D ooomdd beapee 20 bl hupne e appresene proglain
that wall alert Al sdtecbeod ol e consn e grroable of fhe an
pending ¢ hagren

Fhoat completos the o loarrasn o ops e ~Lalomen! KT TRy X E
ooty by paben e nost b hean Hthe = areers aplneesaes

O T L R PRO I MU U TN L FETR) that the Meon
b od Congrresos e albesed b fe by b nie they bavere e
Santing s fees agregte o

Wo ool b owrw beoapmnpsrier v abrient oo thst oae anaphit
brane gt foa the tesond ared La son Ve ks any datement v wesh
I aail veosgtnee ot The Heones Jide Fean Deeones o Membes of
{ coygere T Ser o otk aned o e pleaed Y vreagtase e

JEATEMENT OF HON DIOMAS T DOWSNEY A REPHESESDATIVE
IN COMGRES~ FROM THE, ~TATE 61 “t.W YOlth

A Frewear s Phoand e M 2 bormen

U ooant to onenend s B the pronept afbe b that esioany
v Y e one o deliphted e the smment detenedor ot the
ce ol amendnient here aoowodl M ALt freane Seonth O anodins '

Ay Cheutrgan ook that s Laderger beo con whersd e et
ateed entered it the reongsd

Chornar ek The venthbomoan fatenae i Faeoene e e
hie e asted

Ay Dowease M v, Dhase seen e et e this pn
Voonilar rea, altbeagie ned b oo s e b I hoave net g
st o] the Fre adert s effints ta cat the erdent beneht prosran,
el 1ot ot eaeated ot the et thoat v e ke b reen i
fro tndt fomr peeeple ten e dars ablege
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b anerease inreguests tor eariy admissions and a rapidly esca-
Ptz dropout rate amony high school seniors were events for
by pesther hizh school counselors nor college admissions offi-
_sis were cven remotely prepared.

Twe dave apn, 1 testified before two House education subcommit-
trsee o thire matter Nearly all of the members of the subcommit-
©em present at that unt hearing indicated that a great many stu-
Sonte i therr home States are also greatly alarmed by the May 1
viurhiity deadline The large number of telephone calls my office
bogx pecrivesd Prom <imilarly situated individuals from all across the
" ety has served fo underscore the national impact of this rapidly
appreachimg deadhine

(o Janaars 2 1ontreduced legistation IR 53571 to address
rive ammediate problem legishanon which is now before this com-
ey

Thix lewsmbatin works within the basic fiseal parameters of the
Boodoet Fooorsahation Act, and was drafted with the concerns of
hoae ctadents as weell as education officials in mind. HR. 5357 would
ampiv postpone tine eligibthty deadline for these social security
Criration benefits tor an additional 81 days--until July 1, 1982

b coverer ot sctien would alleviate much of the existing confu-
wob by provihig amgple Gime for sentors who only learned of these
elnabninty chang
v properiy enradl oo college summer session study program in
crider T protest ther [ LAY

Foarirgtom nt thue csnt queonciated with the passagé of HR. 5357 in-

I wondd posnt this out to the committee because it is
rnp cost factor of $240 million for the entire 4-
1= estunate 1s based on the rather implausible

e

PERSSS. t eli potentud elizibles are able to meet this July 1
g

Ir o ke penshing May U deadline. T urge the members of
thoe ¢ ot tee to ot apaen [y proposal 48 soon as possible.

Thank o cm'e mHoh :

Mr Diw ey recommended an extenseon of dme to October 1, but
sbeut a4 fiseal nnpact by changing the date of July 1
ol Ul mihon
o extend that date of October 1, we would be opening
i er ot this program to the entire graduating class
it e So veu would be in effect doubling the fiscal
v e iatarion by chammng that date to October
s v jook at the maximum impact of $245 million,
iy we coubd expect less than hadl of those eligible stu-
nte preseativ ehgibde e those benefits to matriulate in college,
vtses seng are talkime about perhaps half of that $245 million
: cpriasd e roa period of 1 Vears, you are talking about an aver-
i el st o perhaps 855 mithon to $30 milhion.
s tour idddren in college. none of which take advantage of
Vher tweratite but 1o krees the problems students have 1n saving
rrleniet fes e by cotbbegte
[t “heer <tudente bad kmewn about this cuteff with sufficient
ove been working Thev could have worked this
by et aboead and matriculated for the fall

IR AR S $£3 153
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We in Government are ‘responsible for not having given these
students the proper notificats>n which is why I personally am so -
concerned about it because I have supported the cutoff of this pro-
gram and I still do. . .

We owe it to these students simply because of our intentional or
unintentional negligence in“extending this date.

My bill simply extends the date and makes no other provision.
However, under my bill by extending the date, it means these stu-
dents would have to enroll in a summer full-time course and actu-
ally be attending full time, and I would think perhaps for those
students who were not able to.or were interested in going tc a ¢ *
summer curriculum that we might also add an amendment to,my :
bill which would“say that they were enrolled and must attend for
the fall semester in order to be eligible for these benefits. '

Mr. Chairman, I really do appreciate the opportunity to appear
before your committee and I do hope that you will give this strong
consideration, and I will again do everything I can to see that the
administration would support something similar to the proposal .
that I have offered and I feel very confident that we will be able to
obtain their support.

[The prepared statement follows:]

STATEMENT oF HoN. GERALD B. SOLOMON, A REPRESENTATIVE IN CONGRESS FroM THE
StaTk or NEw YOrkK

Thank you, distinguished committee members, for providing me with the opportu-
nity to address this joint hearing on an issue of great importance and urgency.

I will be brief in my remarks this morning, as I am certain we are all aware of
the immediate impact of the phase out of the social security educational benefits~y
program upon this vear's high school senior class. :

With the possage of the Budget Reconciliation Act last summer, the Congress
agreed to phase out the postsecondary education benefits program administered by
the Social Security Administration, for an estimated total savings of $2.3 billion.
Those students who would otherwise have been eligible to participate in the pro-
kram will not qualify for eligibility urless they are enrolled in and attending classes
as full time students at a postsecondary education institution before May 1 of this
vear. My purpose in appearing before you here today is not to debate the merits of
our decision of last summer, but merely to report on the current situation with re-
spect to our Nation's high school classes of 1982, and to urge the committee’s favora-
ble consideration of legislation I have introduced to alleviate this problem.

An estimated 100,000 to 150,000 high school senjors are affected by this change in
eligibility for social security education benefits, and because of this large number,
one might understandably assume that the Social Security Administration would
take every step necessary to inform these students of the impending phase out of
the program many of them had been counting upon to attend college. However, this
unfortunately is not the case.

During the January congressional recess, my district offices received many calls
from students, parents, and high school guidance counselors who were shocked to
learn only in January of a major change in the social security laws enacted several
months earlier. In virtuaily no case had information about these eligibility changes
been issued by the. Social Security Administration in the form of official notifica-
tion, but rather word of mouth had altered them to the phasing out of the program.
In some cases, ¢ven the employees of local social security offices were iot fully in-
formed of the nature of these changes, and much misleading information was p
along to bewildered and confused students and school officials. The negligence on
the part of the Social Security Administration in not properly notifying affected in-
dividuals about these changes is incomprehensible. . ’

Even without official notification, word gradually spread informing frightened
high school seniors that unless they were attending college classes as full time stu-
dents by May 1, their social security education benefits would disappear.

ERIC 1y
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Nearly every high school in my home State of New York holds commencement
exercises in late June; obviously, the May 1 deadline would prevent these students
from participating-intheprogram. . . . '

After a series of meetings I conducted with many high school and coliege officials, "~ |
the true impact of this lack of timely notification was apparent. Many seniors were
dropping out of high school and enrolling in joint programs in local community cole
jeges. The sharp increase in requests for early admissions and a rapidly escalating
drop cat rate among high school seniors were events for which neither high school
counselors nor college admissions officials were even r otely prepared.

Two days ago, I testified before two House education subcommittees on this
matter. Nearly all of the members of the subcommittees present at that joint hear-
ing indicated that a great many students in their home. States are also greatly
alarmed by the May 1 eligibility deadline. The large number of telephone calls my

* office has rr.eived from similarly situated individuals from all across the Nation
has served {v underscore the national impact of this rapidly approaching deadline."

On January 26, I introduced legislation (H.B. 5357) to address this immediate
problem—legislation which is now before this committee. . .

This legislation works within the basic fiscal parameters of the Budget Reconcili-
ation Act, and was drafted with the concerns of students as well as education offi-
cials in mind. H.R. 5357 would simply postpone the eligibility deadline for:these
social security education benefits for an additional 61 days—until July 1, 1982. This -
course of action would alleviate much of the existing confusion by providing ample
time for seniors who only learned of these eligibility changes very recently to gradu-
ate with their classmates and properly enroll in a college summer sessicn study pro-
gram in order to protect their eligibility.

" Estimates of the cost associated with the passage of H.R. 5357 indicate a maxi-
mum cost factor of $245 million for the entire 4-year period, and this estimate is
based on the rather implausible assumption that all potential eligibles are able to
meet this July 1 deadline.

In light of the impending May 1 deadline, I urge the members of the committee to
act upon my proposal as soon as ‘possible.

Thank you once again. .

Chairman Pickie. I am very impressed with your concluding
statement, Mr. Solomon, when you say you are encouraged that
they would agree to this change. Have you talked to someone in
the administration? Are you led to believe by virtue of conversa-
tion that they would cornmit themselves to extending this to July?

Mr. Sor.omMON. Mr. Chairman, as I mentioned before, I have been
a very strong supporter of the administration and sit well with
them, if that is what you want to say. X

1 have talked to a number of people and let them know my con-
cerns, and I get the feeling, without getting any specific affirmative
answer, that we could look to the support.

I don’t think that we could, if we were trying to reinstate the
program,™ don’t think we could gain the support if we were to in-
clude the graduating class of 1983 which would happen if we
simply extended the date from May 1 to October 1, but if we had a
bill which would guarantee these students of the graduating class
of 1982 that they could be eligible for the benefits for the fall se-
. mester, [ think we could look to their support.

b Chairman PickLE. As you know, Mr. Solomon, and we will go
into this in greater detail at another hearing, but as a matter of
. review, the administration origin~lly had recommended to the Con-
gress te cut off the student benetits, all of them, as of August 1, or
. August in 198, all of them. .

’ This subgommittee had recommended in an effort to try to ac-
commodaté the administration to save some funds that we ‘could
phase out the student benefit program over a period of 6 yéars, in-
cluding the 4 years of those in college at this time and juniors and

~
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seniors, so that in all fairness we would give sufficient notice to
parents and they could plan. ,

* 'It"'was not successful because this amendment was passed in the
Senate and Gramm-Latta prevailed later, and that is the present
situation now. '

It is difficult for me to see that the adiinistration would now

have a change of heart, and say that we would be willing to consid-
er postponing the date and roll it back to July 1 instead of May 1, ™
in view of their earlier recommendation that they are cutting it all .

off in 1981, but if you have had conversations with them, and I
know you have received an affirmative action, I assume a nod or
head shake or something. ' .

Can you tell me more? We have got to determine, do we want to
get into the budget aspect:of it, and we will be hearing from the
SSA witnesges, and I hope you can stay and hear them.

The immediate thing we must do is to have it handled, and look
to the future and see what we can determine.

If you could give me sore information as we go along, who you
talk to, it would be very important to this committee. .

Mr. SoLomoN. :‘Mr. Chairman, you know, the administration was

interested in cutting off the program entirely in one fell swoop, did
compromise to the phaseout ‘of 25 percent over the period of time;
so that they were interested in compromising, and I don't think
that the administration was aware of how this was handled by the
Social Security Administration, and I don’t mean to really point
too much of a finger at them, but it was mishandled, and the ad-
ministration will certainly take that into consideration.

If the administration, and face it, the Social Security Administra-
tion is a part of the administration, if they have erred, then the
administration is certainly interested in correcting an error.,

I will stay as long as I can. o

Chairman PickLE. I thank you.

Mr. SoroMoN. I thank the chairman.

Mr. Jacoss. The chairman has already indicated to you what the
position of this subcommittee has been with respect to that subject,
that it might be somewhat less cold blooded if this program were to
be phased out, to phase it out in such a manner as to give suffi-
cient notice for families to make other plans, because there is a
doctrine, I believe, in the law called “detrimental reliance,” and
the Government, particularly in the case of the social security
system, would like to at least feign some sort of quasi contractual
relationship with thé people who pay the social security taxes.

My question is in a general nature. On reflection, do you think
that these omnibus reconciliation approaches are a wise way to
proceed to legislate, particularly in the case of the Gramm-Latta
vehicle last summer which-I believe a member of our committee,
Mr. Jenkins, criticized during debate and held up his family Bible
and said, ‘“This is the only document that I will take on faith.”

There were not very many people in the House who knew what
was in the vehicle, were there? It was taken on faith.

Mr. SoLomoN. It was taken on faith, and unfortunately the Con-
gress does move very slowly.

Sometimes it can be helpful or a great hinderance, but consider-
ing the fiscal restraints that we are under today, I think it was

lo
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necessary. 1 supported the Gramm-Latta Reconciliation Act as
many members of this committee did, and I think it was necessary
and it has us heading in the right direction. .

Now, I would not prefer to sce us do it that way, but on the other
hand, when you run as late in the session as we have, and we
really have not done our job, then perhaps it might be the only
way. .

l\%r. Jacoss. How late in the session was it when we passed that?
Wasn't that July? :

(Mr. SoLomMoN. Yes.

(Mr. Jacoss. Not terribly late in the s‘(fg:ion.

“Wasn’t that the vehicle that they passed a young woman’s name
and phone number as part of the law in thé House? .

They ‘didn’t even notice that was there. I read that in the news-
paper. . : S

Mr. SoLomoN. I remember reading something about that.

Mr. Jacoss. It seems to me there is rather clearly some pork in
the poke that the House swallowed on faith.

It might lead to jibes, that the Congress does not notice what it .
- was doing, because Congress did not know what it was doing when
it passed that bill. C

As I recall, the House measure knocked out all the U.S. weather
stations from coast to coast.

Did you know that?

Mr. SoLoMmoN. Yes, I did.

Mr. Jacoss. Maybe it is best to look hefore you leap and wise leg- .
islafgion is the product of those who are informed rather than taken
on faith. ‘

I think that the gentlemnan has made a useful contribution.
There will be more rejoicing when one sinner repents, and I re-
spect you for coming here and doing just that

Mr. Soromon. Thank you.

Chairman PickLE. The Chair now would ask the representatives
from the Social Security Administration to come forward, Mr. Paul
Simmons, and Mr. Elliot Kirschbaum, and any others. ,

Mr. Simmons is the Deputy Commissioner for External Affairs
and I pfedume he is accompanied by Mr. Elliot Kirschbaum, -who is
the Deputy Associate Commissioner for Operational Policy and
Procedure.

I see you have Mr. Sabatini with you.

STATEMENT OF PAUL B. SIMMONS, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER FOR
EXTERNAL AFFAIRS, SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION, AC-
COMPANIED BY ELLIOT KIRSCHBAUM, DEPUTY ASSOCIATE
COMMISSIONER FOR OPERATIONAL POLICY D PROCE-
DURES: NELSON SABATINI, EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT TO THE
COMMISSIONER; AND QILBERT C. FISHER, DIRECTQR, OFFICE
OF INFORMATION . ) '

Mr. SimMons. I am also ascompanied by Gilbert Fisher,. who is
_the Director of our Office of lformation, and he can answer any
questions on the technicalities the kinds of things that we have
done.

{
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I would like to summarize the formal statement that I have and
skip over some parts of it, but enter it for the record.

.Chairman PickLE. Mr. Simmons, you don’t have a long state-
ment. You may follow it if you wish.

Mr. SiMMoNs. As you pointed out in your statement, sir, there
were few student ai! programs available when social security stu-
dent benefits were first provided in 1965, and as the Senate Finance
Committee pointed out in its report on the Omnibus_Reconciliation
Act bill, at that time there were probably fewer than $300 million
in Federal money out there, in spite of it being the post-Sputnik
era,

Now, there are more than $7 billion out there which in turn is
generating more than $20 billion in other forms of student aid. ,

-1 am no expert on the other'education programs and for that I
would refer you to the General Accounting Office and the relevant
committees of the Congress, but there is-a considerable growth in
benefits, and those are in the means tested programs which are
aimed at helping those who truly need the money to find money in
order to finance higher education.

Since 1965, there has also been erected in this Nation a network
of reiatively low cost conmunity colleges. In recognition of all of-
these programs, and of the fact that the social security student
benefit was not efficiently targeted towards students needing finan-
cial assistance and in recognition of the growing problem with the
trust fur%ds in the mid-1970’s, three Presidents have tried to elimi-
nate the student benefit or phase it out. '

The Ford administration proposed phasing out student benefits
as part of its budget for fiscal years 1977 and 1978, and in 1978 and
1979 the\ Cartér administration also offered a similar proposal. In
1981 the'Reagan administration proposed this move and the Con-
gress finally agreed to the principle. Both the House of Representa-
tives and the Senate passed provisions in 198l as part of the budget
reconciliatioh process.. :

The Reagan.adminis.ration proposed phasing out the benefit for
the same reason that the two previous administrations proposed
phasing it out, and while other fundamental reforms are going to
be needed to provide for the longer term solvency of the social se-
curity system, enactment will result in significant savings and
hetter management of the program. - '

When the social security student benefits program was added in
1965, the old age and survivors insurance trust fund had more than
a 100 percent reserve ratio on hand at the beginning of the year.
" At the beginning of 1982, the reserve ratio for that one trust fund,

which is the biggest of the trust funds, is now down to 15 percent,

barely a month and a half’s benefits, excluding the possible effects
of interfund borrowing. '
The OASI and DI trust funds combined last year had a deficit of

a little less than $2 billion. If Congress had phased out the student

benefit back when President Ford suggested it—or when President

Carter suggested it—that deficit would probably have been nearly

eliminated.
The enactmgnt of Public Law 97-123 last December restored the
minimum benefit for people eligible for social security before Janu-

ary 1982, and, beginning January 1, 1982, covered the first 6
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months of sick pay as wages. The combined effect of these two pro-
visions is an estimated net loss to the trust funds of about $1.9 bil-
lion to $2.6 billion for the period calendar years 1982-86. :

We are living close to the edge on those trust funds,

The student benefit phaseout provision, as it now stands, is ex-
pected to save approximately $10 billion in the calendar years 1982
through 1986. This year alone, according to our estimates noy, this
should reduce our deficit by $915 mitlion.

We have heard very little criticism of the phaseout provision
since its passage in August. However, in recent weeks questions
have been raised about the adequacy of SSA’s efforts to notify
| beneficiaries affected by the phaseout. The fact of the matter is
that we have made extraordinary efforts to publicize the soci -
curity provisions of the Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981.

It is also important to keep in mind that newspapers across the
country gave a great deal of coverage to the reconciliation process
at all stages, reporting all the major social security provisions both
during their congressional consideration and when the bill was
signed by President Reagan. Even though there was no specific re-
quirement from the Congress that SSA do so, we have conducted a
nationwide public information campaign to alert the public of
changes in the law. ‘
~ We are doing what we always do to acquaint people with changes
in the benefit structure, and in this case I think we have done
little more than that.

Our public information campaign has included revising and dis- -
tributing through local social security offices 4 million leaflets con-
taining explanations of the student benefit changes, distribution as
early as September to our district offices throughout the country of
news releases, radio announcements, .draft articles and news col-
umns for distribution to local newspapers, radio and television sta-
tions. Since September a monthly newsletter to 5,000 groups and
organizations, including many in the field of education, has carried
a number of stories on the student benefit change.

If there is any high school counselor who does not know about
this, then he is not reading his mail.

In addition, we are continuing our normal practice of contacting
all child beneficiaries 5 months before their 18th birthday to find
out if they plan to continue-in school; at the time of that contact,
the students are infarmed of the changes in the law. In 3 weeks we
will be sending to all student beneficiaries aged 18 and over direct
notification of the changes in the law as part of our annual school
attendance reporting process.

I would like to interpolate here. In the hearing 2 days ago, the
committee found, as we had found earlier in the week, that we
made a'mistake apparently in two of our program service centers
and had been sending out some outdated pamphlets. .

To correct that mistake, which would probably affect fewer than
100,000 of these 18-year-old students, we decided last night—and I
talked to the Comrmissioner last night—he agreed to a special
printing of the student benefit pamphlet, a total of 800,000. When
the normal notification goes out, each one of those students will be
getting the pamphlet and by doing that we hape to correct the
problem that we have inadvertently created. Lo
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There will be 800,000 of these pamphlets going out to all students
at the end of this month.

Chairman PickLE. To all districts through the United States.

Mr. Simmons. Yes, even though the mistake was confined to two
program service centers, wetbelieve, and possibly a little bit of a
third. Students should be receiving them at the latest probably by
the middle of the second week in March.’ ’

Several practical considerations weighed against either seénding
check stuffers or separate notices to potentially affected benefici-
aries. For example, mechanical limitations at the Treasury Depart-
ment limit us to two-sided check stuffers that are only the size of
the checks and must be sent to all 36 million beneficiaries, not just
a select group. This simple check stuffer would cost, including the
cost of mailing to 12 million direct deposit beneficiaries, about $1
million in direct printing and mailing costs.

Since there would not be enough space on such a stuffer to pro-
vide adequate information, needless alarm would be caused for
social security beneficiaries, with the likely result that both social
security offices and congressional offices would have been swamped
with questions and complaints. ‘

Chairman PIcKLE. You would get a lot of phone calls to try to get
information. Is that bad?

r. SiMMoNs. You are trying for a target population of 200,000
and what you are reaching are 36 million, many of whom become
confused.

We had an incident like that with a certain political party com-
mittee which has been sending out a brown envelope saying ‘“Im-
poriant Social Security Notice Enclosed,” and people open it up
and find out it is a fund raising letter and call up the district office
anyway and wonder: “Why is the government sending me this?”’

Many among our population, the beneficiaries, are not sophisti-
cated or otherwise up to date with current events, et cetera, and
when they see this, the first thing they think is, there is a problem
with their check or their account. \

We anticipated some problem when the Treasury did a simple
thing like change the color on the back of their check.

There are people out there who just do not understand.

Chairman PickiLE. Go ahead with your statement.

Mr. SiMMoNs. A separate mailing of leaflets to all beneficiaries,
on the other hand, would have taken over 2 months and cost about
$7 million to accomplish. Aside from questions of whether such
kinds of undertakings would be appropriate without specific con-
gressional authorization, the limitations of funds, staffing, and
computer capacity already make it difficult for SSA to implement
all of the changes recently enacted in SSA programs.

Finally, our records dp not contain enough information to target
a separate mailing any earlier than we are doing to high school se-
niors why are beneficiaries.

While recent criticisms suggest that SSA has rot done enough to
notify students of the changes in the law, I would submit that the
reactions we in SSA and you in the Congress have received prove
the opposite. On the contrary, the message has been heard loud
and clear.
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At this point [ would hike to stress that we have got to put this
matter in perspective The situation with the trust funds is critieal.
After 6 vears of considering the 1ssue. Congress has now changed a
policy that has been i effect only 17 years and which affects only
a few hundred thousand people, who have other sources of aid to
turn to 1if they truly need money They have done this in order to
help to preserve the social security system itself which has been in
effect for 17 vears, and which affects 96 million people, many of
whom have no other sources to thrn to.

Mr. Chairman, we believe that the provision enacted as part of
the 19%] Reconciliation Act 1s a reasonable one and that SSA has
made and is continuing to make every reasonable effort to get the
word out to people who are affected by it. With your permission, I
would like to enter into the record along with this statement. let-
ters coneerning these student henefit issues from Chairman Rosten-
kowski of the Committee on Ways and Means and Mr. Pickle,
chairman of the Social Security Subcommittee, and a memoran-
dum detailing the savings under the Omnibus Budget Reconcili--
ation Act of 191 as enacted.

iThe prepared statement follows:]

STATEMENT OF Patt B Sivmons, DEFETY CoOMMESSIONER FOR EXTERNAL AFFAIRS,
SoCTAL SECTRITY APMINISTEATION, DEPARTMENT OF Heatti AND HUMAN SERVICES

AMr Chatrman and members of the commuttee, [ want to thank you for this oppor-
tumty to submit a -tatement about the phase-out of the Social Security student
henetits program, enacted mto law as part of the 19%1 Ommibus budget Reconcili-
attan Act last Augpast 1 1l

In 1965, Social Serurity benefits were added for children age 1%-22 of retired. dis-
Abled. or deceased workers af the children were full-trme students at an educatwnal
m-titation Student benefits were provided on the presumption that a student age
1= 7 15 dependent on his or her parent for suppert and loses a source of support
when the parent reiires, beeomes disabled. or dies Like other Social Security bene-
fit~, student benefits are paid regardless of individual need. with the level of bene-
fite related to the parent's past earnings

In December 14%1, about TH1.000 children received Social Security student bene-
fits. Approxinately s billion was paid to student beneficiaries in fiscal year 1980

Serious questions have been posed for a number of years regarding the growth
and Lack of conrdiation of benefit programs for students, particularly whether it is
necossary for the Social Security program to help finance postsecondary education.
Few =tudent aid programs were avallable when Social Security student benefits
were provided m 19635 Sinve then, ot her public programs have been enacted or sub- .
“tantially expanded to provide financial assistance for students. These programs )
mope directly relate student assistance to farnily income and educational cost For
example, the Pell Grant program formerly Basic Educational Opportunity Grant
Program BEOGH, provides aid to needy students. and Federal lopns are available to
other eligible students at low interest rates As this comniittee knows, in addition to
the Federal tunds, there are also <everal billion dollars available for students from
Stute-sponsored scholarships and low-income supplements as well as from private
fendiny institutions There is also an extensive network of relatively low cost com:
munity colleges

[n recognition of the tact that Soctal Secunty student benetits were not efficienyly
targeted toward students needing financial assistance and in light of the growth of
education aid program in the late 605 and early 70's, the Ford Administration pro-
posed phasing out student benefits as part of its udgets for fiscal years 1977 and
17 In 197% and 1979, the Carter Administration offered a similar proposal to
phase out the student benefits program. In 1951, the Reagan Administration pro-
posed that the student henefits program be phased-out.

Both the House of Representatives and Senate paseed provisions in 1981, as part
of the budget reconciliation process. to phase out the program

The Reagan Administration proposed phasing out Social Security student benefits
to help restore the tiscal conndness of the Socmal Security system While other fun-
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Mr. SimmoNs. That particular apdproaéh may not confuse people,
but there are several broader considerations here.
We now have 2,000 hours or more of back logged computer time
because of the sad state of our systems.

The broader question is that the sole purpose in that, from a le-
galistic peint of ¢#iew, would be to notify people to give them an o
A grtunity to circumvent the intent of the law, the intent of the lé&

ing people will be cut off effective on May 1. o

Take the IRS, for a parallel example. The Congress makes dozens |

of changes every years in the tax law which affect all of its taxpay-
ers. The only time most taxpayers ever hear from the IRS is when
they are being summoned for an audit, or when the forms come at
the end of the tax year. _

You have the same kind of a problem here. This is a notification

rocess that we think should operate through normal channels.

his is the way we normally notify people of change ' in the law.
They get it through association with their district office, the na-
tional media, and through word of mouth, through professional as-
sociations such as the guidance counselors and the high school and
financial aid officers in colleges, and the banking industry when
thg'\go to the banks.

*hairman Pickre. When you say that you could put out the mail-
ing and could target arother larger group but it might circumvent
the intent of the law, that shocks me in a sense to say that in
trying to ﬁet a notice out that you are trying to circumvent the
intent of the law. :

Surely you don’t mean that. Those students will be eligible. They
have expected it all their lives. To just infer that that might be cir-
cumventing the intent of the law is amazing.

Mr. Simmons. I was talking about that category of students,
those who are high school seniors this spring and rushing to enroll
in colleges before the May deadline. We have had the phenomenon
of State legislatures considering changing State laws to permit col-
%eges"to cantract with high schools to make the high school a “col-

ege. .
Chairman Pickre. I don't want to dwell on this. I think it is
worth nothing that when you say vou have ‘mechanical limitations
which would preclude you from selecting out certain beneficiaries

to send them this special notice, perhaps that is so, but if that is so,
how could the SSA have told us that they could have selected the

minimum beneficiaries for notice when that issue was before us?

If you could do it for the minimum, you ought to be able to da it
for the student beneficiaries. Is that basically correct? ‘

Mr. StMMoNs. As you may recall, we pointed out it would cost
7000 man-years of work. There was a task force that would have to
be assigned due to the limitations of the system. There was no way
to push o button and receive that information.

In this case, we would have to design a program and run it, It
would take a bit of time and effort-to do this because of the state of
aur system.

Chairman Piekre. There is a difference because when we dealt
with the minimum benefit amendment, we were talking about re-
calculating benefits. Here we are talking only about sending out a
notice.
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Mr. SiMmMONs. Even something as simple as that, sir, is a systems
problem to us. T -

Chairman PickLE. If you can do it on the one hand, you can do it
on the other, if you want to do it. o

Let's get at that point. Let’s proceed from there.

Mr Jacobs, I will yield to you in a minute.

First, as a matter of record you have sent to the SSA offices a
bulletin and a listing of some questions and information about how
they would rule on these benefits. That is to the SSA offices. You
also put out mailers, pamphlets, publications. You also state that
vou have put out erroneous information in two of your central US.
offices.

What do yvou have, five? How many district offices do you have?

Mr. Simmons. There are six program service centers. .

Chairman PickLe. A relatively small number. If thatfis two, out |
of the six. that is not small. That is one-third of the whole Unijted
States.

In vorrecting that, are vou sending it to all district o
people around the country that that information was wrdng?

Mr. SimMons. Every single one of the people who ¥ have
gotten that erroneous brochure through that mechanism, which is
probably fewer than 100,000 now, will receive new information in
about 4 weeks from now at the latest.

Chairman PiekLe. Let's get to the students. First, with respect to
those who are in school now, you will send out a notice, as I under-
«tand it. to all the students who are current beneficiaries the last
of this month or the first of March notifving them about these
changes?

Mr. Simmons. That is correct, Those who are 18 and over.

Chairman Pickee. This form is the form SSA-13&%, is that cor-
rect?

Mr SimMons. Yes. <ir. That form, on the back. has an explana-
tion of the change and along with it will go a pamphlet, alsor so
they will be doubly notified in that mailing. The pamphlet is very
vlear. very direct on what the situation 1s.

"The torm follows:
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Chairman PickLg. Let’s look at that. I have here this form 1388.
The first sheet says report to the student beneficiary at the end of
the year. He is asked questions to fill out. This goes to the student,
I presume? ) ' .

Mr. Stmmons.- That is correct. ,

Chairman PickLE. Do you think that the student‘:,will know just
what this form means when he gets that? -

Mr. StMMONS. On the back of the form, sir, is the explanation, .
the important changes in student benefits, and so forth. This pam-
phlet will be included with it, which calls his direct attention to
the student benefit program itself. ‘

That is the mechanism we are going to use to notify them to cor-
rect those 80,000 or 90,000, whatever the number was—we can’t be
sure. That is the mechanism we are going to use to correct that.

Chairman Pickre. Do you think the average student, freshman
in a university or college, is going to immediately know you are
%oingv to cut his benefits in this program change when he gets this
orm’ : .

Mr. Simmons. This form is designed also for the parents, of
course, to work with the student on. -«

Chairman PickLe. Well, it is designe% for the parent, but that
student’ is at the State university. Thit parent lives 300 miles
away. Now that student may send it to the parent, but the mailing
goes to the individual.

I am concerned that this is a form sufficiently clear to that stu-
dent. I have the feeling you ought to be preparing this more for a
student with the freshman education level rather than the bureau-
crat who lives in St. Louis who is interpreting a regulation.

I have read it. I looked it over. I think if the student read it, got
it, studied it, it will dawn on him he will lose all his benefits within
3 years’ time if he can read it.

Mr. Jacobs says you have to assume the freshman will be able to
read.

Mr. Simmons. With all due respect to the education establish-
ment, I would like*to think anyone who is a freshman in college or
a high school senior will be able to read that form.

" Mr. Jacoss. If the chairman will yield, I was misquoted. I looked
" at the form and said if he can read it in 3 years. .
Mr. SiMmons. 1 can speak for the quality of this publication,
which is the one that.is going along with the form. This is designed .

- expressly to be read at the high school level. : .

Mr. Fisher can speak to the techniques. I can’t vouch for them,
but experts tell us that this is eighth grade or high school lan- -
guage.

Chairman PickLE. Mr. Commissioner, I can’t tell you-the exact
form you ought to use, the language you ought to use. I think you
are beaming this for a parent level or for an interpretive level
more than you are the student.

I don't think it is really going to dawn on hing regardless of this
multitudinous type of notice you send out. Hefhas to read down
further in the print that, one, starting in 1982 no payment will be
made to the students in May, June, July and August, if you attend
these schools these months. He will get no cost or benefit. ,
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ird point, way down there, is that your benefit will be re-
s much as 25 percent a year starting in September. It just

XefFis N mé you oyght to lead off and say: “Notice: The Congress
gﬁ pade changes/in the social security student aid program and

pydent | enefits gfe going to be phased out at a level of 25 percent
id be eliminated entirely by 1985.”

segms-t0 me that message ought to be set out in bold letters
\ ront so they will know that and not have to read and dig it
out: .
Mr. SimMmons. That is part of the reason why this is going in.
‘Also, this same student will receive a notice in May that the check
is being eliminated for the summer months and when it will be re-
stored, et cetera, which is another opportunity to communicate
with him.

I would still think that if financial aid is a consideration in
almost any family situation, the parent is certainly intimately in-
volved with that. It is the family unit we are talking about that is
financing all or part of that student’s education, .

Chairman PickiLe. He is going to have his benefits cut. That
means that student will have less money to go to school on. That
me'a,ns he is going to be looking for other sources of income, is he
not?

Mr. Simmons. Correct, sir. '

Chairman PickiLE. This ties into another question, If he gets this
notice now a lot of these students will not have time to go to stu-
dent loan programs, perhaps, to get loans. Is that correct? <

Mr. SiMMons. In some cases thai may be true, but I would
submit that no matter what cutoff date you use, there is always
going to be the situation where, well, “that is a bad time.” You are
going to be back here again next year with more complaints about
the cutoff.

Chairman PickiE. I am going to go one more step. Your other
notice, SSA-1387, this is a notice concerning the child beneficiary
who will soon attain 18, You are going to send out this notice to-
gether with a copy of the student pamphlet. You are going to send
this to all child beneficiaries approximately 5 months prior to the
month the child attains 18.

Mr. Simmons. That is correct, sir. That is the notice that carried
the erroneous information to some of that group of students.

Chairman PickLE. I notice your statement said—and you give me
a copy of these particular forms—you said they have not been—as I
understand it, those two forms have not been revised. Are you
going to send them the form you sent to me? Are you going to send
out the old form that had not been revised?

Mr. Simmons. No, sir. It goes with the pamphlet. The pamphlet
is the notification. :

Chairman PickLe. This revised form you are going to send out is
the pamphlet or the form? You said that the SSA-13887 and 1872
have not yet been revised. If they haven’t been revised, are you
going to send out the old form? You don’t mean to do that?

Mr. Simmons. No, sir, The form you have was revised in January
1982, last revised in January 1982.

Chairman Pickre. The SSA-1387 has been revised as of 1982. It
is the new revised form. Is that correct?
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Mr. SiMmmons. With this goes this pamphlet.

h(llhairman Pickie. I am talking abeut the form, not the pam-
phlet. t

Mr. Stmmons. The form itself does not contain greatly detailed
information, I don’t believe, : ,

Chairman PickLe. Is it the revised form? We have all the
changes made. Is it the revised form? I am trying to ask you, are
you sending me ? old form, together with this new pamphlet, or
_are you going to have a new revised form to use? Your statement
' says?they have not been revised. Is that correct, or is that not cor-
rect?

Mr. SiMMONS. Just a moment, sir. -

This is just a notification form, part of the package that they get.
It includes the pamphlet, which is also a notification. This formt
has not been used traditionally to carry great detail. It refers you
immediately to-your social security office and to other pamphlets,
other forms that are available.

Chairman PickLE. Mr. Secretary, I don’t want to prolong this dis-
cussion by trying to infer or dictate to you the wording of these
forms. Surely if you are going to send out a form to these students
who will be coming on the program, who would have been eligible,
that you will use a revised, up-to-date form, das well as a new pam-
Fhlet. To me that goes without saying. I hope we don’t have to be-
abor that point. _

J Lelt) me make one additional statement. Then I will recognize Mr.
acobs.

Were you here when I read the statement made by Secretary
Schweicker in a hearing last fall? e

Mr. SiMMONS. Yes, sir.

Chairman PickLe. Mr. Shannon, who is with us now, raised that

- question. He said, if we cut, if we phase out student benefits, even
theugh it has been recommended by the Ferd, Carter and now the
Reagan administration, if we enter into a phased out program, will
the administration keep the student loan and the grant program
strong. : v

Secretary Schweicker said, you raised a very good point that we
must study that and be careful that we do, that by whatever pro-
gram' we advance we have a sufficient interaction between these
committees so that you don’t cut out student aid programs, student
benefits, survivor’s benefits and then cut out the loan and the
grant program at the same time.

It concerns me that we have adopted the phaseout of student
benefits under social security at a very rapid rate and, at the same
timé, the administration, last year, made cuts in the student loan
benefit program and now is recommending apparently cuts of 20 to
30 percent additional.

The students are now being given a double whammy. If you cut
out all of their survivor’s benefits in a very short time, and none
after 1985, then you cut the student-loan and grant program down
in half, then aren’t we doing insufferable damage to the American
educational system?

Mr. Stmmons. Of course, I cannot speak to the whole welter of
aid programs out there. I can speak to the philosophy of this partic-
ular action, which was to take a nonessential part of social security
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and a duplicatory program out of the trust funds, which are in a
precarious situation, agg refer children who really need the money
to programs that are needs tested. :

I do know that most of the cuts enacted last year in the student
aid programs were designed to bring those more into the needs
tested system than they were, so that the $17,000 a year steel
worker is not subsidizing a guaranteed student loan for the-chil-
dren of doctors and lawyers with incomes of over $100,000.

I do know under the old system the abuses—and you see this in
the newspapers every day and in GAO reports—of upper middle
class people going out to borrow money at 9 percent before the.
cutoff last year and investing it in money market accounts at 14
percent and not needing the money in tﬂe first place, but being
able to get it because it was just there. )

I think it is a matter of spending priorities. If we have a finite
resource system-—meaning the national budget—how much are we
going to spend for something that people can take care of them-
sg)lves and how much do we target the resources to those who need
it? -

Chairman PickLE. 1 think it is a bit ironic almost that—I read a
congressional insert the other day, put in the Congressional Record
by Congressman Paul Simon. Now I am hearing from Mr. Paul
Simmons. There is a good bit of difference in the viewpoint of Con-
gressman Paul Simon and Mr. Paul Simmons. But in his statement
{le included an insert from a president of a college, Hartford Col-
ege. :

He made this statement, and 1 quote Dr. Traxenberg:

Education is mistakenly being perceived of by the Reagan Administration as a na-
tional expense. Nothing could be further from the truth. Properly seen Federal and

state programs in support of student aid are investments in American young people .
and in ourselves.

I would hope that we not get too bogged down in what is a needs
test and whether it is philosophically something that we ought to
be doing or not. The Congress has agreed to phase it out, but I do
not think the Congress intends to phase out student benefits under.
the social security program and reduce loans and aid programs in
half at the same time.

Do you think we intend to do that? -

Mr. Simmons. I cannot of course speak for congressional intent. I
can say that I would agree with the statement that you have just
read, except for the first adverb in the first sentence, that yes, a
well-trained student, education, is an asset to the country.

It is our economic underpinning. The ‘question is, are we going to
tax people to spend money for education, to subsidize education, for
people who don’t need the subsidy. That is the question in a finite
resource system.

I think there is a basic philosophical argument here on the level
of spending that comes from the public purse as to what we expect
to come—I paid my own way through college. I did take advantage
of a student loan program. My parents were not wealthy enough to
put me above the cutoff point that is now in effect.

Because my parents were not wealthy, I did have a reduced
amount of money and had to go earn money on the side myself. I
don’t think that is necessarily a bad thing to expect of people. I
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don’t think it is a good thing to expect that someone who chooses
to go to a very expensive school as o posed to one who chooses to
go to a less expensive school should have the difference made up
totally out of the public purse. This is what was happening.

If you look at the GAO reports, the student loan program delin-
quency rates in some colleges are very high because they weren’t
even policing them because the programs were s0 loose. t is not
a good use of money. I can’t speak for the Education Department. I
smusmd if they were here, they would be saying something like

at.

Chairman PickLe. They will be given a chance to make their
statements on it. '

The Chair recognizes Mr. Jacobs.

Mr. Jacoss. Mr. Simmons, did you say you worked your way
through college? - '

Mr. SimMoNs. Mostly through college through a combination of
getting an academic scholarship and working summers and even-
ings and weekends and a small amount of student loan, which I did
pa&back. . .

r. Jacoss. I guess you know under present circumstances it
isn’t too easy to work your way through life. It is pretty hard to get
a job now, isn’t it? So, the situation could be slightly different.

I guess I enjoyed patting myself on the back. I worked my way
through law school, not working summers, but working winters
an}:i slsummers. I also worked my way through undergraduate
school,

In those days it was a lot easier than it is now to find work. I
think that is a factor that ought to be taken into consideration.

You said a moment ago the question is whether a student assist-
ance program ought to be somewhat related to the need. You
might have added the scholarship, the individual industry of the

. student. I don’t believe that is the question. I think that is one of
the questions. .

For example, if Nelson Rockefeller were in some kind of covered
work, let’s say he did some moonlighting—in fact, some people say
he did, in a way——

Mr. SiMMmoNs. I used to work for him, but I couldn’t attest to
that, sir.

Mr. Jacoss. All I know jis what I read in the newspapers, and I
am not nearly as funny as Will Rogers. Anyhow, it would be a
pretty reprehensible situation if, as you say, the guy running the
lathe ends up helping to pay Rockefeller’s son or ughter through
college. I don’t know anybody that can quarrel too much with that.

Another question is, the one I taised a moment ago with Mr. Sol-
omon, how much leadtime? What about detrimental reliance, or
what they call promissory estoppel?

Mr. Pickle has made that point, a little more leadtime might be

. more consonant with the principles of a quasi contract with the
people who paid social security taxes. But other than this
administration’s attitude toward the oil companies, I really do see
a kind of shell game here going on with this student aid business.

Now, you said that is the next window. You go over there. If it is
closed, that is not my responsibility, and I suppose by the time we
get the fellow at the next window here he will say that you guys
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cut these kids off too fast and then you will be gone, too. But it is
one administration. It is one policy.

Mr. Simmons, you also said that anyone ought to be sophisticat-
ed enough to read the newspapers, see the general——

Mr. SiMmons. No, sir, I didn't. I am sorry. I don’t believe I said
that I said that you would assume that those who are more sophis-
ticated, the college aid community, et cetera, who are following
these developments because it is their livelihood are getting it by
word of mouth.

Anyone who is thinking ahead of going to college has probably‘
been talking to people like that since the junior year in high
school. That is when you start shopping for a college, taking the
SAT exam, all the things like that.

Mr. JacoBs. Would you assume anyone who is above college age
and a member of Congress be sophisticated enough to know when
this cutoff would take place if he or she were required to vote on
it?

Mr. SimMmoNs. I assume the cutoff date was the result of a com-
promise by that very phenomenon. We proposed August of 1981.
This committee proposed January 19%3. The May cutoff was to
assure that last year’s seniors and this year’s freshmen were not
hurt.

Mr. Jacoss. Is the answer yes or no? Would you assume a
member of Congress—-—

Mr. SitmMoNs. You would assume.

Mr. JacoBs. Yet you just heard a man who quite literally has the
wisdom of Solomon testify that he really didn’ts understand when
the cutoff would be, even though he gets—what do they pay?—
560,000 a year to study up on things like that before he votes for it.

I think Mr. Pickle’s point is well-taken. I hope you will take that
into consideration when you estimate the effectiveness of putting

_/messages in bottles and where they, in fact, arrive.

Some people say when a fellow like yourself is up to here, to the
evebrows in it, the geneml public is just getting the soles of their
shoes wet. I think that is true. Communication isn’t all that easy.

I just have one more thing I want to ask you. Is the Soefal Secu-
rity Administration using some Air Force computer equipment
down in Texas now?

Mr. SABATINI. Yes, we are, sir.

Mr. Jacons. Yes?

Mr. SABATINI. Yes, in San Antonio.

Mr. Jacoss. Why do you suppose the Air Force has extra time in
computer capacity and you don’t have enough?

Mr. SaBaTINI. Probably because they run their computer systems
more efficiently than we can and therefore don’t need——

Mr. JacoBs. What is so efficient about buying more equipment
than you need no matter how efficient you are?

Mr. Simmons. As we understand the way the systems work in
some of the Armed Forces, they have excess capacity that is used
in some conditions of readiness, but not in others. Hence they must
maintain large capacity. We have a several thousand hour backlog,
which is growing by the month now.

3o




33

Until and unless we can get the help we need to revise that
system, which is going to be a 5-year project, we have to go shop-
ping sometime just to get share time to be able to run our tapes.

Ours is a linear tape-oriented systera with half a million roles of
tape sitting in the library. It is——

Mr. Jacoss. Not quite as sophisticated as the Air Force one, is it?

Mr. SiMMONS. | am told some of the other systems that we do use
have capacity that is almost gs bad as ours, but at least there is
time available in some places. .

Mr. Jacoss. Some is a lot better—we have had testimony to that
effect before this committee—a whole lot better. Somehow or the
other the word “priorities” comes to mind which you, sir, men-
tioned a moment ago.

Do you suppose if we required Social Security employees to wear
uniforms, we would deal a little better—not the social security
program but the tank program or the B-1 program—we would stay

\ up to date better with this administration?

Mr. Simmons. With all due respect to the Congress, I have to say
I cannot speak for the priorities of my predecessors or the
Commissioner's predecessors. We did not create this problem. It
has been there since 1962. We are state of the art 1952 and have
done nothing about it.

Resolving the computer systems problem is our No. 1 manage-
ment priority. It is probably going to cost half a billion dollars over
a period of years. It Has to be done. There is going to come a point
zon_me day where we won't be able to get the checks out unless we

0 it. .

We are going to do it, but I cannot speak for the priorities of the
previous administration or the one before that, why they didn’t
start the project.

Mr. JAcoBs. But you are willing to speak for the priorities of this
administration?

Mr. SiMMons. The management priority is to get the checks out
on time, to get enforcement runs done so people get the benefits
that they are due. We are now behind even in adjusting people’s
benefits who were still working after retireinent, so we can’t adjust
their benefits upward. We can't get that on the computers in time.

Mr. JacoBs. As I understand it, it is also the priority of this ad-
ministration to cut merit student assistance programs, to cut the

' title I of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act, and accord-
ing to the newspaper yesterday or the day before, to cut immuniza-
tion of children from polio and so on and so forth and, at the same
time. to spend 35 billion to take World War II battleships out of
mothballs.

I know when you said you would speak for the priorities of this
administration you would at least venture an opinion as to wheth-
er those are the best priorities you ever heard of, wouldn’t you”

Mr. SimMons. No, sir, [ would not.

Mr. Jacoss. You would rather decline.

[ yield to Mr. Shannon.

Chairman PickLE. The Chair recognizes Mr. Shannon.

Mr. SHANNON. Thank you. Mr. Chairman. T will try not to take
. too much time. ) ’
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I don’t see anything wrong with telling people what they are eli-
giblé for under a certain set of circumstances. I, don’t think that
your offices are doing that. I don’t think it is a loophole to explain
to kids that they might be eligible for the benefits under a certain
set of circumstances, and I don’t tHink that the offices have done
that, either. ,

Mr. SiMMoNs. There may be some offices that have given out
wrong information through human failure or whatever. at can
happen in any situation. If you call threé different IRS offices, you
may get three different versions of something that will vary slight-
ly one way or the other. This can happen in any large system.

We have made a good faith effort to make sure that our people
are trained in the new provisions of the act, that they know how to
relate them, that they do give factual information. If you read this
pamphlet, you can infer from it that you can get the benefit by en-
rolling earlier.

Mr. SHaNNON. Since the change in the law, have you sent any
policy directive to district offices as to how they are to advise
pegr e on this student benefits question?

Mr. Sitmmons. We have given them several different directives. I
believe your staff has those, sir.

Chairman PickLE. We have some of these forms.

Mr. SHANNON. Would you make sure you send to the committee
a complete set of every directive that has gone out on this issue
since the change in the law was enacted?

Chairman PickrLe. We have most of those forms.

Mr. SHANNON. I just want to make sure that we have everything,
that it is up to date. I can’t believe.that you haven’t heard a lot

‘from your district offices as to problems that have developed in this
area because I have heard a lot from people as to problems that
have developed in this area. o

hl would just be interested in knowing how you have dealt with
them.

Mr SimmoNs. We have dealt with them in a factual, fundamen-
tal way. I don't understand what your question is, I guess.

Mr. SHanNnNoN. Have your had any district offices come in and
ask: Should we advise kids to leave school early, if that is possible,
in order to become eligible for the benefits?

Mr SimMmons. The only time I heard that question was in rela-.
tion to someone Saying ti;at the school association of some county
wants me to come over and give a talk on the student benefit and
what some of the other States are doing to beat the deadline for
college attendance. C

The State of New Jersey, for example, 1 understand considered
changing its law for its colleges to contract to high schools so you
could be considered a college student even while you are in the

. senior gear of high school.

Mr. SHanNoN. What did you advise as to those sorts of things?

Mr SmmmoNs We said it 18 not appropriate for our people to be
going out talking about what States are doing. It is appropriate to
talk to any group about what are the provisions of the law: “Here
are the provisions of the law.”

Mr Suannon. Would 1t be appropriate for somebody in one of

vour offices to say to somebody who came in: “Listen, if you can get
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yourself out of high school and into college before the end of J:: u-
ary, you will be eligible for the benefits”?

Mr. SimMoNns. That would not be appropriate if that person
would not be eligible. If that was told to this student by one of our
offices, it was a—— .

- Mr. SHANNON. Say the person would have been eligible. Let's
assume the person’s father retired in August. Would it be appropri-
ate for one of your people to say: Listen, you would be eligible”—if,
in fact, that person would be eligible—*if you get into a college?”

Mr. SimmoNs. They do say that.

- Mr. SHANNON. To say to them: “If you can get out of high school
a semester early and into college a semester early, you are eligible
for benefits?”’ There is nothing wrong with that? )

Mr. Simmons. No; they are saying that. They are not going out
and proselytizing on that. Don’t forget the $915 million in savings
this year is about one-half of the excess of expenditures over
income last year, for the OASI and DI -trust funds combined. We
have a big problem. )

If you are also assuming in your line of questioning, sir, if I may,
that if in the individual case that you are talking about, or in other
cases like it, the income level is such that the student really needs
this amount of money to go to school, then why is it that one would
assume that that money would not be available in any other stu-
dent aid program?

It seems to me that the student aid programs were designed pre-
ci}.:;eli for cases like that and that the family might have gone to
check.

Mr. SHANNON. I heard you earlier disclaim any knowledge of
what was going to happen to the student aid programs. If you have
anything you want to tell us about what the administration’s pro-
posals are going to be, we would be very interested in hearing that.

Do you?

Mr. SimMons. No, I do not, sir.

Mr. SuaNNON. The point is that this is a case where a person
says they were given misinformation by a social security office. As
a result of that misinformation, they left high school, enrclled in
college and found out that they weren’t eligible for the benefits
anyway and had to go back to high school, which is a pretty trau-
matic thing to happen 2 weeks after your father has died, I would
imagine.

I have also heara from other people similar incidents. I want to
know whether you have any policy of trying to discourage people
from leaving?

Mr. SimMoNs. No, sir.

Mr. SHANNoON. Have you ever given any directive to anybody to
say don’t encourage people to do this because we need the savings?

Mr. SiMmoNs. Excuse me just a second.

Let me read you this. This was dated November 1981. These go
out all the time. These are general directives to update things,
remind people of things.

In general. our public information policy over the years has been to provide a full

~and objective explanation of the law but not to advocate a particular course of

action. We should continue to do so In thix situation. actions taken towards early

3.
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snroliment are wenerally legal. but we should neither encdurage nor discourage
them.

This is something that goes to every one of the claims repre-
sentatives out there, I can't speak for every one of the claims rep-
resentatives in our district offices—this is like any large organiza-
tion—but I can speak to our policy and I think our policy has been
evenhanded. '

We are looking at this—our organization typically is given
amendments to implement. We go out and implement them to the
letter of the law. This is the way this organization has always
worked.

Mr. SHANNON. I understand you can’t be responsible for every bit
of advice that is given in every district office, but I just want to
make sure that the information that has come from Washington to
the district offices has been clear and that the district offices have
been instructed to inform people to the: maximum extent possible
of what they are eligible for under certain types of circumstances.

If you could just send us another set of every directive that has
gone out since the change in the law to those offices, I would ap-
preciate it.

Thank you very much.

[The Social Security Administration submitted the following:]
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) i ¢ The amount of future paymaents will
m:‘f;a”nch”h for be gradually reduced: 25 percent
- - less starting with the September
Monthly Social Security checks were ' 1982 check (due Octaber 1); 50 per-
~ first paid in 1965 to certain full-time scent less eifective September 1983;
" students 18 to 22. A young unmarried 75 percent less effective September
4 person was eligible if a parent insured 1964; and no more checks for "
under Social Securnity died or began months after April X%SA (NOTE: 1t
receiving retirement or disability you have brothers or sisters also get-
checks.: . ting Social Security checks, the
Because of other student aid pro- reduction in total payments for your
grams started since 1965, legisiation family may be less because of the
enacted 1n 19681 will gradually phase. way that maximum family benefits -
out Social St:curity student check)s. If are figured.)
you receive (or expect to receive . :
benefits as 4 fuil-time student 18 to 22. b. gg:g'g.cb“?m‘;miﬂ;d. oo mber
here's how the new law may affect you: 1981 I ‘"f%c eck lor f: d'
i. If you attend collega or othar or later: Payments can be made
post-secondary school and — only for months you are in full-time
o You ware entitled to @ Social anendagce through July 1982.
Security check for August 1961 In 2. It you attend high school or ala-
general, monthly paymenis can be maentery school— Through July 1982, K
made until you fimsh school, reach: payments will be made for a/! months
age 22, or through April 1985- ™ you attend school fuli time. Starting
whichever comes first— provided you August 1982, no checks can be paid
are 1n full-ime attendance before for the month you reach age 19 or later
May 1982 at a college or other ap- except as follows:
proved post-secondary school. . Payments may continue until the end
However. the new law'makes these -of the semester or quarter in which
changes: | you become 19 if your school re-
~ You won't get checks for May, June, quires re-enroliment each guarter or
july, or August starting in 1982 even somester; or o
if you attend school during those If your school does not operate on a
months, semester or guarter basis, your
- You won't be eligible for any future checks may continue until you com-
genera} benefit increases as will plete the course or-for 2 months
othér beneficianies. after the month you reach 19,
whichever 1s first.
2 3
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The rest of this leaflet explains re-
quirements for Social Security student
checks if you do not now receive them.
If you have any qusstions, the people

 at any Social Security office wil! be
glad to answer them. The phone
number and address can be found in
your telephone directory under “'Social
Security Administration.”

Who is a full-time student?

Under Social Security, you're a full-
" time student if you attend a qualified
,university, college, junior ?I‘Sqe, or
community college in the United States
that considers you in full-time attend-
ance according to its standards for day
students. If you attend high school or a
trade or vocational school, you're a
luﬂ time student if:
. The school considers you in full-time
attendance; and
. You're enrolled for at least 20 hours

a week 1n a course of study lasting at

least 13 weeks.

You cannot get student checks,
however, if an employer asked or re-
quired you to attend school and pays
you for doing so. Ner can you receive
"checks if you are incarcerated for con-
viction of a felony committed after Oc-
tober 19, 1980.

ERI “
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Schoohthtqudﬂy

Through July 1982, schools qualified
for Social Security purposes mcludo all
of the following:

o A high school, or a vocatlonal or
trade school, that is supported or
operated by a State or local govern-
ment or by the Federal Government.

© A State college or university or a
community college.

o A private school or college ap-
proved by a State or accredited by a
nationally recognized or State .
recognized accrediting agency.

¢ An unaccredited private school or
college if at least three accredited
schools or colleges accept its credits
on transfer as if the credits were
from an accredited school.

Schools outside the United States
may qualify under certain circum-
stances. Contact any Social Security
office for information about a particular
school.




Beginning in August 1982, the only

~ school that will quality is one providing

ERI
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ry or elementary education
under the laws of the State or other
jurisdiction where it is located. No
longer included will be colleges or
other post-secondary schools or voca-
tional or trade schoole.

It you now get Social Security clecks

as a child, you will receive aTiotice a

few months before your 18th birthday.

It will explain what to do to have your

benefits continue if you plan to remain

in school.

You must apply for benefits if you
are a student who becomes eligible at
age 18 or older. This may be when a
parsnt starts receiving retirement or
disability checks, or dies. Or you may
have decided recently to resume your
schooling.

You {or your parent or guarchan) can
apply for student benefits at any Social
Security office. The following informa-
tion will be needed: -

-, Your Social Security number if you
have one.

~ Name and address of the school.

- Number of credit hours you carry if
you attend a college, commumty
college, or university. Or the hours
each week that you are scheduled to
attend high school or a vocational
school.

Whea studect checks ead

When your monthly payments end will
depend on what type of school you at-
tend and on whaether you first received
checks before September 1981 or
whether payments started later. See
pages 2 and 3 for more information.

Reports are required

Twice a year—once near the start of
the school year and once near the
end—Social Security will send you a
form to complete. It asks about school
attendance and work activity. It is im-
portant that you complete this form and
then take it to the school office. The
registrar or other school official will
verify your enrollment at the bottom of
the form and return it to the Social
Security Administration. Your benefits
will be stopped if the form is not com-
pleted and returned.

How earnings can affect your checks

Earnings from a job or self-employment
may affect your Social Security checks.
Earnings for the entire year must be
counted. This includes months both
before and after benefits begin, as well
as months after beriefits end.

1/




Here’s how it works: In 1982, if you
earn $4,440 or less, you'll get all your
Social Security payments for the year.
If you earn more than $4,440, then $1
in benefits will be withheld for each $2
you earn above that amount. You
- should notify the Social Security office
if you think your earnings may go over

The earnings of your parent on
whose record you get Social Security
checks may affect your benefits. For
' example, if your parent does not get a

——

his or her earnings are over the annual
limit, then you won't get a check for
those months either, even if you did

: not work.

U S Department of

Health and Human Services
Soxcia, Security Admanistrat
SoA Publoate e Nooo T 1004
| Jariary (8.

*UL3, FYENNMENT PRINTING  -F1IT 150 GEIaT A C0M
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Recent changes

trim some Social -~

Security benefits

Re.ort ogs gt Thafimaihus

Butge Reonahanion At ot 9%

mrms g number of Jhangss 0 Souisl

» and Maduwsre henehits

ned 1 oatrengihen e finany il

AT I LA AT T
Her e e carrenty

che affected

TR syt
prog e
Drher sy g7 SeCaTiy Meds ey

exp bt cang feeed nthe
sohtarasar FOamess and woy'd
LI PRI B

MegsLtes 0 Mar
g e Sovis! Yelut e sesizm The
Larttent S gi Se Uty (R g 4ty
summar zed heiow informataan onthe
Me 1 a8 Provisions s on page Y
Minimum benefit eliminated
The m nmum benztid paidt -
wothers ang thet dependents and sue
voveoy regardless of how low the.r
sverage carmngs were under Social
Se.uity has heen ehminated Benchts
for aJ pecpe who become eligihle for
rarments for months after October 198
w i he hased sulely on the worker &
average cacmngs The provision wei
affect pe:-ple now on thg rotls byt nat
unt.i Mar.n 1982 the Meck pavabic
Apr.| 1987 i

Man, of the people affected by this
provisior cecgive nther pubhc pensions
feom wotk aot covered by Social
Securty ot are entitled to other Socal
Se.nity henefis a5 spaouses or depen
derts Peupie nowrecerving the
mamum benefit who have imited ine

EDITOR'S NOTE: This edition of In-
formation ltemsTeatures changesin
the Social Secunty law includedin P L
' W Omnrbus Budger Reconabation
Actof 19XTY signed by the President
on August 11 1981

vome and resources mas be able to get
supplemental secunty income (S8
pavments SSIpayments can be mate
o needy people who are 6% or older or
Rindor disabled Also the new law
provides for $S1 pavments to peeple
now getuing the mimmuym benefitf .
they are between 611 and 6¢ and meet
all sthee requitements for SS1 pay-
menty
Student benefits phased out
1 nlerthe new law pavments to ool
lege -t othee past-secnndary students
new a0 the talls will be phased oot by
Apr: 19K Pavments for students at-
tending voliege or post secondans
schonls who first become entitied tu
Seacal Secunty benehts for Skptember
19K, 1 later van be made only for
manths they attend school full ume
through July 19K Thus there will he
no new enntiements far wollege or
post-secondaty students after July
19%2

For students attending high school
ar elementary schools. payments
generally will now end when the stu
dent reaches 19 effective with benefus
fut manths sftee July 1982 (See story
on page Y
Lump-sum death payment
{ nde- the new law the $25% tump-
sum death payment can be pa:d oniy to
an ehigible husband, wife. or child
 nder the old law. 1n about $6 percent
of the cases the payment was going
directiv to the funeral home or the per
son who paid the funeral expenses
Mother's. father's benefits end when
child turns 16
{ nder the new law benefitstoa
mother or father caring far achild of a
retired. disabied. nr deceased worker

will end when the child reaches 1610
stead of 18 Benefits to the Lhuid will
continue untit he orshe reaches ikas
under the ald law

Parents whu were geiting heretisr
AUgust IR hecause they were . aming
fora uld under (X willconnnue 1 ger
benehits until the umild reaches X or
unt! September 19KY whilheser  omes
firat Thenew laws effectie in Sep
temher 19K 1oe people whee hecnme
entitie.d lo mother sor father s henchis
atter August 9K;

The provisior does st apply b
parents wha have s disabled chldan
the- are

Cap on disabitits benefits

U nder the old law pavmenter adn
abled worker unger 62 who s aly
reveving workers' compensatinin s uuld
notexceed &6 percent of the worker's
average cacrungs befoce he ur she
became disatied L rder the new “aw
the offset wili be expanded toincude
ceetain other public disahil tv pavmients
provided by Federal Staté and lova!
programs and the age at wh (h the
offset no torger applies s tanned trom
62t 6%

The offset will notapphy 1o needs
based benchis. Veterans Adminisira-
tion disability benehts. private Jdis
ability pensions of insuranve benehis
of public employee pensiuns based on
service wovered under Social Secunny

The offset witl apphs to the hest
month the disabied benefican recenes
both Social Secarity and a pubhic dis-
ahihiy pension

The change s effecuve for people
whu first bevame entitied to disability
benetits for months after August 1981
butonly i they be. ame disabled after
Februaes 198

Earnings test exempt age

The annuat carmings 1gst Limits the
amount of earnings a pesson van have
while receiving Social Security benefits

Ceontinued on next poge

U'S Demrtment of Health and Human Servicesy, Socul Secunty Adminstretion
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New rules for studenty
bomefits

Nudonts ressiving or anpecting ie
ressive Secial Securtiy bensfius besed
on the work reserd of 2 parent whe has
rotired. become disadled, or deod
wammhm
rules on student's banafits Secial
Secunty srmendments passed last
Augiet wlil phese aut student benefits
1@ colege students by 1985
Studenss benefis have been pasd 10 ~
unmarned fuil-time students 18.22

then

Under the new rules. students
receiving benefits as of August 1981
who begin pest-secondary school
sefore May 1982 wiill, 1n peneral, con-
tinue 10 get payments through Aprit
1985, butata reduced rate The benefit
wiil be reduced by 25 percent sach yesr
begirining with the October 3. 1982,
chack until the benefit s completely
eliminated or the student otherwise
Secomes inelig: e

In sddition, benefis 10 these stu-
donis wilt no longer de pasd for the
summer months — May, June. July,
and August—even if the student at-
1ends school during those months
Also, these students will no longer
receive the annual cost-of-hving 1n.
creane a8 do other beneficiaries

Students who first become eligibie
for benefits for Sepcember 1981 or later
will get chacks only for months they at-
1end school full ime through July
1982 No checks will be pard to these
students based on atiendance st a post-
sscondary school for any month after
that

Benefits il continue 1o de pard to
children of retired, decessed, or dis-
abled workers untl thay reach 18, or
spe 19.1f they sre attending high
schoot

Posple whe nsed mors miermation

° on studonis benollis aan pot s free sopy

of the pamphiet. Secw! Securiy checks
Jor smudients 18-22 a smy Secial Security

Right to representation

Poopie have the right 1o ¢ represenied
by s porven of theis cheice in any buei-
noss they have with the Secial Security
Adwmisistrstion.

Poople who appoint a represeniative
are responibe fot paying he ropre-
soatative if he or she charges a foe The
foe muat be sppreved by the Socia!
Security Administration Fer informa-
tion about what § representstive can
and cannot 60 and hew much he or she
may charpe, ask any Social Secunity of-
fice for the leafiet. Sevs! Security and
your right 10 represenssion

About
Infermation
Items

**Socal Security Information
Ttems'* & pudluhed to help
meet the information needs of
ofganizations inierestad in
Secisl Security msurance
programs. Medicare.
supplemental security income
{SS1). and aid to familres with
dependent chuldren (AFDC)
Address changes. comments,
NGPESIiONS, Of quUestions
should de Jirected to
Information liems, Social
Security Adminmtration. Office
of information, Room 4 1-10
Wm High Rose lu:lduu 401
Bouievard. Ik
Maryland 21238

Social Security
protects you.

That s why your Social
Security Card s ymportant
toyou it anawers the calin
case the slarm ninge for
four baskc needs H you are
dwabied. 1 pays deabidy
bene'fs H somdone you
iove and depend on des. 1t
provices survivor benefis
When you retire. Sociat
Securty benefrig heip you
enjoy the things you
wotked so hard for And
when you reach 85 or
you ve been getting Socal
Securnty tisabdty checks
for at least two years
Medicare heips pay the
nospiat and medical biils
 you have any ques-
tons aboyt your Soc:al
Secunty prolection call
your Social Security Oftce
N s isted :n the phone bock
under Social Securty

Admirustration

=
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SSA PROGRAM CIRCULAR
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- 805 Sectin publications Dete mum___- '
Please circulate copies of this PIFC to all staff members.

SPECIAL INFORMATION PACKAGE Ot 1981 AMENDMENTS

Attached are news releases and a radio spot announcement explaining key provisiors
of the Social Security and Medicare Provisions contained in the Omnibus Budget
Recor~iliation Act of 1981. M

ATTACHMENT

DISTRIBUTI: All Regional Camrissioners
All Assistant Reqgional Camissioners, FO, FA, MiB, an:] Programs
All RCALY's, OHA
All ALJIC's. OHA
All Reqicnal Medicare Directors, HI
All Directors, Program Service Centers
All District, Branch and Teleservice Center Managers
All Area Directors
All Resident Stations

RETENTION DATE: January 1, 1982
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For relsase °* {Date) -

STUDENTS BENEFITS CURTAILED

Social Security benefits to students 18-22 attending colleges and other post-
secondary schools will be sharply curtailed under a recently enacted law, (namel, Social
Security district manager in (focality), said recently,

v First, chuldren who become eligible for Social Sezurity benefits after July
§982 will not rece.ve poﬂ-second'ary schoo! students benefits.

Second, post-secondary school students who {irst become eligible for benefits
in the period Septe:nber 1981 - July 1982 will only receive benefits through July 1982

{one month for some studentsl. -

Finally, students currently receiving benefits (or child beneliziaries who
begin their college or post:secondary education before May 1982) will receive linited
students benefits.

Benelit rates for studerts who are eligibie for continuing benefits wili be
frozen at the July [9¥81 level, (name) sasd. Furthermore, these rates will be reduced 23

per:ent each year starting with August 1982, and benefits cannot be paid to students

{(MORE}

.~
!)l’d
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Studcm?é‘!m curtaded - page 2
i

during May, Juoe, July of August starfing .o 1982, As & result, no furtber student
tenelits will pasd after April 1985, :

Beginning August 1982, elementary and secondary haoo! stadents Can recesve
bene{is ay under the oid law, except that no benefits can be pd for months in school
terms after a child reaches 1. Beoefits to childeen who are sot students wil! end at {8

as before.

More information about student benefits and other Changes in the law can
be obraved at the (oamel SolTal Secarity office, located at {address). The telephone

"
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YOuR SUC 1AL SECURITY {column) Deceabdasr 1081 No. 2--page 2

pow you mey be stfected depends on whether you wers
en*itied to » monthiy check for August 1981--the month the law ves
changage~or whather entitlienant started after that month:

t. ENTITLED YO A CHECK FOR AUGUSY 1981 ~ if you sre or

sosn wiil be 8 studeat a*t g colisge or ather spproved
gust~sacondery scBO!, pRyments gensrelly can continge untlil you
finish schopi, resch sge 22, or through April 1983 whichevar comex

$1lrae,  But you mus® be In fuli-tlime mttendance betors Way 1982.

in @ggiticn, *ha caw lev mexes thase changss:
You won't ge® checks for May, June, July, of Augus?
star?ing in 1580 svan it you sttend school thoie
PTARE L
T, worte Le eiigible for futers paneti*
increeses 8% wiii O*har bDensticlaries.
The smgunt Of fyturs payments wili de gradusily
reduced: 2% percant less sterting with tha Septentaer
VGBS chack tdus in eariy CUctoberi; 30 parcent fess
atfac*tive September 1983; 713 percan? foss stfacive
5t§Vu-n§r 1984, ang nc mors checks hor months atter
Apr il 1%8%.

P yoo #C8 & RIGH sChaCi SYedEnt @60 wa il oUt be in
T, %im KETENIRALE 4% 8 COilEge Or Other spproved poOS*-SACONCRTY

tinond beturs Ray 1980, your bensii¥s wlll end The sade A% L

*roge who B0RTY geteing bansiits pirer August BESC,
iMRE
by JLEN
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YOUR SOCIAL SECURITY (column) December 198! ho. 2--pege 3
2. Flrst ENTITLED YO A CHECK AFTER AUGUST 1981 AS A

STULENT 18 to 22 ~ Iin geners!, monthiy checks can be palg nnly ftor

|onths you ettend coilege, high schoo!, or othar epproved school

. througt July 1987z, EXCEPYIGN: {f you ere stiii In high schocl
efter July 1982, checks cen continue up tO the month you'rs 1% or

untii the end of the semestsr or Qusrter in which you hecome 1%,

it iater. it your schoot! |s not On ¢ semester or guarter basls,

cheochs can continue until ;Ou complets the course or far 2 months
affer the month yOu reach 19, whichever Is firse.

It you have sny Questions sdcut the chenges In stugent
benefits, contezt eny Scois! Security office. For Infcrmatign
etzut GYrer peasitie scurces of tinanciatl 8:9, see your finanzial
a2 cr agwissions ctticer {i¢ in college or Other post~secondary
SSRSci ) of your guidance counselcr (If in Nlgh schooti).

§. U'r g ly~year~0i¢ college sophomcre recelving Socist Security
cheous. hMow ighg wili sy peyments cortinue?

A PV you were entitied to checks in August 155! (wher the iavw
3% Lhangeli, payments can Continue until you tinish sChoci, reach -
i, ©r through Aprli 198%-=whichever cores first. [f you Decame
extitigs i~ Septembsr 198! or later, ther payments can be wade

Croy for mUtYhs yoe attend schoc: fuil time through July VGED,

(MORE )

Q ISAN
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YOUR SOCUIAL SECURITY {column) December 1931 No. 2?—9-90 4

Q. 1 recelved Sociei Security checks es o child trom 1977 to *thls
Octobar when | turned 18 end heven't declded whether to continue
my educetlion. Must | stert colliege by # c-r*nlﬁ time In order for
student benefits to be paldl

A. You must be ettending school full time betore Hey 1982 to be
silglble tor benstfits es o student. '

Q. !'ve been getting Soclei Securlty checks as e college student
tor the lest 2 yeers and wes thinking of ettandling school nex? ‘
summer. Can | recelve payments for summer months?

A. Sterting in 1982, no student beneflts ere payebis for May,

June, July, or August even it the student sttends school.

Q. ! heard *hat my son's student benetl+ ..{'Q. reduced next fall
and tha* h¢ won't get a cost-of-ilving Increase elther. Wil
Soclel Securlty peyments to me and my two other chlidren (both
under 18) elso be affected?

A. Qnity benetits to students 18 to 22 wil! be etfected by the
recent changes In tha law. As g resul?, however, benetits to
o*ﬁ-r dependents mey be increesed.

1"
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radio

PUELIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT

Prom: (Name)
(T4t2a)
(Address) For uae ,
. day date
{Phone) through .,
dey date
STUDENTS' BENEFITS
Time : 20 Seconds
Words: 58
ANNCR Are you a student, 18 to 22 years old, who's eligible for

Soclal Securlty checks. Then vou should know about some Important ‘
changes in the Social Securitv program that will affect your T
benefits, Most students® benefits will be reduced stnr#lng.noxt

voar. But to find out how the changes affect you, call or write :

any Soclal Security offlce. :

—
" v |
|
-
|
: \
|
|
\
i
1281-82 4
l
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51y )
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From: (Name)
(T4tle)

(Address)

(Phone)

For release _(Date) -

»

YOUR SOCIAL SECURITY (column) January 1982 No. 2
STUDENT BENEFITS
By (name)

Social Security District Manager in (locality)

As a resuilt of legisiation enacted In mid=1981, Socla!
Security student benefits wili be phased out for those attending

post-secondary schools,

... When stugent bensflts mere tlrst provided Ip 1963, the
rationale was that young people, le.to 22 years of age, who were
futi=time students were ss muchiependent on their parents for
their support 8s were children undar 18 years of ege or disebled.
It was sssumed at the time thet students lost 8 source of support
when 3 par-n#ur;#lr-c, beceme dlsabled, or dled., However, the
beneflts were not refated to lnf educetional expenses incurred, to
y school performance, or to ffnanclal need.

(NORE)
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YOUR SOCIAL SECURITY (column) Jenuery 1882 No. Z~-pege 2

The slfucflon’fodcy Is merkediy different from whet i?
wes 15 yeers ego. Slince fhcf\flnc. e number of progrems heve been
esteb!ished to provide essistence to college students besed on
thelr own end their femiiles' finenciel conditlon. Among the
Fecerelly funded esducetionasl programs now eveliebie ere the Baslc
Educationel Oﬁporfunify Grents, Supplemente! Educetlionel
Opporfunlfy Grents, Netione! Direct Student Loen Progrem, end
Guersntead Student &g’p Progrem.

The chenge in the lew wiil effect ebout 600,000
post-secondery school student beneficleries--65 perzent In 4~year
colleges end 23 percent In 2-y¢¢r>coll¢ges. Th§ remainder a;feﬂd
technlical, graduate, 8nd business or sscretariel schools.

The new lew defines on educetione! Institution es &=
elementery or secondery schocl. Benetits wil! not be peic¢ to
students who begin ettending e post-secondery school efter Aprii
1682,

Benetits to students who were entitled gs of August 1961
and mere sttancding a post-secondary schoo! detfore Moy 1982 wiii be
phesed out In order to minimlze the finenclal impect on these
whose plens for pérSulng thelr educetion were basec on receipt of
Socie! Security benetits,

Acd!itione! Information ebcut chenges in the lew
regaraing ecucatione! bene’its cen be obtelned from any Sociast
Securl*y ottice.

LMORES

182-10
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YOUR SOCIAL SECURITY (column) Jenuery 1982 No. 2--pege 3

Q. My _son is 18 end & high schoo! student. He hes been receiving
student benetlts since my husbeng died. will he contlnue to
recelve them under the new few?

A. Benetlts belng peia to high school students witl end et ege

19, ettective for months etter July 1982.

Q. My deughter bacame entitied to student benetits in September
1981, How long will she contisue %o recelve these benefits? She
Is 20 yeers old eno In coliege.

A. it your &uughfcr is o full-time college student, she cen
recelve such bengtits only through July 1982. Contect your Social
Security otflice for more deteiled Informstion.

"
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HAYE A PRIMARY INSURANCE AMOUNT OF AS MUCH AS $170.30) WILL i

MAVE THEIR DENEFITS RECOMPUTED EFFECTIVE FOR MARCH 1982 (APRIL

3 CHECK), SUCH CURRENT BENEFICIARIES AGE 60-68 MAY APPLY
FOR A SPECIAL SSI PAYMENT AND CAN RECEIVE A PAYMENT EQUAL
TO THE AMOUNT OF REDUCTION IN THEIR SOCIAL SECURITY BENEFIT
IF THEY MEET ALL SSI ELICIDILITY AELQUIREMENTS, OTHER TWAN
ASE. INDIVIDUALS WHO QUALIFY POR THIS SPECIAL SSI PATMENT
WILL NOT RECEIVE FUTURE 351 COST-OF-LIVING ADJUSTMENTS NOR
WOULD THEY BE PLIGIBLE FOR A STATE 851 SUPPLEMENT OR OTHER
BENCFITS SUCH AS MEDICAID.

STUDENT BENEFITS

THESE BENEFITS WILL BE DISCONTINUVED TQTALLY FOR POST-SECONDARY
STULENTS AFTEN APRIL 1985, INDIVIDUALS 18 OR OLDER WHO START
POST-SECONDARY SCHOOL BEFORE MAY 1982 AND w40 ARE ENTITLED

TO A CHILD'S BENEFIT FOR AUGUST 1981 MAY CONTINUE TO RECEIVE
BENEFITS. MWOWEVER, THE RENEFIT AMOUNT WILL BE REDUCED 25
FERCENT BEGINNING IN SEFTEMBER 1982 AND BY AN EQUAL

' o
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THIS WACK POR USE OF COMMUNICATION UNIT

[ ] 'O.M“)-“m.d"“lhﬁnl

IN SEPTEMBER OF EACH OF THE NEXT TWO YEARS. IN ADDITION,
NO FURTHER COST-OF-LIVING INCREASES WILL BE PAID NOR WILL
ANY BENEFITS BE PAIDy MAY THROUGH AUdlBT FOR THESE POST-

SECONDARY STUDENTS.

PERSONS WMHO FIAST BECOME ENTITLED TO CHILD'S itnurs AFTER
AUGUST 1981 CAN RECEIVE SUCH BENEFITS AT AGES 18-21 WHILE
ATTENDING POST-SECONDARY SCHOOL, BUT OMLY THROUGH JULY 1982.

INDIVIDUALS AGE 1B BUT UNDER 19 WO ARE NOW IN ELEMENTARY
OR MIGH SCHOOL WILL CONTINUE TO NECEIVE BENEFITS I THE FUTURE : ,
BUT TMOSE ACED 19-21 WILL MECEIVE THEM OMLY THROUGH JULY 1982.

LOMP-SUM DEATH PAYMENT

FOR DEATHS AFTER AUGUST 1981, THIS PAYMENT WILL ALWAYS BE
MADE TO A "LIVING WITH® SPOUSE. IF THERE IS N0 *LIVING WITK"

;rous:. IT WILL BE PAID TO A SPOUSE (EXCLUDING A anm
" [ecusmy cLassncamon

SPOUSZ) WHO 1S RLIGIBLE FOR A SURVIVOR BENEFLIT
vae 18
A SP

3

WANBAID PORM 18 . oD 1907 87 — SRI-000 Bdn
WSROV 1067
Bha P8 (41 CFF) 105-28 300

PAVENT L

UNCLASSIFIED |
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THIS SPACE POR LS OF COMRUNICATION UNIT

MISIABE 1O BE TRANGMITTED (U diwble acmg and okl sapessl lower }
TO:  MAY BE MADE TO CHILDREN WMO ARE ELIGIBLE FOR SURVIVOR BENEFITS

IN THE MONTH OF DEATH. IN OTHER CASES, NO PAYMENT WILL BE

MADE .

TERMINATION OF MOTHER'S AND FATHER'S BENEF. WHEN YOUNGEST '

CHILD REACHES AGE 16.

EINTITLEMENT TO BENEFITS AS A MOTHER OR FATHER CARING FOR A
CHILD WILL END WHEN THE YOUNGEST CHILD REACHES AGE 16 (IF .
mRE IS MO DISABLED CHILD RECEIVING BENEFITS). THE PROVISION
IS EFFICTIVE FOR SEPTEMBER 1983 FOR BENEFICIARIES WHO COME ¢
ON THE MOLL BEFORE SEPTEMBER 1981, BUT IMMEDIATELY FOR PARENTS
WHO BECOME ELIGIBMLE AFTER AUGUST 1981. CHILD'S BENEFITS ARE

NOT AFFECTED.

EARNINGS TEST EXEMPT AGE
EARNINGS TEST WILL CONTINUE TO APPLY TO BENEFICIARIES UP TO

AGE 72 THROUGH 1982, INSTEAD OF DROPPING TO 70 IN 1982, IT
MCUNTY CLASINCATION

WILL BE LOWERED TO AGE 70 IN 1983.
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JIM BROWN, PRESS OFFICER 4723060/ F3-2200 ) maresasentss
THIS SPACE nl US (F COMMUNICATION UNST A
MNSAGE 10 W T U diombls spavong ond o sogeael levres

Yo: PAYING RETIREMENT BENEFITS BEGINNING WITM FIRST FULL MONTH

OF ENTITLEMENT

*  NETIREMENT BENEFITS JECL NOT BE PAID FOR A MONTH UNLESS ALL
f;c-rons OF ELIGIMLITY ARE MeT FOR THE ENTIRE MONTH. THIS

PAOVISION ESSENTIALLY APPLIES ONLY TO WORKERS AND SPOUSES
CLAIMING DENEFITS IN THE MONTH WHEN THEY BECOME 6; (S0 THAT
TMEIR FIRST BENKFIT WILL BE FOR THE NEXT MONTH) AND IS EFFECTIVE
POR WORKERS AND SPOUSZS WHO ATTAIN AQE 62 AFTER AUGUST 1981.

.
DISABILITY "MEGACAP® AND WORKERS' COMPENSATION OFFSET.

DISABILITY "MEGACAP” AND WORRSAS & S e
AN INDIVIDUAL'S SOCIAL SECURITY DISABILITY BENEFIT, INCLULIM?
BENZF1TS FOR IMﬁLY MEMBERS, WILL BE REDUCED 80 THAT COMBINED
PEDERAL, STATE AND LOCAL COVERNMENT DISABILITY BENEFITS AND
SOCIAL SECURITY BENEFITS DO NOT EXCEED 80 PERCENT OF THE IIDIVIDUAL'S
"AYERAGE CURRENT EARNINGS." YEYERANS ADMINISTRATION BENEFITS

AND DISADILITY BENEFITS BASED ON NEED OR ON WORK COVERED UNDER o
D M
SOCIAL SECURITY WILL NOT BE TAKEN INTO ACCOUNT FOR THE |OFFSET.
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weurs an il sear P00 These saviods will inerease i fiscal vear 1924 and fiscal
wvear 1450 an the «tudens? benelits are phased sut The admimstrative costs in imole-
menting the student phasecut provision swhivh were considered iy arniving at tnese
wveral]l net work-year savings: are as follows

The supension of benefits in May and reinstatement @t a lower rate in August
~with corresponding sdjustments in family member's benefits: will be primar-
gy & computer operation and wll 1re 61 hours of computer time each year
Sl year 19 10 at a cost of 322540 cach vear The personnel time and cost
related to this comsputer processing s 3 3 work-years and 347,500

There will be some cases that will require & manuad achion to adyust the benefits
te a lower rate 1 August This activity will requare 91 work years 131.9 mulliont in
fimoaf vear 1992 und 85 work years 31 4 oulhen s fiscal year 1953 Expenses will be
fevem 1n fiscal yenr 1958 and fscal year 19¢5 ax the student population declines, but
s dir not have astimates for those years

The other calcuiotions mentioned i the gquestion the onginal caleulation and
the costof iving adjustment (COLA - would e semquired without the change in the
student brawfits v

< fnven the somputer stuatem, can sou do these benefit computations and get
the contoof Dy adyostinent wat”

RESPLNSY

Yo, we can Despate BSA's computer and systemis probiems, we anticipate being
b e vonduct all of the student computation processes and the COLA's 1n a timely
aned offective manner The need 19 do these operations in the April-September 1982
preriond s boen carefully evaluated and factored into vur computer operations plan-
ming for some time now, and we beheve that major problems will not occur. Howev-
w»r. bevuuse of gur computer aituation, the student operationa and the COLA will be
more LBmeconsuming and labor intenmive than they would otherwise be Thus, it
iy be nevesaary o adjust other workload schedules and to accommodate nonopera- -
tonal perods in vur regular operations.

The plannmng and development of the computer processes needed to handle the
stpdent phisseaut provisions have been underway since the fall of 1981, Every aspect
f the student operations and moet of our btle 11 tretirement, survivors, and disabil-
Y nRurahce aperations have had-to be modified in some way. 1e., to capture, react
L mr provess the duta needed for these student provimons All of the changes are
fow pearing completion, we continue to be on schedule and bilieve we will be able
v sueenefully conplete all of these sperations, as well as the COLA

A Peoven have s ballpark estimate of the errors, overpayments, and underpay-
LS R R L S

RESPUINKE

Fro computar poalrams W .oonsdut these student phaseout operations are current:
; warsus fages of development and testing, and sl will-be comprehensively

{ated befure being amplemented Consequently, we do not anticipate much error;

v

Feoweveer, much will admittedly depend upon the imehiness and accuracy of informa-
1ty prraveded Lo us by the students and schools

We have bevn collicting the needed student data from forms completed by the
students unan angmng buses since Jast September, and we recently mailed end-of-
sohool sear frms to virtustly all students and included information about the
phaseiat provisens The data on these forms when returned wall be critical to the
student rperations

In «ituatvins where either the schools or students do not provide all needed data,
our approach o o munimize overpayments by suspending benefits until the case is
reviewed amd the anformation obtained The need te expeditiously process these
vases hin heen included 1in our overall operational plans. While as many as 20 per-
ot of the cases mav reguire some form of manual processing, we do not expect any .
iarge number of overpayments or underpayments to result. )

4* How tauch dosw vach recomputation cost in terms of administrative expenses?

HESPONSE /
There will e two actins per student beneficiry annually tone suspension ‘in
May and either ¢ termnation or reduction 1n benefits in August) Each action will
cimt approgmmately #1110 conadering both computer costs and the cost of manual
sdyustments The total vost for fical year 1482 15 approximately $2 million.

) (v
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3. In your testimony you cite budget restrictions as one reason for not putting out
adequate notice to affected heneficiaries. Yet the recent cuts in SSA’s administra-
tive budget in the continuing resolution, and in the September budget requests,
were requested by the Administration—didn't you take into account the need to pro-
vide notice of such an unprecedented benefit cut to children who obviously needed
time to make alternative arrangements for their education?

RESPONSE

Provisions were made in SSA's administrative budget for notification efforts we
saw as adequate and we think that the steps that have been taken are adequate.
SSA did not plan on notifying each child beneficiary or all Social Security benefici-
aries of the changes in the student benefit program, and the Treasury Department
does .ot have the mechanical ability to identify a limited group of beneficiaries to
receive notices as check stuffers. Therefore, we pursued other available avenues to
reach affected beneficiaries, such as a vigorous public information campaign and se-
lected individual notification process. Consequently, we did not include money in
the budget for mass notifications.

4. Social Security student benefits of over $2 billion a year account for about %th
of student aid totals. Yet the Administration estimated in its 1982 budget message
that increases in the Pell grant offsetting the elimination of the student benefit
would amount to no more than $100 million. Do you still feel this is true or are your
current estimates higher or lower?

RESPONSE

The direct comparison of these figures is misleading. One of the basic reasons the
Congress approved the elimination of the Social Security student benefit is that it
goes to studentsjwho are not needy. The increase in Pell grants is intended to target
on students who in need. In addition, approximately 24 percent of Social Secu-
rity student beneficiaries are either.in high school or graduate school and thus are
not eligible for the Pell grant.

5. In September, I understand that 1300 social security offices were sent (for distri-
bution to the media! a special package of news releases including a news column on
the student benefit change.

What was the result? Did the local papers use this information? Did the local
social security offices pass it on to the media?

RESPONSE

We do not have data on how many newspapers use our releases on a special topic
for a particular month. However, the results of a 1980 survey on media use of Social
Security materials showed that well over 5,000 newspapers use our materials every
month. We believe that virtually all of the more than 1,300 offices asked the media
to use the amendment materials released in September and subsequent months, b
we have not attempted to estimate how many offices were successful in placing th
materials.

Since September, we have covered the student benefit provision in various materi
als we prepare for field office placement each month, including news releases,
byline columns for local office personnel, questions and answers (for newspaper use),
and radio public service announcements. We expect that the materials on student
benefits received relatively high usage because of the public interest in the informa-
tion.

6. You cite a savings of $10 billion from the elimination of the student benefit in
calendar years 1982-1986. v

Does this figure take into account payments made during the phase out as well as
offsetting increases in other family benefits or'are you using the gross estimate?

RESPONSE

The estimate of savings that result from the student benefit provision does take
into account payments made to postsecondary students who continue to get reduced
benefits under the phaseout provisions and offsetting increases in other family bene-
fits.

Chairman PickLe. Now the Chair will ask representatives of the
General Accounting Office, Mr. Gregory J. Ahart, Director of the

Q
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Human Resources Division, and Mr. Joseph Kredatus. He is the
evaluator, Philadelphia Regional Office. :

STATEMENT OF GREGORY J. AHART, DIRECTOR, HUMAN RE-
SOURCES DIVISION, GENERAL ACCGUNTING OFFICE, ACCOM-
PANIED BY JOSEPH KREDATUS, EVALUATOR, PHILADELPHIA
REGIONAL OFFICE ‘

Mr. AHART. I am Director of the Human Resources Division here
in Washington, D.C. :

Chairman PickLE. Mr. Kredatus is the evaluator of the Philadel-
phia regional office.

Mr. AHART. Mr. Chairman, I have a very brief statement, which
I would like to read for the record. ’

In August of last year President Reagan signed into law the Om-
nibus Budget Reconciliation Act, which included among its many
provisions legislative changes designed to phase out postsecondary
student benefits under the Social Security Act and to reduce to age
(119 the delimiting age for such benefits to secondary school stu-

ents.

This legislative action is basically consistent with recommenda-
tions we made in a report issued in August of 1979 based on our
study of student benefits under the Social Security Act. Our recom-
mendations were offered in the context of quite a number of con-
siderations, which we detailed in that report.

Of concern at the present time is whether present and potential
beneficiaries who will be directly affected by the legislative change
will be adequately informed of how the change affects them and
whether they will be informed in sufficient time to allow them to
effectively plan their future in the light of the changes.

We have looked into this matter only briefly within the past few
days and have not had an opportunity to fully review what the
Social Security Administration has done or plans to do, or to fully
explore what options the agency could have pursued and might
pursue now to best inform people affected.

Based on our limited inquiry, we understand that although it
had no legislative mandate to do so, the Administration has con-
ducted an information campaign designed to generally inform the
public concerning the changes in the student benefit rogram.

The campaign has included distributing, through ecal social se-
curity offices, pamphlets which explain the changes, as well as dis-
tributing news releases, radio announcements and draft news arti-
cles and columns for distribution throughout the country.

It has also, since September 1981, sent a monthly newsletter in-
cluding dicusgion of the student benefit changes to about 5,000
large groups and organizations, including many in the field of
education.

The Social Security Administration has stated that it has contin-
ued its normal practices of contacting all child beneficiaries 5
months before their 1xth birthday to determine if they plan to con-
tinue in school and that it has informed them of the student bene-
fit program changes at the time of that contact.

In addition, near the end of this month the agency plans to send
to all present student beneficiaries direct notification of changes in
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the law as a part of its regular school attendance verification re-
porting process.

In addition to the Social Security Administruation’s direct actions,
there has been, of course, considerable press coverage concerning
the various changes included in the omnibus reconciliation law, in-
cluding discussion of the changes in the student benefit program.

Social Security Administration officials acknowledge two prob-
lems with their efforts. First, information releases to the newspa-

wapggbtTs Which specifically highlighted the student benefit changes did
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not occur until December 19x1. Second, in an undetermined
number of cases the pamphlets sent to those approaching age 1I»
were outdated pamphlets which did not reflect the legislative
changes. '

It is quite probable that this latter mistake misled somé students
and the Social Security Adminstration, until last night, had not
vet decided if or when to recontact the students to rectify any pos-
sible misunderstanding [ understood Mr Simmons to say they
have now decided to make that specific notification to the students
whao have been misinformed. .

These nutdated pamphlets were apparently sent out from the
processing centers in Kansas City and Birmingham, some appar-
ently as late as December 1951 or January 19%2

As'[ stated, we have not had an opportunity to fully assess the
Social Secanty Administration’s actions and planned actions to
adequately inform the persons affected by the changes i the stu.
dent tenefit program.

We have examined the updated pamphlets on student benefits
and the newspaper releases, spot radio and television announce-
ments and program’ circulars  In our judgment. these matersals
appear to accurately descnibe the changes enacted

We are concerned, of course, with the fuct thit misleading mfor-
mation. was sent to at least some persons. If T understand Mr Sim-
monx correctly, that will be rectified

With respect to persons already in the program, we tend to e
fieve that if the Social Secunity Administration carries but its pluns
to send spectic notification to each individual within the month or
so, as part of s attendunce verfication process, it will have car.
ried out sts responssbility with respect to this group tor adeguate
notification

Thut leaves for consideration those child dependents Who are not
vet 1= and are not due to recerve an the near future under noemal
practice— 5 months before their Isth hirthday - anformation con-
cerning the student benefit program

We believee that there may be aptions which should be explored
for targeting individual notices to these persuns to sure that they
ape adeguately mformed conceroing the Jegislited chansges 1t the
~ghcommittss beleves that additienal optsns along these lines
shouid be expiored by the Social Necurity Admmestratyn, we

wold be happy to work with the Admanistrdtion i exploring thoes

apd s ) :
This somgdites ey statensat W woutd tar bhappy 1o rerpond 1o
any uestione That o o ot of The meanbiers o the sabeeorngt e

1ot Fianss
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Chairman Prekrny Mr Kredutus, we would be glad to hear from
you
" Mpr AHART Mr Kredatus doex not have a separate statement,
Mr. Chsirman

Chairman Pickie Mr Kredatus hax appeared before us before
We would welcome any statement from him

in essence, you are saying that you have examined the letters
and the forms, the pamphiets, the printed material that thev plan
1o send out and vou are satisfied that that s sufficient”

Mr AHART We are satisfied what 15 ineluded in those 1s an accu-
rate relating of the changes that were made, Mr Chairman It does
not, I think —the point that you made in our discussion with the
last witness -put banner headlines on those changes

The pumphlet that 1x going out to those people as part of the
annual verification ~the student attendapee venfication process -
that pamphlet 1s separate from that and should huchlight that to
e students

We are satesfied it sscourite and that of they Carry through on
thesr plans, the people that are presentiv n the program will be
adeguately informexd »

Charman Piokts You do <ay that vou believe that there may be
optins which shouid be explored for targeting individual notices to
these persons to ansure that they are adequately informed concern-
g the legislative changes You are talking about the students who
are niot yet 1 who would be recerving benefits m the future?

Mr Anant That i correct

Charrman Pkt | tuke that te mean that you recoymize that
that 1s i Lirge number.of students and they may not know what w
vxpect There are chamtes Wi onght e have somee targeted mal
g’

MY Asart Yes What we have in mand there, Mr Chairman, a
Bt of stuedent beneficiaries are vhiid benefivianes that have not yet
cotie up on the age 17 and T mopths and widl not get <pecific notifi
catwm They and thewr fannhes, of they are beneficisnes under the
At rewd 8o havs advanced planning

It macht weli be worth the expems te sort out those people and’
we-risd thers spescifie notification to make sure that they are not mad:
vertently expecting benefite when those children reach college age
that they wigld not get

Uhasrman Prokee Here seoa family whe has o sonom hagh school
and tor 19 vesrs they have bwen planning on gongd to 4 amversity
or sollege bsed on the survivor s henefits program Now that they
are i high whool, that s vut o8 Therr means of getting an educa-
1y has been shattered ‘

D2 vou think it s enougth ta assume they will @et thise notices?
should we target mdnidua! mhngs o all thowe students” It will
e voarpee expeense, but surely that would b done

Frean an accounting standpomnt, is that a very ditfivelt matter”

Mr Anaxt | think it 1= a matter of tume and computer capacity
te do st | think Mr Simmons indwasted that it would be a question
of morting from the master beneficirs record those familivs weth
chetd dependents and specitically notfving these fanoly anits what
has bewr changed and that when ther childus reach age i there
witl nid fe wbipdent benelite avaslahie

o
§ »
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Chairman Preriy Mr Abart, i voir 1979 report to the Con-
press, 18 5 percent of the soctad security student beneficlaries were
cited by vou as recerving mare money trom social secunty alone
than was required to meet the normal cost of schooling You sad
that 186 percent were drawing basie grants an social security, get-
ting more than the school costs warranted .

Ciiven current svenomin conditions, the cuts 1 other benefits and
the i acconcnie nesds, would those Fgures snll hold true?

“Would you have any way 1o know™ Would you say basically this s

st corpes =

Mr Auaxt. We dan t know wifat the current sityation s on that,
Mr Chatrman We cited those statistios by wav of demonstratin
thut the benefits provided under <ol sevurity are not really wel
targetad to peaple that nesd these henefits to pursue their educa
tish

The werse md wel] coordinatad with the other student assistance
programs, which for the misd part werse enacted after the social se-
curity benefits were enacted. and we telt and so recommended that
the people that really needed monev to pursue their education
watshd b better servidd hy funds thut were targeted for people that |
needed 1t ay upposad to having 1t us an add-on to the Social Secu-
rity System withuut regard to need, and without regard to the cost
of rduvation that weuld be incurred by those specific individuals

Chiurman Pu ste The key guestion on all this s really a matter
of provuding for educatem Regardless of vour philosophy or regard-
fewen of thee nessd test or targeted aspevt. the fact is the change was
made Notification should be given to every mdadual as quickly
an pesanible ‘

\i'nuldn t vist apree that s g hasie premse we should work trom”

Mr Anaper | think that woald be appropriate, Mr. Charrman

Charman Pookir Mr Kreditus, sou testified before the Over
saght Subcotimtter an previous occasons You testified, or at Jeast
GAQ testifnd. that thaey vl student benetits should be phased out
bescaus there are other student programs avinlable

At the tume von based your recommendation on the fact that
thets were many other formes of student assestance that weer aval-
abie Thes dadn t exiet when tie sy md sesurity stadent benefit prio
gram <ttt back an P05

Teuday wo ape st tobd that the admunstratun wall recommend
Cathaycks st The Federal student asesstanes progeany o much as
L g0 percent 1 they take that approavh of makimg heasy oote in
the wgm atpanal progtams, woutd vou have any sevond thoughts
aleaut vt pesfgan that they cagtht 1o phase that ot

Mr Rsrtarts Well 1 thiok, Mr Chowrman, st s crrgannly i
frattey of Lvgeortnn, and s M Ahart has statidd. we e not know
Losfad whe ther tineas sfydents wive are socsal wsnrnty berefionrnes
St tavkpnang s s woesn of theg w ool sosdsoan the sgme proapor
tritie un Lok phes of the time of gar revies bat 1oertainly el
that ooy tabler o g erd for thess stadents

$owaiet e Loogeourat gt that the seaiad s arits stadent benelier
yE g aTe ettt the 5 ea® el gm W B 11!1"&::“%3\:' l‘vplnth‘d

P22 i v gwr ox® Fagel e e 4 e e T gaep et Brpd B
Moo S we ot i ir o
%
Lol
)
O 4.3
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This certiunly nmuskes them prime candidates for the Department
of Education programs which as you know, are based on need.

Now concerning the level of funding, whether it is going to be
able to handie their full needs, we have not yet seen the
administration's current funding levels for those programs but
would again emphasize that there s certamly a matter of concern

Charrman Prekee T want to say te both of you representatives of
the GGAQ that we are gmng to ask vou to stay in close touch with
the SSA officers and this committey

1 want to maintain an ongoing review of notices, the mechanies,
haw they are handled, and we will maybe call oo you for additional
in depth studies, because we have got o emphasize notification as
deeply us possible, that 1t be done as cuwkly as possible, so we will
kewp in touch with your office

Thank vomdoth very movh for vour testinony

Charrman Prokif Now we will hear from Dr Mallan

N . !

STATEMENT O JUHN P MALLAN, VICEAPRESIDENT FOR GOV
ERNMENTAL RELATIONS. AMERIUAN ASMOCIATION OF STATE
COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES B
Mr Mattas First, Mr Charmsan, Toagree with much of what

bias ey wttd here about the nend to nonty celiege and high school

~tudetitr whe are atfectasd by this as ~oen a8 possible, by whatever

PP Oprate esans
I helwwe asnotiner wittess fiere today will sugeest that one thing

wa tal sevurty couid de whale straghtenag out ats compaters s to

wernf some Kamd o poulie ammeduateh to ol college and high
whand gupdanoe counseilors or ther sgavaldents o the United
St gtien possibly satienally possibiv threugh the district offices
This woathd b s way of reacbinge o bf ot people dinsctly who may
st Yygve b teas huad vt
I believe s assovustion and other peopiss o sduvabion would
atge that this computfee senousiy consiber sxvtending the date at
gt Toe AR bobier 5 abois thee s copgestind by Congressman Saolo
teots aatad oathieer

Mbserdes sves wath o bees? sntentons aned the best notiticas
fion a0 sery satye teanter of geespde will dose g enetit at a time
alwen thet ~tadent and s ikely to b cat very deeplv, when the

st eative and Gther probiome Cotms s wath this past vear s

bl o ElS e wanpdy tmeede 1 csnpeeesbiie B plan tor sitevtively

tog ;ui:vgr
P oaonidd stop oy That fiate
Fro pregates] statemen? and o il n? i af sy tollow §

e _ .
Caranr e T P BO%Waooae U 0 BRSNS kRS MENTAS
U ~/'{w,u_ T S T TR SE JLRRIEE PR SN R FEES LA

{
M ST L R N T VS U B A I VL BT S S
e R e Wbt Sabe 4 g e d T r e AN Poaen o b
TR T AR Crye W By K gewme yd n Bttt o ® o AR e e Thawd 2. the
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21 Are high school semors, who would have been eligible for up to four years of
!;‘enef;ui ;’",‘.’, their famihes receiving adequate notification that their eligibility ends
May 1, 1982 ’

137 What are the possibilities of retaining eligibility for high school seniors enroll-
ing in college before May 1st?

14+ The "August 1921 question.

13+ Can other federal student aid make up for the losses in SSA benefits?

11+ Notification lo those now recetcing aid.~~We have been informed by the Social
Security Admanistration that such students will be notified in late February or
varly March. We believe that this is not adequate notice, since students will receive
no ad for the four months of May, June, July, or August—one-third of the entire
previous benefit~-and benefits will be further reduced 25 percerit per month in the
fall Many students will need to apply for additional federal, state, or institutional
mid, ur vhange their cullege plans. Other tederal student aid is being cut back sharp-
Iy, und students who apply late may not receive it at all. Many states may also cut
back on state student ay )

We behieve that all these xtudents shuuld have been informed by SSA last fall.

2 Nutsfication to hagh schoul semors. ~We are informed that SSA does not plan
to notify these students or their fmndies at all, until five months before their 18th
birthday, and then only by the roundabout process of asking them to report collkge
plans. and then getting 1 tourh with them by an office visit or phone call iaccord-
gt SSA

The Socii Security Administration sayy’ that last September, 1,300 district offices
recerved materials for release to the media on these changes. However, since our
swrr organization hegan to publicize this issue in December, we have received dozens
of phone callx from colleges, high schools, the media, state officials, and distraught
parents from all uver the country saying that they know nothing about this.

Simbarly. the uffices of Members of Congress who sent out mailings, such as Rep-
resentatives Peter Pevser and Thomas Downey, refort phone calls and letters from
a great many people The professional vrgamizations which represent high school
and college gurdance connselors also report that nu one seems to know about this
matter

In uther words, the 38A medig campaign was a fmlure. The correct thing to do
waulid have been L wead 2 notification with the monthly check early last fall.

A Hugh whod senwors enrslitng 1n college -~ As word about the termination of
benelits finally got attention 1n December, some high school senjors have managed
v enroll i ool before May 1at, ur are making plans 10 do so Some have been
able te make arrangements te complete therr high school work at the same time.
(hers may bie abe te do s pext summer, or take an equivalency examination

Muny people were unaware that sume colleges. notably community colleges, but
wome four-year mstitations as well, will enroll students whe have not completed
thesr dephomas, under vertain circumstances Most sducaturs would feel that this s
wit an wdeal arrangement However, at ss the only way students can retain their
SEA henefis

There i an obvious ety however, sgee students s certian states, such as
partn of Marstand, New York aod Muhagan, appear to be taking advantage of this
roamtbility . whide thome  other <tates moy ot bear of at, or may find high schoolxs
atnd culledes Gtivooperative

4 The CAunust $950 0 guestion A technwad, but unportant assue hax been
broaght G s attentson by the Iirevtor of Student Financial Al at Wilhams Col-
fgr 1 Massachusetts A stadent ¢ that college had received SSA student ad his
trambiman amd saphemers years He dropped out te work the first semester of his
puner sear whioh was the Tadl of 1951 On returmng the second semester, he was
wdoritesd by 28A that amwter the law sance he was pat actually receiving the S5A
henedst sn August D0 he bad Jost all elysiabty fe cther md He was, of course,
Bt aware o this when he dnpped sut gor was the sollege The SSA did not notafy
hun

The shire teor went. e both the destrut and satienal oifives of Social Secunty and
wire fotd that The <tadent had fost all benetits Ther reasoning w that one condition
Lo pas s Phe beneBit s b have been Centithed te 7t for Aagust 1981 SSA de-
tines entitiod U ctually pvevang the benefit

There swins e 7o asan an faw or g for this defimtion of “ennitled o7 Te

- ikels that other stadents m o sanilar sitaaton have lost all remaming beaefits, of

thm cotivrp tatioti o~ apheid 1 asdsie do ot beleve st was the intest of Congress to
Lk Detstita vty uisber Uhese circamstatves [ would therefors unge members of
oty e G reegenes? fgrther o far o atatodd thoomterpretatum .
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tThe statutory reference here is in the Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of
19x1, P L. 97-35, Title XXII. Section 2210buixcys

(i Is other student aid available’—~When the administration recommended in
19%1 that the SSA student program be terminated. they took the view that there
was enough other federal student aid to take care of those in need. This was com-
pletely untrue. For example, the Congressional Budget Office estimated that the ad-
tninistration would save about one billion dollars in fiscal year 1982 by phasing out
the program, but would only have to spend an additional $25 million in Pell grants
to make up the loss' tAn Analysis of President Reagan's Budget Revisions for fiscal
year 1952, March 1981

Students would lose about a bitlion dollars in aid the first year. aid -which would
not be made up. in part because the SSA and Pell grant formulas are entirely differ-
ent. Studies have shown that most students who have received aid under the pro-
gram are from lower-income families; about 20 percent are black. For many stu-
dents, the Social Security program has been their only chance for college.

Further. the administration has cut back the Pell program and other aid very
sharply in the fiscal vear 19%2 continuing resolution, and is planning much deeper
cuts for fiscal year 1952 It 1s by no means certain that either present SSA benefici-
aries or those who would have entered the program, will have enough funds for col-
tege, unless Congress reverses administration plans to cut student aid further, or
possibly end it altogether

We believe special thanks are due to Congress for holding these hearings to try to
gret the attention of the Amencan people focused on these issues. Thanks are also
due to many individual Congressmen--to Representatives Paul Simon and Carl Per-
kins for asking SSA to notify current beneficiaries as soun as possible, to Repre-
sentative Dan Rostenkowskr for suggesting that SSA notifyv all high school seniors,
to Representative Peter Peyser for sending out a national mailing to high school
counselors, and to Representative Downey, Senator Carl Levin, and others who have
tried to notify people tn their states and districts .

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF STATE COLLEGES AND
UNIVERSITIES,
Washington, D C. Februar 17, 195,
Hon JJ 2 Puwkie.
S Howse of Representatsees, Washuongton, DO

Drar Mr Prekie The undersigned organizations soin in ungimg that the Congress
of the United States take the following steps:

1 Pas= nne of several bills now before Congress which would extend the termina-
tion date for Soctal Security student benefits at least until October 1. in order to
belp the present class ot hiygh school seniors, who have never been properly notified

2 Urpe the Social Seeurity Administration to act immediately to notify all college
students recerving Social Security student benefits that ihese benefits will be cut
sharply in voming academic vears

" Unite the Socinl Security Administratwon to aet immediately to notity all high
~choal sentors who now receive Sectal Security aid that the student benefit pro-
prams for any new rectpients ends on May 12 1952 Al high schools and colleges s
well as individual students should be notified & once

{ Help make it clear ta evervone that benetits available under other student aid
programs adnnnistered by the Department of Education cannot possibly make up
the losses caused by phasing out the Social Security program. This will be even
more the case if the President’s FY =3 budget recommenditions fir student aid are
accepted

We appreciate very much the interest which the House Subcommittee on Social
Security has taken 1in this matter

The hst of organizations tollows: American Association uf State Calleges and Uni-
versities, Arfertean Counctl on Fducation; Association of Catholic Colleges and Uni-
versities. American Assaciation of Community and Junior Colleges, American Asso-
cration of Admission Otficers and Collegiate Registrars; Couneil of Independent Col-
leges, Commattes ot Urban Program Universities; Jesnit Colleges of America, Na-
tional Assonation for Equal Opportumty in Higher Education: National Association
of Independent Colleges and Universities, and National Association of State Univer-
sities and Land-Grant Colieges

Sincerely vours,

Joun P Marran,
Vise Presedent for Gorernmante! Relations
E]
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Charrman Proxir You sud tha? the Socsal Nex arity Admanstra
tion would be notfisd in February or March - the students would
You suy. we behieve that this s net adequate notice that the «tu
dients will rocevs o asd for the 3 menths and benefita wall be fur
ther reduced 2% peroent per month s the fall, and then vou oon
clude By naving, we behieve that these students should have been
mformed by S8SA tast full and i additen sou are rosomnending
4 ruliback, postpiniment of thye date

Nouw wae owill heyr from Mr Herm Davs

SIATEMENT OF HERM DAVIS, DIRECTOR OF Fi!‘\'s\.‘i(‘;l;ﬂx AlD.

MOSTGOMERY COLLEGE. MONTGOMERY COUNTY. MD | ACCOM.
PANIED BY GINGER ACKERMAN, STUDENT. GEORGE MASON
I SIVERSITY FAIHFAX, VA HOTH ON REHALF OF THE AMERI
CAN AN IATION OF COMMIUNITY & JUNIOR COLLEGES

Me Dasss Mr Clunrmon we wouald ke to bring th your atten
tiods st ol sasars that hase alteady baven brought befors the com.

il

Rass cotierne are the lack of information gsng o the hgh
schuil studenits as well g5 onilege students presently snrolled by
the S&A I additien, we are comcsernod abogt the Tateneia of any:
thing beimng done g terins of CoRATIUTation. i ativ: any reistsftca-
tpars b students whes Bave already msaed the dhvadiines for student
finapciad avd sexd wear 803k e toes Jite

Chagrrin Prorty. What e thae Jeadiznie, o1l 12 vaty wath the
ollegtes

Mr Pasis Bt osases 1ran oailete te bt A arlestive school
mght have e dvadhpes ae early as Jatnusry The Muryland
Stisti- whularstop pregram has i dvadioe of Febraary ¥ You have
satwaie Jeadliros throughou! the Uneted States Thers s e aing
tos b atythirsgd gouny ot shortly

Chinrman Proomis The stadeits would @et o snticos on March
that theyr berfita ane w--ag 1o hee 2ot whick w g sgad they have
ot U e brras meeney and they can'd v they ure e late”

Mr Davis The depdtine for appdving for financal add at the U
wo-paity of Marviand o February 1, a0 8 would be ton Jate

Chastmnn Prosiy We oogid onntend that tied oo shoalbi base
gotee gt ast fali hut that i o gend quentan

The vurher this voghd gof i et oan they pronadd fog® s oy
nagwatips Thint e giot ardempaate

P 22 the watve Jate i Troghn it puvs regtiem g e the g
ey

Mr Diasse §isenene the Vacversty 2 Mars i § 0 4 s Bt
Lilesr cagtaidf

eyt Proki e Lo 2Bt aheasd

Mr Davis The other point that has aot Carme wg! omday oop o8 the
wther hearis had ts do with defimgtons '

Phee defintion thot has been vague o the ward Teneoliments
Manv of ogr students nterpreted that 2o mean that o they wery
avtrpted for admuenons next fall, they would have met the dead
L as nterpreted to e enrolled  But that s s the defimition
that = rumang gt which s saterpreted th mepn they have to be
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attendany sl enrvdling Mot «tawdente et st gware of that
that, toes % o probiem

Charenan POREE Heow ofn s handle the hangge the define
tions”

Mr Davis I beleve the defingtoan o coprmt Bt 1 s bedeve
the nterpretation that was goen syl fs the students was corpsct

It aw qust @ Juck of infurmaton

1 have been m Gnancwl aid s aver 15 vears Wa: have always
been awanre of the secssl swourdy benefits, but they wore never
rally guet and parce] of our finsncil aud progrsm It s normally
4 program that was adoumistered directly by the Social Security
Atﬂummtmtmn directly wath their cimnteﬁe {n the field of student
finanGisl ed. it o 4 requirement fur the Government for consumer-

(18 benefita that we natity all of vu? constituencies that -apply for
ad, whether elyibie of aot elugible, and that would be an AsUmp
Ton that any sificers woald make through the Socal Secunty Ad
rmisstration, that they would have notified thew consumers

It would br weumed by any practitwmer that that would have
taken place. and fo our knowledige, as of this date, there has not
twesi any consantinamonformaion dsen out Se s members of
the Amerwas Associodon of Jumor Collogim. we e oomcerned
awbwent that

Chiemar: Prowis 1 appovste sous poan? sbeag? the Dogestion of
Dty sonpotied o admatted atad o differetd aterpeetatoon of how
that wificts o <tudent

e glad to Rase that istirpons

Mr Pavis T iouid sy o tmige fenr? Mr Chgramon o
will b srry bt

Theric are actiyaliv Twas probietns nvadved b ovmmutie abiiim
Hr the chinbele One wige iven out by many, many offioes of socl
waurity. and that was o students wene ot the aee of I8 attending

«whuoaf o the fall @t really does not matter what happens in May.
us fong aw They weev i attendancos and they were still recraving
theur s ral aocarity binedits i the fall, thenhenefits would eontin-
av o unlid the S5 percent oosductaon wauld take placse Th . misin
rarmatvon went out

As i matter of firct ot sas af that peant when we sttt waorking
with fisancml grogps that these bits and pices of misrmation

9 starland cotmng Inrward, and we started askimg the Socis! Securnty

Adoemsteatum varaelves ot the oollege where e s information
wrtten and by request we finollv did reovive thas civvalar that the
prvisogs parwe wad tatkang bt efirenor o cacular A2,
whah dod speell 3t vt bat <t amphed that the imformation shkould

o ot b Qv gt fieeveseesfsls o ot orduris wik bul i i raseed

Tepnin

Uhastrngr: Pukis Aev 2 o SRTLFEE PN WYY SRS 1 L T S A R L 17 |
“otnpys o Maryiapd

Mr Daves At Mantgomery Colhatr wv ratyfied snd Ak workag
with gll the hogh swohools to gt announcements and bulietin. ot
Hy the tiune we found wut the problem iy jate Nevembor, and by
the tome we it the creafar of was [eeember We wers ynto the
hotadays Iy the e we et Bitck. anvd 3f wiis iy Fatas Lo rongd Thgt
£innt ’ .

Chasrmar Proktr Tune bas b dGon away from oy the "

)
- ERIC 5.

\ PAruntext provided by eric
‘r ’ .




<
My Dlavis J§ seempsd B have gallen anas Frege v e tnls wls
Uhasrmian PRaix Well thank you Mr Dives
/ IThe prepated atatement folivws A
NYavEwent of ANBRCAN PP A VT SE L A 4 T v e A e
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Mr hnrttan aml Mo trbreoe £ phy antRAritew T oAppeeiats $Toe PP B RIS S
prrapst the scome 4 the Ameenan P LIL I L B LA A
AACHU - pegrarding the payroenl of waag) weiedn twweliia 4. meop by it iy
wesdary hahitgivne b Heosrn Dprin Phomtoe Fregnoag 4 af Mootg s
. plinge 1 Montgommery Coahty, Maryiand ’
 lowtamiohiy @ suboutind egerthng the mhcr ittt 4w iei weaur g e hia
i soihradusie whe wgid Bormally et e purfate me o uilege ATalet i tege?
nung oh U Fall Aty 15w setipcted to docuwng She Lot il rrRation: sed the
crentenAAtion procvs TRt The Horaal Sty Adminatintion Tajend 750 o

A viNg 4T aMitw BT ATV il ermpictig (e ity oz Ao 4G frowde A awt EEgee
wEoenta who Abe How TR tingg theat anthat sl i hagth whao; Aw ¥ thee date
anlens thewr siodents sty Giating thenr Enth hythdey 1By haar FONT LRI S 1 LR
lfically regarding the #tatim of the wirgpatan of thest benrfits Je a fhothet
fact Uhuert hapoe Tt 1o Hulletinn wbitstind o high aheot cogneriom gt ilegr o
svawnitatsom tgarding thee peobierm Fae reample ot Montigorey Uatlogy the v
AFacral doxumentatsn we hase prewnnd e ohe that we respursted tint Lytraed ot L
T & o] Smcurity Admiroetzaton pepet datved Nipemtws §3ul that wr Tt R
thue erddie of Pncembet Ths docgrment Jlanilum e mge togh the goomlrg frtiarte
why Wik 8 Sutbent of thas natuin Dol aglnnitnd wathet 43 the ($wsiWNe nlua a¥y
Apntia that e 1neftachrirne witetnately ATect” Thie as 1he Mt et Fw ity it
Ty ctadents as well ap thest Jugeenls They {oni that thede was  Bie R R RN
1t tix the slirhafuata of arwial wvgriy be refits ohd ¥how Loini war o el S
vty and profets pkely Thirmn «

Jeoypatvee werr ot seghenal ADom of the o ral wyvyhite AT abratos fe
adcrttqan whek sofwatione fo the dpdetits atd the? paty tia PORRN T, I TN R A Tt
¥ or that sev. et xivdxetrd the & gdenta nmﬁd Ve rtuSored by FRe tnsldic ot
14t Felreyary of the rew Wrndetzien A Treteu fufie Bowagow f ik o g ©oaontes
f i wtudente wii ot oty Jome a2 Qoaryi! Speutsty berelide 2 ot e Foe Cate
o Ahers Yo apply for sabilytionial and Rate o PR e

Collegre ofhcsaie the wghogt thee Lnster] Stalpe Fave bews tpwirgrel moth ife hew
srgarding the S o berelite Fnfirtorately the e [rme ovivams Ehoad metn. st
wi WAttt the® wEpdenta esdnited iRt caxlivgde by By 14, moagid B vyt T st
wacigi Nty bereefite for The tgli o 2wl Fro-died  wan o reayaetrat b nars
cﬂﬂ" £ix TR 'ﬂimxl!pd‘ fx et b tpton fapt rrd ewwmdHiy 5 artfa s Al | 3
'g t Thee frsmarfafig oA thae woed wespaotied | e rated prodlerd bt Ehe v ilopiem
and atodecnte buwomaes Sow i e ety ot e e form plerpretong Pros [ PRSP * ]
o ] and {ii tar s aHereipte e T It e predmbic Rt mgte Bk atoe stade il
are o1l maksngt piane with thee spesstevncd dndiration oy fand

Tee sommpboaty the: grroblers Tyrthne st bugh aboe? 2r6:
rartorfin e fior wadl atigrt ceciiogy clammes . xper Vil X e dwe
mily f‘i;‘;b‘r $iv atlerd collegpe and frweor T IR 2 R VR RIS Lt Ahya s w4
con b 1o ntl affer the fo1E facten atg i :

T htp trolan ey e in & Tasz avod pagpiinhi dranedt 7o afadonie ar f st

reents mho Haurt cnmitind n Soval Secusy e TR A P L i A

v Fhice anportant Menedit 4 ok e searpatpetdals £ of Frae Advanes Tan Momew ¥
of Uptmgity and $ufsst LUollmjes that it May 1Rl prvdoes dwon el Yok
seplatrber W 08 ard that the Sewcal PRI W DUS S N PR LI R
Bok:le nii elgiBie alpdetdn arnd thiaf fats nle b sandiate’s

Farhwathone sano freleswl Farcars il ol prrgita’ne mb ¥ wpis avpepe st oamia
newly studenls P fomt el apacayEat v Petiedth aty haang Fraatl Lin fsaf i e} tha
AMNE Wt fﬂt’!ﬁm.’ﬁfb than Tvwpetalsofy A . weabit e el To ¥ .‘qu,?';rw} s

spdente That agld Pet thu Taryemt and Rt temow falic T 13 Atz e
thet need gand husr piatineed G Ehk aaigr.r .

Mt hausrrnar thank s Gre the opfmartonts b somicln b g Thoa s te st Y
EYRITRE 1 sk 3o onticolipr M Fistyes Rogr e arn ki pxva iy e 1T e ¥EoH.
Fgh W hant and et et gt Lieworgen Mo P, ptmEa ot eekes B AR Vs tyecal
Smgigrty Desoetate
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STATRMENT OF HAZEL B HENN  ANSISYANT £33 FTIVE IRFo
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ML Hesaa Dhre AEN RN byt of davie asd SRR PMEROTIE W T
etetrwtedd s e o i cofbegie Phe St W arse eyl bt it
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W fie? that the iquz aipd the whaniataon that have R H O
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Wi ki that the Neacoi Sun sty Admiaestyatoon has put vut e
Corminit o The papers but fe e thes = net the officai wav
who B Gaoert it aency Pt wdor st o osut

EE e pwapde e gyt e and ey dopt ot iy take
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et o et RV anvthang agtaatsel the pross. But fhie iv nod the
“ g% ?!:,.2 o aed foge st it oy oy singreee] mmnhudy

We Y ot st we coghd gt froam the Raltspore otfies. we
Lasen sers gomal wotkang rilatpenshigee with thean, we hove wirkesd
WA Mot fae s fhad the Gl il Yhat Moes oy Lo thowe an

e ot gt P whipdeent %, gy Fer Thy i n,'“ntv‘ﬁi’ '"lfr!('il! ti
Vel Tt e any otlee fat ol wd 48 We worked with Dalias
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S they encomrage them e st atcto hgeh sl before they Ret
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1. Thirdcises bulk metl, frew 3.8 cents te 5.9 conte & pisce.

1. Secend-class pentags, {Tem cutrest 3.3 Gants par plece o T.i cants.
Foarihoclnas 1ibrary vstas, from o cawts for the flesz peund € 35 cunts.
?un* ol sannine ot 10 cants & Iotclr.

Fropoevd Lactnses (v Foos tor lamigrent Visas According s & propossd tule
Toswad *y (e Suteas «f Comvular 178, Deparrmest of Stats, the Cosc for furnishing
and yorifying ss application for an grant visa, Including s duplicate copy, will

Be 333, The caet for Iseuing sech Immigrast visa will be $75. The prepessd ruls is

pebiisded 1n the Sovomber 16, 1990, W_w_ux_ on pegt $178B, Coweents must be
1ol ou ox bal: Tobrwery 1, 1984,

W The Secial Security Admimistration’s regienal
LT TRt s wedifisd student financlel assistance prograw, Call
your Teglowsl oiftce for Sacisl Security Checks tar Studsunta 18-21 and other reloases

e haip "“Ju 1al pianmisg. 4
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A e e meae o JARTRA DATA DISPEWSE: Bl

ACE Intersatissal Lducetion Neport The repart of ALT s (ommitiesr ot ROTEIR:
Sludents ani ins Policy Study L1y mow svellebie TATough Aul, Giwieton o
intermatianel Fducatine Relsticnos, 12 Dupent Circis, K.W., Weshisgtor, On it
eples axe 35, srdare must ba accowpaniod by payment. The report Ruggsats wvars

fasticutions con develep a policy teoward farsign studesxs.

2 The AACRAD office hes had swvetai calls ites
inatirutions concareing tha phaaisg out of etudent secial security bemsfits  lnstitu:
tiens srs ettamptisg to davalep fiexible plens far ths emrallneat cf wew aldgiblss,
whe wers aligible fer the Secisl Security (hildren's Banefits Pragram duxing August
198] ond whe sust be 15 @ full-time program in a poatasceandary sducelisnal institutien
vefare Nay 1, 1982, te receive benafite uatil April 1985. S$SA has sdvised ths AACRAQ
office that fmatitutions should B0t aet specisl atandardc for full~cime earaliment snd
stteadance that will epply naly te secisl sscurity studemcs. Seclal Securitv is
routinely mitifying sew aligiblee 5 mosths bafere their 18th birthday. We undsretesd,
hovwvsr, that & setics plasaed for relesse om March 1, 1982, te sl} estitled o
student bamefits on ths slimimaties end reductiss of secisl sscurity studeet benafjts.
AACRAD will costimue to Cry £o sssist f{oatituciems thet have specisl fwquiriea.

ED Preposed Rags ex KDSL The Department of Kducstion kas propesed reguletiens
to bar imatitutions with high NDSL default ratees frem participating e ths Matiamal
Lefenas Studest loam program. Updsr ths proposed reguletioss, colleges where th
default rate exceeded 25 percent in 1980-81 would bs prohibited from receiving
funds for direct loans the next ecedemic ysar. 8 propoaed rulas were publ
the Yederal Kegister on January 7. EI reporte

vas 16.) percear but that 800 of .the 3,200 pa
rates of more than 25 pezcent. The depsrtm

up to 4% dave sfter its pudblicetion.

Cnnlmk-- been sdded

AACRA') Anmual Meating Item A work
¢ workshop announcement vas

tu the pre-snnual meeting workshops for
mailed, to sll members in lsts Jenuary.
to hold the wvorkshop. Registretion
office by March 1, 1982. Ths Stud
April 18, 2:00-6:00 p.®s.; snd Mo
Center Hotel.

uld be ssnt to the
hop is scheduled Sumisy,
.8.-12:30 p.». st the Crown

Yy, April 19, 7:30

On Sundey’> Aprjl 18, 5:00-7:00 p.s., s wine
sod chaese reception in tpd Pressdéntial Suite at thefrown Center Hotel will sllow
nev lub(i‘n and AACRAC ers sttending the ennusl sting for the first time the
opportyaity to get to Mnow each other snd to meet the sembsrs of the Exscutive
Cosmiztes and the préuidents of regionsl essocisticas. The mew member orientation
sessign fa scheduled for Mondey, April 19, 4;15-5:30 p.m¢ This sessfon will
emphasize hov AACRAD oparates, hov to get involved, snd how £o get the most from the
sonusl mestisg esd 81l AACRAO servicas.

Spec 1al Happening in Xanaas

Fact Sheets Far ssd About ths Mandicepped . The Higher Educstien smd the Handi-
“PPO‘/QIOIH' leek Resoutce Canter has recerntly relsased two fact shests titled
"Fisancisl Ald asd Disabled Students” and "Make the Most of Yeur Opportunscies."

*  The first updstes the previous fect shast and incerperptas new infermatien specifi-
celly sbeut disability-relsted expensas as well s th¢ relstiosship bstyesn

financial eid effices and vocstionsl rshabilitetion egencies. It will bs ussful to
)




5

Academic Calendar’s

Early Semester (48%)

nging

Quarter System (34%)

Fhe Cha

APEE {7 g

. B

PRy
;.nu-:

. -uu-nh'h--d-:n-d

<

..m_u..
E.

:
Rl

m__ y
__W

_u_ b

i

HibA

m.:__

4
T mmm~““

mu
~“mm_mm~

£
m- m _~

una- H
M_MMu HH _m

_..

: i
,.ﬁi_m
._ m:. :

ol
i it wwm

s | :
kil i
zmmrrwm
Iiljt
m“nhﬂn_m_ .
it
: mm.ﬁ,*
.m_. b

L ~“m*_mm ¥

‘v
{

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

E\.




ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
.

y RECEIVED JAN 1 8 182

-

Arorican assocration of Colleguate strars & Adrissions Officexs
Acaderiue Calendar Changes Bffective 1931-82
by Orville C. Wal =
L B I I B B B ‘. “« »

The information provided here ir bhsed upon data gotherod for the Lizt ot school

Opening and Other Mates: 1981-82 School Year, HY the National Adacciation of College
Stores, dherlin, ohio. N . ~
The followiha codes for academic calendar “ypes are used: - » ~

(1! Traditional Serestex (0 ridester

{2) Farly Sqmester {5) 4~1—4 T .
{3} «arter (6) Other -- none of the above
.
Table I, )
Nurber of Calendar Changes, by Years
- ‘ . -
i ) Meber of Percentage
. Nrbér of Institutions Meking
_ Effective Year- Changes Reporting Changes  *
1970-71 337 N 2,475 14.4 .
1971-72 336 2,475 13.6
s 1572-73 239 2,450 9.8
1973-74 314 2,722 11.5
1974~75 269 ¢ 2,821 . 9.5
5 197576 264 2,78 9.6
1976-77 - 116 2,47 . 4“7 »
1977-18 189 2,452 s 3.7
197279 73 12,50 : 2.9
1979-80  © 86 2,761 . 31
1980-8L 69 2,833 2.4
1981-82 \74 2,906 2.5
- \

Seventy four institutions of higher leaming made academic calendar changes from one
type of calendar to another, type in 198]-82. s represented 2.5% of reporting
institugions. Sevemty-thrve more isstitutions icipated in the current study,

X to lastfyear.
number participating in the twelve years of AACRAO calendar studies. N

i

Table II ¢ ’
Summary of Changes, Effective 1981-82

¢ -

Calendar Type (1) (2) (3) @) (5) (9]

4 Chanqed to 13 56 2 0 1{.,2 |«
" |" changed from 10 12 124§ 5 25 10,
, Het Changes '#3 +44 -10 -5 | -24 -8

3
4
] M :
. . 4
- L]
- ' o
9, . -

The 2,906 institutions in this year's study was the largest
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Table IIT
Nat Changes of Calendar Types

%

: Efftcn‘vc Year (1) (2} +(3) (4) (5) (6)

- -

1970~71 -3 +233 + 2 0 + 68 + 8

1971-72 -269 +130 + 3 + 4 + 51 + 21

1972-73 -175 +124 ° + 3 + 38 + 10

' 1973-74 - 85 + 84 + 6 - 8 + 39 - 26

1974-75 - 47 + 62 + 2 +%3 - 13 -7

1975-76 - 15 + 10 -21 + 9 + 3 + 14

1976-77 - 18 + 52 - 3 - 8 ~ 19 - 4

1977-78 - 19 e+ 30 - 15 ~ 4 - 19 + 27

1978-79 - 16 + 28 -9 + 1 -9 + .5

1979--80 - 5 + 44 -1} - 3 - 15 - 10

1980-8] - 13 + 36 ~ 6 0 - 15 - 2

. 1981-82 + 3 + 44 - 10 < 5 - 24 - 8
. The early semester calendar was the only calendar to make major guins in 1981-82,

type
picking up a net gain of 44 institutions. This marked the twelfth consecutive year
. that the sarly semester calendar registered a net amin. All other calendar types,
. axcept the traditional , which gnined three, experienced a net loss for
1981-82, again ied by the N-1-4 calendar with a net loss of twenty-four institutians.
° The gquarter calerdar experi its seventh straight year of het losses, and the
4-1-4 calendar experienced is sixth congsecutive vear of net losses.

. < o Table IV
. Nuarber of Institutions Using the Six Types of Calendars
’ . -”»

(0 (2) (3) (4) (5) (6) Totals
1970-71] 895 386% 680 27% 539 22% 72 3% 186 8% 102 4% 2475
1971-72 627 26% 860 35% S42 22% 77 3% 236 9% 123 5t 2475
J972-73| 354 15% 976 40% 585 24% 8L 3% 329 13 125 5% 2450
1973~74| 308 12% 1170 43% 653 24% 77 3% 393 14% 121 4% 2722
1974-75] 263 9% 1269 45% 696 25% 90 3% 383 14% 120 4% 2821
1975-76 | 242 9\ 1257 45% 675 24% | 101 4% 375 13% 136 5% 2786
1976-77}1 172 7% 1172 48% 586 24% 86 3% 324 138 132 5\\ 2472
1977-7187 169 7% 1165 48% 565 23% 72 3% 299 123 182 7% 2452
41978-79| 146 6% 1286 S1% 596 23% 77 3% 302 12% 127 5% 2534
1979-80| ‘161 6% 1459 53% 668 24% 77 3% 299 11% 9 3 2763
1990-81{ 142 5t 1529 54% 713 25% 62 2% 290 10% 97 4% 2833
1981-82 | 152 Sk 1583 54% 743 26% 67 2@ 281 10% 0 2906

The overall percent of institutions using the various calendat types changed 1{ttle
since last year‘'s study. Of the 152 institutions still using the tradiional semes-

ter calendar, 111 or 73% are located in California and New York.

ERI

Aruitoxt provided by Eic: .
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Thirty-two states

in the study report no institutions of higher learned using the traditional semester
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Teble V -

Nurber of Institutions that have used
the 4-1-4 Calendar.but have Changed -

Effective Year

Before 1979-7]1

4
\ . 1970-71 0
\ . : 1971-72 4

1972-73 9

1973-74 27
1974-75
1975-76
, 1976-77
1977-78
1978-79
1979-80
1980-8)
1981-82

TOTAL ‘ 304
. - r

* 1)

As of the 1981-82 academic year, the surveys show that since the beginning of‘ths

P

4-1-4 calendar a total of 304 institutions have used the 4-1-4 for cne or more

yeanmdhawcmnqadmmeofduoﬂtercaluxdarcypu
Jwere only six institutions using the 4-1-4 calendar.

Prior to 1967-68 there
nunber was

' reached in 1973-74 when the

report shows 8 total of 393 m;titut.iml using the

- B

4~1-4 calendar. From a percent high of 14% 1973-74 and 1974-75, today 10% of
participating institutions use the 4-1-4 calendar.

Table VI
. Distribution of Changes, Efféctive 1981-82
‘S
To
Erom (L 2) (3) (4) (5) (6) Totals
(1 10 (i} (i} 0 (i} 10
1 8

) (2) 11 (i} 4 0 e ] N 12

(3) 0 12 0. 0 0 112

(4) 1 4 (i} (i} 0 5

15) 1 22 1 (i} 1 25

6 o [ s 1 0 1 10

. Totals 13 56 2 0 1 2 7

R

»
Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




STATE
56
14
23
31

248
43
42

19
13
70
69

(6)
141

(5)
26
1)

(4)

10

(3)
35
69
45
19

Tab)e VII
56

Colandar iypes, Effective 19R1-82
18
13
20
25
65
)

(2)

()

76

Arizona
Catiformia
Colorado

Dalamre

Dist. of Co)unbia
Idaho

S

60
51
40
31
26
53
107
89
65

40
31
23

10
15
6
2
4
12
9
3
12
2

33
36
27
29
17
37
77
54
11

O & O ™M N~

usetts

Minnesota

10,

37
53
20
33
18

Mississippi

Missouri
Mmtana
New Jarsey
New Maxico
Q
ERIC

E
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L

STATES ! m 2 M W 15) ) “T,'I‘_}\’m

e e . o
New Yotk . S 115 15 . 4 217 [ 202
North Carolina 0 50 [3) 1 1] 1 121
North Dekota 0 6 7 0 1 v 15
thio 2 19 7 ‘ ‘ 5 127
Ok lahama 0 T 1 2 1 ) 0
Oregon o . 35 ) 1 2 @
Pennsylvania 2 105 27 8 19 5 166
Mode Island 1 ‘ 1 2 | o u
South Carolipa  ° 1 33 2 0 . 2 62
South Dakota 0 ] 1 0 8 0 17
Termessee 1 34 n 0 ‘ 1 73
Texas 0 1 6 ° 9 1 149
Utah 0 0 12 1 0 0 11
Vermmt: 0 16 0 0 2 0 18
Virqinia 0 29 27 0 6 6 68
Washinaton ] 5 38 0 4 0 48
wWest Virginia 0 25 ) 0 2 0 28
Wisconsin 7 37 8 1 7 2 62
Wyoming 0 8 0 0 0 0 8
GRAND TOTALS 152 1,583 743 67 281 80 2,906
Orville C. walz ]
Canocordin (blleoe "
7128 Ada Boulevard .
Ednonton, Alberta, TSB 4E4

‘ (403) 479-848)

/82 " .

[The following was subsequently received:]

o 104
ERIC | 10,
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Teaar Moo Fieklen

orineg the tx ial security bearbga of Fehaaary 5, 102, yoa
wedeod that adlit fonal joforeat ion e prosided I mmitabla. e

frllomineg §a aitmitiod: A

ar oy Memst 1ML, oar pat fel ol Flon ftocnived A goreral
sammry of th Changes which poncerned the N ial fwrurijty
Adminiatvat lon [n the (rnliae Revonclbiatlen Aot of 1901 Wn
Alety tocnied A written notiflcation as wnll as a plorw call Trem
The ey headkpartern of a genoral brisflieg o be herid en Mrpat
20, 1ML, Our mational of flon bas reoniwd a qeeat deal of
informat fon from the SGA on the gerwmral modi Cicatlon in the At
which affret :urinl\ wewnrity Lgmnofirs) little Irw hideed {nfeormat fon
en atudent benofits, Mxch of the dntalled informat ion we haw
texmiowd has bren given by the Mattimore of floe To reopng to
vorbal (paat 1na asked by onr mational offion bocagan of pAwaey
axpiries we teveiued from our mesbey dnstitutions. Shene calls
frewm mombera lately range from 35 oa wwek.  on Febroary 2, 1982,
1n e to oar werhal agquent, the Maltimre of fiee o rled
Wi a Gy of an offieial telegraphic meaage containtng epaenit ionn
anel anmerra atrmt atudont broot s thin bl baen meleasad ty
the ageixy b0 the Tocal of fions of GNA,

Mo forma hawe been reenfwed whiich oould be uaed at sither tho
high sxhool o erllege levels for gufdanos,  The SSA hat asked un
tor dnform ear membershin that high achool atudenta abould be
reforred 1o the local 58K of fioe for asslatance on student brrefitn.

Frem the evening of February 5 throagh the 9th, 1982, our
Ixexut lve Comnibton mot in omjsction with the annual meet ing of
s sasthern regional aswxciatim,  That aswxiation Is oxangriav)
Of the 12 statea listed on the attachment,  Around 500 morberon
were procsent. From a mesdion and personal oonversat tong with the
nstitutional members we ooocluded that appreximately 1/4 of the
nGtitiut ions have now developed plans within reqular institut fonal
proexeddures to assist high achool tudenta comerming oarmnllments
before May 1. Most indicatead that preas releanes had boen apparent
mly in the last fow weeks, Most arban inatitutions and minor ity
Oliegess indicated tha! the loug of toe benefits was a 10w W the
family tor the cost nd 1iving exponnies rathar than for ol lege coat,

ANMUIAL MEEDINGS
Qaviy eighth sonual meetig Apal 18 23 1982 Kanvas € ity
1981 Boston 1984 [Denvec  1IRS (L inconat

105,
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Chanrrnase: Prover Droany you My Berey

Farlier the 's*A Admsnetrntor, Mr apecen vt stared Yhat
wittr o We hise opacted Vhe baw Phat They husve receised uery intie
critsantn shout Yhe s bastige ated Yhae moanner o whe to Vi weTe
bnndbing of, anidd thist wie b statement

| don't know whist be toeans by sery brie S pibe e Yook beigwt
st suntd thust sines thas biss coane b,y Fusaed bt ceation o vnm
plisaritys Cun you el me how many tedios’ are”

My Brtin These snetiutions natroawide age tresg o find ot
where tg get the mdormaton, o person st Yhes roi fror brim eabli
of b 1 BVHE Baeres caan Pedl Yo Bhat Y bas ot wery many calle over
i Baltimore from w8 trvinyg to por adurmitons on what we sheesisied
tedl vhe praplde whe call oo

A dor of o8 hoss bisd Vo do wath coarestitg that oo owhat doowe rie;
with 120 students? There are 0 of thene whe are anly iV What do
we teell thern? Yo tell them v g v the s s ety offie but
they huve found thit the loat 55h preesple dor’t alwaye drderstiarnd
wehigt has bpen pat ot in the form of a regulation

Chanrman Py wiy 1 am nchned to agrees thast sobastever rea ot
st thiss Lt hias been o cary cmall - vipvsgrared te bt o will b

The isesibabilty of benefity has gost oo Bt and Shew cboiiraes
will b cotit 10 by the thuissnds now

Well I thank yoi very much

I wondd ket bear from Br Daits Mart

'

STATEMENT OF A DALLA= MARTIN R, EXEATTIVE DIRECTOR,
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF STUDENT FINANCIAL ALD ADMIN.
ISTRATOR-

Mr Mantin Thank you very oo Mr Chusrpan -

I response to Mr Sanmons conment that S9A reevied very
bitle criticismm in the fadl the promisry reasan s nobody knew wkat
wits happening to thew and o boes past now besrtprner clear 14 mont
Armerican famibie what wa irvobved in the Griamnm Listta pakage
[amt yeur ,

The fact that the Seonal Seonnty Adnamstration nded b omike
any tipely nntification v why we find orrsslve i the cprrent di
letrimn

We called the Pubhe Affairs Offie e of the Socuml Secunty Admoan
mtration last Augy&f to wnegpire about what <tepe would be taken b
notafy students across this country

We were miformed at that time that s brochure was prepired,
and we did receve s copy of the fler that Mr Sunmons was point-
ing out, and gere assured this would be distributed 1o students no
Jater than the first of the year :

That was of equal concern 1o us, because while we have op o]
the ehmimnation of thew benefits, we also were very concerned that
students be given adequate time to apply for alternative sources of
financial mid

The application that students and parents muet complete anks
them to list how much they are going to recerve through the Sacial
Security Admunustration for educational benefits and the number
of months that they will be receiving those benefits: That 15 calew:
lated into those formulas for the needs test ag a rescuree, and

El{fC‘ 10,
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STATEMENT OF PATRICK J. McDONOUGH, ASSOUCIATE EXECU-
TIVE VICE PRESIDENT AND DIRECTOR OF PROFESSIONAL AND
GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS, AMERICAN PERSONNEL & GUID-
ANCE ASSOCIATION :

Mr. McDonoucs. | appreciate the opportunity provided to us to
speak to Kg: on this very impertant issue.

" There been a Jot of indication given about early notification
by the Social Security Adnlinistration. .

The only document we have received is this document right here
which we received on the Tth of January which got to us on the
18th of Jonuary. It contains 14 pages of detailed single lined print

~an all the socinl security changes. No where was this association
directed toward student benefits changes. c

Chairman Picxie. When did you get that?

Mr McDonousH. On the 1th of January of this year, ‘

We are concerned about that kind of notification and our people
across the country are, too. ‘

Fartunately. 1 think a number of Congressmen have béen on the
ball, particularly Mr. Peyser and Mr. Downey, in notifying people
across the country about the changes. i

1 have attached a fow things that tell what we have done about
notifying people, things from our guide post, our association news-
ietter, Educational Week, a co?imwcial newspaper, and also a
letter that Congressman Peyser sbit to counselors across the coun-
try. We supplied the labels. ! A ‘

Mr Chairman, I urge this subcommittée on two fronts if I could.

1 urge you to seek assurances frédm the Social Security Administra-
tion that immediate notification of student benefit changes be sent
te all eligible high school senior students and their families..

Second, [ would urge the subcommittee to seek assurances from
the Social Security Administration that it would send notices to all
public and private schools, community colleges, .colleges and uni-
versities in the United States through its {ocal affices, 5o that' these
changes would be highlighted and pinpointed as being losses.

Then the admnistrators, counselors and admissions people would
be informed, and they in turn could inform the family and students
that penefit - o -

1 would also like to suggt.ﬁ to you and the subcommittee that |
faws brought about by recoriciliation process can be undone by the
BAME Process . ‘

We in the counseling field would hope you would carefully
review the studenf social security benefit provisions with an eye
oward their restoration as they emisted before August 13, 1981, . .

Nothing will unde the harm done to this year'st eligible high
‘school seniors, their college choices, and possible career plans, but

rhaps currently ineligible high school juniors, sophomores- and

reshmen who need the financial support which would bé.given by~
OASDI student benefits could be heiped by this subcomrpittee, and
the Congress through the restoration of the student benefits provi-.
SloNs . " i ”
The American Personnel and Guidance Association hopes you
will weigh these suggestions in this testimony, and we would also -
volunteer to work with you in any Way. that yoy would like.
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[The prepared statement and attachments and a letter received
subsequent to the hearing follow:]

)'a,,“\
- STATEMENT oF DR. Parriek™ i McDonoudn, Associate Execumive Vice PRESIDENT

AND DIRECTOR OF PROFESSIONAL AND (YOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS—AMERICAN PERSON-
NEL & GUIDANCE ASSOCIATION

Mr Chairman, my name is Patrick J. McDonough. I am the Associate Executive
Vice President and Director of Professional and Governmental Affairs for the
American Personnel and Guidance Association. The American Personnel and Guid-
ance Association is a national, professional, nonprofit organization of over 40,000
congelors. student personne] workers and mental health practitioners serving chil-
dren, youth and adults through educational settings from pre-school through college
and university; rehabilitation agencies: mental health clinics; business aad industri-
al settings; and also in private practice. The Associaticn is comprised of thirteen na-
tional divisions and 56 State Branches tincluding District of Columbia, Puerte Rico,
Latin America, Virgin Islunds, Philippine Islands and European Branches).

1 appreciate the opportunity provided today by you and the Social Security Sub-
committee to express the concern of the counseling profession, particularly my edu-
cation based counseling colleagues, about the elimination of Student Benefits to new
post-secondary students brought about by changes made in the Old Age, Survivors
and Disability Insurance [(QA34) through the enactment of Public Law 97-35, Om-
nibus Budggl Reconcilintion Act of 1981, Counselors all aver the country are con-

-rerned that no official notice to eligible students and their families, that we know

of, was given about the elimination of the benefits, the phase out process for senior
high school studer?ts still eligible, and the May 1982 date for enroliment in college
a8 full time students for these high school seniors to qualify for final benefits in the
phase out of the program. Fortunately, several Congressmen and their stafls were
on the ball and alerted the education community and the education and public press
so that this information has been transmitted nationally to educators (counselors,
teachers. and administrators! and hopefully in turn to eligible students and their
famulies. Attachments | to 4 are submitted for the recard which detail some of this
coverage by the Americen Personnel and Guidance Association’s Guidepost, Educa-
tion Week, The Chronicle of Higher Education, and Congressman Peter A. Peyser’s
{-NY etter to counselors across the country Other communications from other
sources have also been sent,

It is unclear how many students will be affected, but the numbers range from

40,000 to 300,000 nationally. T guess only the Soc.al Security Administration’s com-

putery know for sure.

Mr. Chairman. Public Law 97-35%with its modlﬁcanons to the Old Age Survivors
and Disability Insurance is law and those of us assembled here can’t do anything
about that now. However, there are several things that can be done.

11+ I would urge this Subcommittee to seek assurances from the Social Secunty
Administration that immediate notification of the student benefits changes be sent
to all eligible high schoo! senior students and their families.

21 Further, 1 would urge this Subcommittee to seek assurances from the Social
Security Adntinistration that it would send, notices to all Public and Private High
Schools, Community Colleges, Colleges and Universities in the United States,
through its local offices, so that the changes in OASDI benefits will be officially
known by these institutions, their administrators, counselors and admissions peuple.

Mr. Chairman, I .would also like to suggest to you and the Subcommittee that
iaws brought about by a reconciliation process can be undone by the same process.
We in the counseling field would hope you would carefully review the student Social
Securaty benefits: provisions with an eye to their restoration as they existed prior to
August 13, 1951 Mothing will undo the harm done to this year's eligible high school
seniors, their coliege choices or lack thereof and possible career plans. But, perhaps
curremly ineligible high school junivrs, sophomores and freshmen, who need the fi-
nancial support which-would be given by OASDI Student Benefits, could be helped
by this Subcommittee and the Congress through restoration of the Student Benefits
pravisions, The American Personnel and Guidance Association hopes you will weigh
the suggestions made in this testimony and change this law back to its previous
status

I apprecinte this opportunity to represent the counseling professicn, and the stu-
dents and parents they serve, on this important issue. I stand ready to answer any

! queshons you might have

_— . diu
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/ {Attachments]
|From the Guidepost, Jan. 14, 1982]

P L3
CounSELORS MusT AcT, PREVENT Loss OF STUDENTS' Sociat SECURITY BENEFITS
. ~

Counselors must take swift action to keep high school students from being cut off
from Social Security benefits for postsecondary education.

The Omnibus Reconciliation Act (President Reagan’s budget cuts) which was
passed last summer is so extensive and complicated that a number of newly discoy-
ered plans are just coming into view. One such fact is that high school seniors in
widowed families are abor. to lose four years of Social Security payments for their
college years unless they .omehow push up their schedules and begin attending col-
lege full-time by May 1, even Before their high school graduation. Prior to these

_ cuts, students were entitled to receive benefits until they were 22 years old or grad-

uated from college.

In addition, benefijs for students who are now juniors and below in high school
were eliminated, explained Toby A. Meisel, a widew with teens who is the legisla-
tive expert on Social Security intricacies to Rep. Thomas J. Downey (D-N.Y,, 2nd).
Benefits for present college students were reduced with stipends issued only eight
and not 12 rhonths a year and with a 25 percent reduction each year until the pro-
gram officially ends in 1985. .

There will be no mailing on this provision until early spring for some 40,000
“transition” students, said Meisel, “when it will be tao late for/Atudents (whose par-
ents are widowed, disabled or retired) to do"anything.”

She explained that Downey took the initiative about informing his constituency
since “most members of the House and Senate aren’t” because they voted for these
cl:c{xts. ‘;I‘t’s become an unpopular thing to deliver bad news to the constituency,” said

eisel.

“After we realized no one was telling the story” of how these seniors could lose up
to $2,400 a year while in school, Downey sent messages to all the colleges and uni-
versities in that state and to the guidance departments of every high school, added
Meisel, whose younger sophomore son is now ineligible for any of this type of finag-
cial assistance. .

Guidance counselors can most efficiently and expertly help these students she
said. “The results were fabulous,” she said, speaking of the counselors’ reactions.

" “They called me by the hundreds,” she said, adding that the professionals “worked

weekends and nights, held seminars; caled in Social Security people, argued and
screamed” whiledhelping the students. :

There are three choices for students, she noted, saying students can just let the
financial aid go or those same students with enough credits can start college now
while others éan attend both high school and college at the same time. She stressed
that high schoof graduation is not a prerequisite of the Social Security Administra-
tion—but i* may be for admission to colleges and universities.

She sugy: some simple yet critical steps guidance counselors can take:

(1) As soon as counselors become aware of this development, they should make an
announcement over the public -address system in their schools calling a meeting
with students who are receiving these benefits and are expecting to continue their
education. .

{2) Help the students determine where they can apply and have them go home
that night and discuss their situation with the parent.

(3) Time is critical and in the next 24 hours the guidance counselors and student
can contact schools and apply for admission. Students can request a phone rather
than letter notification from the college or university.

“There’s nothing to be done with the Social Security Administratien immediate-
ly,” said Meisel, who noted all the action will be in contacting schools, supplying

rds and receiving confirmation. .

ere's a lot of work cut out for counselors and yet the students will be feeling
pain pangs as well, said Meisel. In many cases, these students will be leaving home
earlier than expected and possibly attending a school they might not have wanted
for a semester before being able to transfer. “There's a lot of sacrifice on their own
part and for a lot of gifidance counselors as well,” she added. .

Those who have questions about the Social Security Administration plans should
contact their local office, noted a.spokesperson for the administration’s national
headeuat- s = Baltimore, Md. Local Sagial Security personnel should & well versed
irs this ¢e 1 1ent, and if not, expertise can be drawn from regional and national

nffices.

»
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[P‘r-mn Education Week, Jap. 12, 1952]
AceNcY WiLL Nor Nortry STUDENTSNQF Curs IN AIp |

e * 7" (By Tom Mirga)

A deliberate decision by the Social Security Administration not’ to warn the ¢hil-
dren of widows,.widowers, retirees, and disabled persons that they probably will not
be eligible for education benefits after this sprmg could substantially upset the col-
lege plans of as many as 300,000 high-school seniors.

~

BENEFITS PHASED OU:T

In itg frantic and un recedented budget-slashing last summer, Congress voted to
phase out the agency's- §> 4-billion programnof educational bénefits for postsecondary
students beginning May 1, 1982, Students pot enrolled full-time u\ a postsecondary
institution by that day would become ineligible for benefits that now average about
$2,700 per year. .

Until recently, the decision to end the program had gnne 1argely ugnoticed by the

- general public and the media. (S3ee Education Week, Dec. 21.)

a

Condequently, according to higher-educatios officials and school guxdance counsel-
ors, many high;school seniors now cligible for college aid are unaware that they will
become mellglblg for the benefits on May 1.

There s also much uncertainty about the Social Security agency's estimates of

the numbeg of high-school seniors who would be affected by the programf¢uts: Some
agency offfcials 'set figures that ranged as_high as 150,000, while othérs said the *
number cduld be as low as 40,

Another agency official, who asked not to be identified, said the number is closer
to 300 000, .

ERRONEOUS Rssumnxons

“Many of these students, the officials say, will probably assume they .are still eligi-
ble and will erroneously report the expected Social Security assistance as part of
their projected jncome when filing financial-aid forms with colleges.

By the time ghe error is discovered, it may be too latd¥or suc| students to obtain
financial aid from other sources.
Not only has the Social Security Ac{mlmstratlon decided not to warn students of
their potential loss, but the agency, accotding to officjal spokesmen, it is continuing
to sand an outdated notification form to all eligible students five months before

" their 18th birthdays. The form, which contains no-mention of the program revisions,

simply informs students that th could be eligible for the aid and advises them, if
interested, to contact a branch offxce of the agency for more information.

is will only compound the problems, some observers contend, because such an
anfouncement implies that the benefits are available—and the students may not
discpver otherwise until they apply for the aid at local Social Security offices.

Students whose 18th ‘birthday falls after July 1982 will not receive the Social Se-
curity letter until next month or later—by which time many of them w1ll have ac-
cepted admission to college and filed their financial-aid forms.

Asked why a separate announcement or the notice sent to current Social Security
récipients before their 18th birthdays could not inform them of the phase-out of the
benefits program, Social Security officials said costs, logistical prfg)lems, and bu-
reaucratic delays made it impractical.

One Social Security official who asked not to be identified added that the confu
ing nature of the federal b dget-reconcxhatlon process last summer. prevented t!
agency from peJJarmg for T‘ne cuts m advante. “There were several versions of the
bll‘ being offered at once with a lot o oc'keymg around and last-mirtute revisions'in
X1e commiftees,” the official said. e didn't know what we’d be getting up’ until

ugust.” . ’

WILL BE NQTIFIED

The agency does, however, plan to ‘inform student beneﬁcmnes already enrolled
in college of the program changes. According to agency offitials, the nptice will be
attached to the student’s end-of-year report—a standar(i' form that participating stu-
dents receive twice yearly—and will be mailed in late February. .

John B. Trolinger, a spokesman for the Social Security agency, suggests that the
decision not to inform high-school students of their potential loss of benefits wa.s
based less on logistics than on an effort to avoxd«‘ pointing out a ‘“legal loophole”

Y
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“ the new law: the possibility that students might someliow qualify for the Lenefits by
enrclling in a postsecondary institution before May 1. C

And that is apparently happening to some degree! Hauppauge High School in Suf-
folk County, N.Y., is arranging early graduation for students affected by the phase-
out of the program, and some colleges are establishing dual-enrollment programs for
such students. . ) ’ .

Mr. Trollinger said the agency did not want to take any action that would have
alerted students to the possibility of retaining the benefits by graduating early and
enrolling in college before the May deadline. : .

. “It is not the intent of the [Social Security] administration to notify students of
methods on how to circumvent Congress's action,” he explained. “The administra-

*.. tibn accepted the Congressional mandate to remove those students frem Social Secu-

rity rolls, and it was the clear intent of Congress for us to go through with those
changes immediately.”

In interviews, however, Congressional aides offered very different opinions on the
actual intent of program revisions, particularly on the reasons for setting May 1 as
the cutoff date for eligibility. “ ; =

“Congress never said that current high-school seniors were to be excluded from
the program,”’ according to a Senate Finance Committee aide.

“All that the bill said was that all students enrolled in college before May 1982 -
were covered. The bill was never meant to preclude them from using the option of
- early graduation” in order to qualify for the benefits. N .
Other Congressional aides explained that under the Reagan Administration’s pro-

1 to eliminate the program, only those students who weére enrolled in colleges by

pt. 1, 1981, would have been “grandfathered” into the program. .

This, they said, would have disqualified students who graduated from-high school
last June but.did not register full tifae befrre Sept 1.

“There was a feeling among some members of Congress that those first-term col-

. -lege freshmen shouldn’t be cut from the program,” said another staff member of the .

Senate Finance Committee. )

“The June graduates had already made plans in advance, such as filling out fi-
nancial-aid forms. Their colleges had already calculated their financial aid using
that data. If we had cut the benefits in September as the Administration had re-
quested, we would have left a lot of people high and dry.” 4

The May cutoff date was Shosen, the staff member said, in order to gve the June
graduates ample time to enpell in colleges so they could qualify for the benefits.
“We never really considered the May date a loophole for current high-school seniors
who wanted to graduate early,” he said. “The issue never-came up, as far as I can
telt. If Congress wanted to prevent them from qualifying, it could have placed lan-
guage to that effect in the bill. I guess they just didn’t think aboutit.”

Several Congressmen, however, apparently did think of the potentially disastrous
effect the cuts could have on unsuspecting high-schpol and college students. Accord-
ing to John P. Mallan, a vice president of the American Association of State Col
leges and Universities and chief education lobbyiat on the issue last summer, they
promised “to light a fire under Social Security” to warn the students of the revi-
sions. s i -t
Assistants to the legislators who made those claims, however, said the warning

effort was never organized, partly because the program cuts “were lost in the

crusich-and crush of the reconciliation process.” . .

“It was a funnny deal in that we expected much more hue-and-cry about getting
notices out,” said a staff member of the Social Security subcommittee of the House
Ways and Means Committee. “But there really was quite a bit of support for the
President’s budget-cutting proposals at the time, at least a lot more than we expect-

~ed. 1 guess that no one wanted to be the harbinger of bad news, ‘even if it was their

actions that caused it.” .

Another senatorial aide said that shortly after.the budget cuts were passed last
summer a Social Security official assured her both current and potential benefici-
ariés would be notified of the change.

“This was very early in the game and was done in a ve?/ casual manner, so we
didn’t press the matter any further.” the assistant said. “I had no idea that they
had made a decision against sending the notices to high-school stutlents. That'’s very
upseetting.” :

Accorging to a.brochure, titled' “Social Security Checks for Students 18 to 22,”
which officials say is atfailable in local Social Securitg'e offices, students who were
receiving Social Security benefits of any sort prior to September 1981 will continue
to receive monthly payments until they finish school, reach age 22, or through April
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1985—whichever comnes first—provided that they are in full-time attendance in col-
lege or other postsecondary institutions before May 1982. .

New regulations, however, make the following changes:

Eligible students will no longer receive checks for May, June, July, or August be-
ginning this year even if they attend school then.

They will no longer be eligible for any future general benefit increases, as will
other beneficiaries. -

The amount of their future payments will be gradually reduced. Students will re-
ceive: 25 percent less beginning with the September 1982 check (which is due on
Oct. 1); 50 percent less effective September 1983; 75 percent less effective September
1984; and no more checks after April 1985.

Students who first qualified for any sort of Social Security aid in September 1981
or after and who are currently, attending college or another postsecondary institu-
tion will receive checks only through July 1982, according to the brochure. No
checks will be paid for any month after thht.

_ Students who received their first Social .Security check in September 1981 and
who are still in high schoo! will also continue to receive benefits through July 1982,
Beginning in August 1982, however, they will stop receiving checks upon reaching
age 19 except that: . ) T . .

A student can ¢ontinue tc receive payments until the end of the term in which he
or she turns 19. .

» If the student’s school does not operate on a semester or quarter basis, the checks
may continue until the student completes the course or for two months after the
month he or she turns 19, whichever comes first.

The 16-year-old education-benefits program has grown tremendously since it

gan in 1965. That year $165 million was disbursed to 206,000 students,*who re-
ceived monthly benefits that averaged $66.73, according to Social Security officials.
Last month, the officials said more than 760,000 shared about $196 million in bene-
fits, which now average $258 per month.

There is some confusion about the accuracy of these figures, however. Last ménth,
for example, one Social Security official said the total number of students receiving
b%r;eﬁts in April 1981 was 904,000. .

nether agency official reported that in December 1980 a total of 733,758 students
received the benefits. By December 1981, he said, that figure had only risen to
760,50%. The second agency official also reported figures that indicated that partici-
patioh in the program peaked in December 1977, wlien some 856,000 received stu-

dent-banefit checks.

.

N . {From the Chronicle o Higher Education, Jan. 20, 1982)
StupkNTs Rusk To BEat CutoFr éF SociaL SECURITY AID

{By Janet Hook) o

With thousands of students facing a May 1 deadline for enrollini in college or
losing their eligibility for Social Security education benefits, some high-school se-
niors are trying to get an early start on their college careers this spring.

Although such moves to beat the May 1 cutoff of benefits—and special efforts by
colleges and universities to accommodate such students—have been seen only in
scattered regions thus far, the numbers are expected to grow as more high-school
seniors and their families learn of the impending elimination of a $2.3-billion pro-
gram by the Social Security Administration. : :

In its sbudget-cutting campaign last summer, Congress voted to phase out the
Social Security student-benefit program, which aids students if one of their parents
is dead, disabled, or retired. In 1981 the program provided benefits averaging $3,000
a year to about 700,000 students, according to the Social Security Administration.

Under the phase-out plan approved by Congress, students who have not enrolled
full time at an institution of higher education by May 1 will no longer be eligible to
draw benefits.

Most beneficiaries enrolled by May 1 will be able to continue receiving: payments,
but theirbbe?gst‘%ts will be gradually reduced under provisions designed to end the
program by . . - )

e cuts received little public attention at the time Congress approved its massive
package of budget reductions. In recent weeks, educators and legislators have tried
to spread the word of the impending cutoff to high-school officials and students,
while criticizing the Social Security Administration for failing to do so.

“We're still trying to inform geople, trying to beat the clock,” said Mary E. Post
of the American Personnel and Guidance Association.
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ANXIETY PROMPTS INQUIRIES -

In some areas where the word has been spread, college officials have received in-
quiries from anxious parents and students hoping to avoid the May 1 cutoff by en-
rolling in college for the winter or spring term.

Such students have few options, officials say. Some colleges have already begun
the second semester, amd many students learned of the impending changes too late
to accelerate their programs m time to enroll this spring.

Some institutions, however, have more flexible academic calendars, with well-es-
tablished programs for high-school students who graduate in January or. provisions
for the dual enro}lment of students:who are expected to complete the requirements

. for a high-school diploma. ' . .

On Long Island, N.Y., where an active group of college and high-school officials
have been spreading word of the impending Social Security changes since fall, Suf-
folk County Community College has enrolled 400 high-school students under its
early admission program. That is a tenfold increase over last year, said Douglas W.
T. Steele, director of admissions at Suffolk, He attributed it to the enrollment of
students facing the loss of Social Security benefits.

Mr. Steele said he expected few of those students to continue at Suffolk, because
niost had already been accepted by other colleges for the fall.

Mr. Steele reported that few of his colleagues elsewhere in New York had seen a
comparable influx of applicants for early admission. Things are “pretty quiet,” Mr.
Steele said, “but they won’t be quiet a couple of months from now,” as the May 1
deadline draws near. i

EFFECT AT HOFSTRA

At Hofstra University, Joan E. Isaac, director of admissions, said about a third of
its 60 entering freshmen for the spring were high-school seniors who would have
been affected by the Social Security cutoff. -

In addition. Hofstra officials said, as many as 600 of its 6,000 students will be af-
fected by the reduction in payments to current beneficiaries. .

In Michigan, Delta College will begin four spring-term courses on April 28—a
week before the regular opening of the term—to accommodate high-school students
affected by the Social Security cutoff.

In the Washington State legislature, three Democratic Senators introduced a bill
last week that would allow colleges to enroll students in April. Although legislation
is technically not needed for colleges to alter admissions policies, a staff member
said the bill would give such action an “official stamp of approval.” -

At Dundalk Community College in Maryland, officials have set up a special pro-
gram, “Project Helping Hand,” to advise students who are affected by the cutbacks.

“A lot of folks were caught off guard by this,” said Michael Galliazo, director of
admissions at Dundalk. “But we don’t want to do anything that would encourage

_ students to drop out of high school.”

At the University of South Alabama, officials have only recently begun to receive
inquiries from families,affected by the impending cuts.

Although the univerdity has an early admissions program for academically quali-
fied high-school students, J. David Stearns said the university’s facilities and faculty
might not.be able to handle the unexpected addition of many high-school students.

The Social Security Administration has recently come under fire from school offi-
cials and education groups, fficluding the American Association of State Colleges
and Universities, for failing to notify stidents of the impending cutbacks or the
elimination of eligibilty for the benefits. .

John Trollinger, a spokesman for the Social Security Administration, said pam-
phlets explaining the changes in student-benefit guidelines had been available in
local Social Security offices since last fall, and that students now receiving benefits
would be notified in late February or early March of the scheduled reductions in
their benefits over the next three years.

The Social Security Administration plans to send no direct notice to high-school
senjors about the elimination of benefits for those not enrolled in college by May 1.
Instead, it will continue its past practice of sending notices to such, students five
months before their eighteenth birthdays, asking them to réport their \college plans.
After those forms are returned, Mr. Trollinger said, students will told of the
cutoff of student benefits by local Social Security offices.
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) WARNINGS FROM CONGRESSMEN
Under that procedure, he said, only students whose eighteenth birthdays fall

_before July, 1982, have been sent such forms so far.

At least two U.S. Congressmen have acted to give their constitutents. more direct
advance warning of the coming cutbacks. Rep. Thomas J. Downey, Democrat of New
York, sent Jetters last fall to every college in New York State and every high school,
in his district to alert them to the changes in Social Security law. Rep. Peter A.
Peyser, another New York Democrat, plans to send a similar letter to almost 14,000
guidance counselors around the country.

Despite those efforts, many educators fear that students will learn of the new
Social Security restrictions too late to change their academic plans to avoid the
cutoff, or, if they are already drawing benefits, to find other sources of aid to com-
pensate for the reduced aid they will receive as the program is phased out.

Dallas Martin, executive director of the National Association of Student Financial
Aid Admiristrators. said students who are not aware of the new Social Security
guidelines might overstate the amount they expect to receive in such benefits when
they apply for other sources of aid—which might mean they would receive less
money than they are entitled to from other loan and grant programs.

One Social Security official emphasized that to qualify for benefits high-school se-
niors seeking admission to college before May 1| must be enrolled full time—accord-.
ing to the regular standards set by the institution for students. If an institution sets
special standards of full-time attendance for students of full-time attendance for stu-
dents affected by the Social Security changes, the official said, “we won't recoghize
those standards.” )

('ONGRESS OF THE UNI1TED STATES,
House OF REPRESENTATIVE,
Washington, D.C., January 12, 1982.

DEar CouNseLOR: With the enactment of the Administration’s budget reduction
package last year, major changes were made in a great number of domestic pro-
grams. Among the changes is the scheduled elimination and phase-out of the Social
Security student’s benefit for persons attending institutions of higher education or
other post-secondary schools.

Since the students benefit will not be eliminated until May 1982, seniors in high
school or students enrolled in GED programs, who have been receiving Social Secu-
rity children's benefits as of August 1981, still have time to qualify for the student
benefit for their post-secondary education. In order to do this, these students must
be enrolled and attending classes at a post-secondary school, on a full-time basis, by
May 19%2. Although student benefit payments would be discontinued over the
summer months and would be reduced by 25 percent each year, some assistance
would be available until a person finishes school, reaches age 22, or until April 1985,
whichever comes first.

Those students who have been receiving the children’s benefit but have been wor-
ried that the Social Security cuts could prevent them from continuing their educa-
tion, may therefore want to take advantage of this opportunity. If these students
have accumulated credits sufficient to complete high school, early graduation and
enrollment in college by May of 1982 is an option they may want to consider. Since
full-time attendance at a post-secondary school by May of 1982 is essential to extend
eligibility, while actual graduation from high schoel is not, alternate arrangements
to meet the high school’s graduation requirements and the requirements for matric-
ulation at the post-secondary school may also be made by a student.

While it is regrettable that some people will find themselves in a position of
having to accelerate. their last year of high school to qualify for these benefits, I feel
it is important to inform those students who have been receiving the Social Security
children's benefit that their eligibility for post-secondary benefits can be assured.
Since the Social Security Administration was not planning on making any special
effort to notify those students who would be affected, I have taken the liberty of
writing to you and other counselors throughout the country..I trust you can apprise
those eligible students. of the availability of benefits so they can make a determina-
tion of what is in their best interest. Questions about u student’s specific situation
should still be directed to the local Social Security office.

Sincerely,
. PeTER A. PEYSER.

11y
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[From Infosystems, January 1982]

DP OvirLoAD THREATENS SOCIAL SECURITY BENEFITS

The Social Security Administration (SSA) has fallen so far behind in processing
data on employee earnings that some workers could lose part of their retirement
benefits. One reason for the lag, according to SSA spokesmen, is problems encgun-
tered in transferring information to the agency’s computer system—which Social Se-
curity officials term “antiquated.” >

The problem had its roots in a 1978 change in employer wage reporting require-
ments. The switch from quarterly to annual reporting resulted in a once-yearly ava-
lanche of forms, which the SSA’s outmoded DP system was unable to handle.

Since then, the agency has been striving to catch up with its processing, and has
cleared up most of the backlog. Even so, records of hundreds of thousands’of wage
earners, stretching as far back as 1978, have not yer been processed. The SSA has
been waiving its limitation on the time allowed to update and correct records ‘‘be-
cause we can’t keep up with all the information pouring in”, according to a spokes-
man. There is no way to be certain how many errors have been caused, or the
number ocf retired persons who may have lost benefits due to them.

-

AMERICAN PERSONNEL & GUIDANCE ASSOCIATION,

Falls Church, Va., February 8, 1982.
Hon. J. J. PickLE, i : .
Chaigrgm, Subcommittee on Social Security, House of Representatives, Washington,

Drag CHAIRMAN PicKLE; [ want to express my appreciation and that of the Ameri-
can Personnel and Guidance Association for the opportunity to testify at the Social
Security Student Benefits Hearing on Friday, February 5, 1982. I thought your han-
dling of the hearing was extremely fair, you appeared to be looking for solutions not
operating on pre-conceived notions. For that you should be complimented.

1 do hope that you will duly consider.the recommendations this Association of-
fered in your deliﬁerations on this important matter. I would also subscribe, as a’
short term solution, to the suggestions made by Congressmen Downey and Solomon,
to extend the May 1st deadline so that current high school seniors would not be
“disenfranchised from college opportunities which might be theirs.

I've reflected on the four questions that you asked each of us in the education
panel to answer. Frankly, there are only two that I can respond to with any degree
of accuracy. The first question, “What official notice did our Association get from
the Social Security Administration on the Student Benefit changes?” Officially, we
received, to my knowledge, only the attached document. I mentioned that in my
testimony. It is a “Summary of Social Security Legislation and National Commis-
sion on Social Security Reform” transmitted January 7, 1982 by Eleanor J. Bader
from the Social Security office in Baltimore, Maryland, and recieved by APGA on
January 18, 1982. It is 14 pages of single spaced, detailed changes in the Social Secu-
rity Administration’s laws resulting from P.L. 97-35 and P.L. 97-123. There was no
targeting to the counseling community and/or counselars in the schools through
this association, calling attention to the Student Benefi changes. A copy of that doc-
ument is attached for your information. '

Your second question, “When we sought information from Social Security Admin-
istration, did we get it?”” I must be candid in my response about this. We were made
aware of the Student Benefit changes so late (January 18, 1982) that there was not
time to query the Social Security Administration. Since then, we spent our time
trying to disseminate information on the changes to the counseling commynity and
our membership throughout the nation. To sum up, we did not seek information
from the Social Security Administration so we really can’t answer that question.

Your fourth question is also difficult. “How many students acfoss the nation in

* Security Administration with forms attached, and were such forms in appropriate

E

lar{guage format for sfudents?”’ We received no forms and we asked for none.

our fourth question is also difficult. “How many studens across_the nation in
high schools have been cut off because of the elimination of Student Benefits under
the Social Security changes?”” The commercial press, and I have some attachments
citing articles in my testimony, has identified a range-of students affected, between
40,000 and .300,000. Our Association has no mechanism to validate on a school dis-
trict by school district basis the exact number of students affected by the elimina-
tion of Student Benefits under OASDI. It would be my guess the only agency tHat
could correctly identify this number would be the Social Security Administration.

o Ly
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However. “after hearing Mr Simmons’ testimony on February 5, 1982, it appears
that the computerization of Social Security information in that agency is in deep
trouble. I'd like to share with you two isolated itetns which may support the confu-
sion that they are experiencing in their Data Processing operation. .

Item 1. I am attaching an article from a magazine entitled “Information Sys-
tems.” This speaks to the Data Processing systems problems.
Item 2. Our Association did a pilot study for employees relative to employee's con-

. tributions and the Association's contributions to Social Security through payroll de-

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

ductions several months ago. Although we have faithfully contributed to the Social
Security system since the inception of our Association in 1952, the Social Security
records show no contributions in 1979 by any APGA employee and some doubt
about contributions in 1980. Hopefully, this will get straightened out as it could ad-
versely affect any employee of our Association who might be seeking retirement and
the benefits accrued from Social Security contributions if such retirement was in
the next year or two. -

I can appreciate the fact t this Administration, as Mr. Simmons indicated, is

‘working with a cumulative problem perhaps not of this Administration’s making

but a long time in development. Neverthelgss, that does not exacerbate the situa-
tion. The responsibility to retirces and the responsjbility of the Administration still
exists.

Again, thank you for your invitution to participate in the hearing on February 5,
1982. Please share my appreciation for the contributions made by your other col-
leagues, Mr. Andrew Jacobs, Mr. James Shannon and Mr. James Martin. Their par-
ticipation was duly noted by the education community. .

Sincerely,
. P. J. McDonougH, Ep.D.,
Associate Executive Vice President.
PS. I'm attaching a brochure that describes “What Is Counseling?"’ This may help
vou in understanding our role in working with children, youth and adults.
DepARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES,

SociAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION,
Baltimore, Md., January 7, 1982.

SUMMARY OF SOCIAL SECURITY LEGISLATION

Enclosed is a summary of congressional action taken on Social Security Adminis-
tration related bills during the first session of the 97th Congress.

More than 1000 SSA-related bills were introdyced, 47 hearings on SSA issues
were held, and major changes were enacted as a part of the Omnibus Reconciliation

‘Act of 1981 (P.L. 97-35) and H.R. 4331 (P.L. 97-123) to restore the Social Security

minimum benefit to current beneficiaries.

. NATIONAL COMMISSION ON SOCIAL SECURITY REFORM

On December 23, Secretary Schweiker invited members of the Commission to
serve in addition as members of the Social Security Advisory Council. Advisory
councils are appointed every 4 years to revieW*he status of the trust funds.

. ELEANOR J. BADER.
Enclosure.
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SOCIAL SECURITY LEGISLATION DURING THE 97TH CONGRESS, FIRST SESSION
{JANUARY 3, 1981 - DECEMBER 16, 1931)

ENACTMENTS

Public Law %7-35 (H.R. 3982), Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 198)--Signed
on August 13, 1931

Makes the following changes in the Old-Age, Survivors, and Disability Insurance
(OASDI), Supplemental Security”Income {SS1), Aild 1o Families with Dependent
Children (AFDC), and Child Supert Enforcement (CSE) programs and establishes a
tlock grant for Low-Income and Energy Assistance (LIHEAP): n

OASDI PROVISIONS

o Mimmum Benefit. Eliminates the regular minimum benefit for months after
October 1981 for all beneficiaries who initiaily become eligible for benefits
after that date. The minimum benefit is eliminated for benefits payable for
months after February 1982 for all other beneficiaries.

Provides that recipients age 60 through 68 who get their minimum benefits
reduced under this provision, and who would be eligible for SSI benefits
s under present law if they were age 63, can receive an SSI payment in an
amount not 1o exceed the difference between their newly-reduced Social
Security benefit and the amount which they had been receiving under prior
law. This special«SS! payment will not be adjusted for changes in the cost
of living, nor will the recipient be entitled 10 State supplementary payments
or to other benefits such 7: food stamps or Medicaid as a result of receiving
the special 551 payment.L ’

— o Student's Benefits. Eliminates benefits 10 new post-secondary students age
13-21 who are full-time students at institutions of higher education or other
post-secondary schools and allows benefits to elementary or y
students only up 10 age 19, effective with benefits payable for August 1932,
Certain students who begin post-secondary schaol before May 1932 nay
continue 10 receive benefits up until age 22; however, these benefits will be
reduced 25 percent each year, and no cost-of-living adjustments or summer-

-
{
g month benefits will be paid.

o Disability Offset. Extends the Workers' Compensation (WC) of fset concept
by providing for a disability offset (the so-called Megacap) under which a
worker's Social Security disability benefits are reduced (if necessary) so that
the surn of disability benefits payable under Federal, State, and local public
programs (with certain exceptions, such as Veterans Administration bene-
liuf will not exceed the higher of 30 percent of the worker's “average

‘arre’m earnings” or the disabled-worker family's total Social Security
nefits. .

1/ l;.L. 97-123 subsequently restored the minimum for current beneficiaries
(and repealed the special 551 payment)--see p. 9 for complete explanfition.

LRIC
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entitlernent to ojd-age benchits {or persons whe ~laim benefity n the manth
in whieh they reach age 62 to the next month,

ert. Proveles thar workers and

Lump-Sun Death Payment. Provides that effec tive for inymid wirkers aho
die after Augost 961, the §23% Lump- Sum Death Payment may be pasd only
ta the spouse Living with the worker at the tme of death o 13 & spouw
fexrluding & divorced spouse! who s elipible {or widow's of widdwer'y
herefits {or the month 1n whick the worker died. I there i3 no spouse
eLgible for the pavment, it will be made 1o cRldren who are elgbie foe
monthly benefits in the manth of death.

Rounding Binefits. Provides that OASDE benetit amaounts will be rounded 1o
the next jower 10 cents at every step of the henafit calculatien and then t2
the next lower dollar (after deducting any SMI premium) at the final step.

Retain, f:od/s!_,,ée.w_ry__n Earnings Test Exempt Age at 72 though 1332
Retains, theough 1982, age 72 as the upper age imit al which the earmngs
test no longer appliess beginning in 1983, the Limit will be age 20, (Under
prior law, the upper age limit at which the earnings test no jonger apphies

would have been lowered from 72 to 70 beginning in 1982.)

Reimbursement of States for Successtul Rehabiiitation Services. Provides
that the cost ol Vocauonai Rehabilitation [VR] services provided by the
States to Social Security disability beneficiaries will be reimbursed from the
trust funde only If the disabled beneliciaries successfully engage n
Substantial Gainful Activity (SGA) for 9 continuous months and if the YR
services contributed to the successful retuen to SGA.

Pension Information Reimbursement. Authorizes the Secretary to charge
requestors the full cost of furrushing detailed earnings indormation to enable
an employee begefit plan to comply with the Employee Retirement Income
Security Act or for any other purpose not directly related to administra-
tion of the orograms under the Social Security Act.
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social services but deletes the funding authority to provide reimbursernpni
10 Stales that provide such services 1o $SI recipients who are under age 14

Monthly Retrospective Accountidg, Changes the method of computing the
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Commuruty Work Experience Pr
W Mandatory Work Incentv ograsmn registrants {and, at State

WViN) pr
parents cf children age 3-5 if child care is available) can be reqidred

. towork in these programs, The maximum number of hours of work that can

be required is determined by dividing fhe AFDC benefit by the Federal! oc
State mininum wage, whichever iy greater,

CWEP's must provia} *
i. appropripte healtls and safety stm-chrds;

2. that the Staze mot displace those currently employed or’ fili
established vaqndes;

3. reasonable conditions of worlkg

¥, rexsonable travel distance; and . /.\\

3. that the State will pay work-related expenses vp u; a maximum set
; by the Secretary.

Coordiration with WIN Is required. Federal matcning funds are not
available for materials, equipment, or supervision of work. ’

Providing Jobs as an Alsfrnative to AFDC. .ulows States to use Federal
undi to provide or subwidize jobs with public or nonprofit entities or

"day carc providers as an aiternative to AFDC and to vary the need standards

for groups of individuals 1o encourage &cceptance of jobs. Also allows
Medicard coverage to be continued for family units with participants in
subsidized jobs. States wiil receive Federal funds for work supplementation
on the basis of what would have been payable under thatinbrate plan as in
effect in May 1981 (adjusted for modifications required by Federal law),

Work Incentive Demonstration Pr%am. Provides for a 3-year demonstra-
tion program ch aliows any te to develop its own work incentive
program in lieu of the Federal WIN program, wsing WIN Tunds and any other
Federal funds available for work programs for AFDC reciplents.

Effect of Participation in a Strike on Eligibility. Provides that no aid be
paud 10 & Tamily in which a caretaker relative is engaged in a strike, and no
other individua! may have Mis needs included in an AFDC grant if he is
participating in & strike. This provision also requires States 10 specily that
Sarticipation in a strike will not be considered goed cause for failing to
tegister for any AFDC work or raining program, or for leaving or refusing
10 seekear accept employment. '

SAEE Limit of Dependent” Child. Continues to require payments of AFDC
nelits 1o childeen under age 18 and allows, at State opticn, payments to
18.ysuar-old, fuli-time students who are expected to complete their,
secondary education (or equivalent level of Tocational or technical training)
before age 19, Payments to all other students are eliminated.

(, 125

ams (CWEP). Allows States 1o operate
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Limitation on AFDC to Pregnant Women. Gives States the option of
peoviding benefits 2o a pregnant woman when it has been medically verified
that the child is expected to be born within the following 3 months and the
woman would be eligible to receive AFDC if the child were born and living
with her. In addition, States will be permitted to provide Medicaid coverage
to any woman whoie pregnancy has been medically verified and who would
be eligible for AFDC (based on a one-person assistance unit) if the child had
been born and living with her. :

Ajd to Families with'Dependent Children by Reason of the Unemployment of

a Parent. Changes the Aid to Families with Dependent Chiigren of
Unemployed Fathers (ARDC-UF)" program to Aid to Families with Depen-
dent Children of Unemployed Parents (AFDC-UP) program and makes
conforming chenges. A family is eligible for AFDC-UP if the principal
earner is unemployed. The principal earner is the parent, in a home in which.
both parents are living, who earned the most in the 2u-month period
preceding application for AFDC. . ,

Work Reguirements for AFDC Recipients. Requires children age 16 and 17,
including college students, to meet the work requirements unless atiending
full-time an elementary, secondary or vocational school. Further, the
parent or relative of a child under age 6 is required ts~meet the work
requirements unless personally providing care for the child with only brief
and infrequent absences from the child. ) oo

" Retrospective Budgeting and Monthly Re@rfm. Requires States to use

retrospective eting and monthly reporting. First, In determining
eligibility for a month, States must use the income, composition, and other
relevant circumstances of & family &8 they exist during such month and
then, if eligibility exists, determire the payment for a month, by using the
income and other relevant circumstances as they existed in the preceding
month (or, at State option, with Secretarial approval, the second prior
month). However, for payment for the first month {or the first and second
months, at State option with Secretarial approval) in a period of consecutive
eiisibri‘li;y. the State must use the income and other circumstances in that
montils).

Also requires that the State require recipients; as a condition of continuing
eligibitity, to report monthly the information needed by the State to
determine eligibility and payment amount, . However, when monthly
reporting for certain categories cf recipients would create an unwarranted
administrative expense, a State may, with prior Secretarial approval,
require reports less {raquently. .

Federal matching will not be provided for ..n'y payments States make to &
family i the Secretary determines that the payment was not made in
accordance with retrospective Mge!irvoadures.

Prohibition on Payments of Less Than $10. Prohibits States from paying
_benefits when ti amily Is eligible for & monthiy payment of less
than $10. Persons denied assistance. because of this prohibition, however,
will be deemed te be AFDC recipients for purposes of eligibility under all’
AFDC-related programs except Community Work Experience Programs .

.

- -
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o Removal of Limit on Restricted Payments. Removes the limit on the
portion of the caseload for which restricted payments can be made. A

; restricted payment mdy be made either when the State determines that a
caretaker relative has mismanaged funds or when 8 recipient voluntarily
requests payment in this form.

[ Adjustmem for Incorrect Payments. Requires States to take promst action
o correct all overpayments and underpayments. :

0. Reduced Federal Match of, Training éosts. Reduces the Federal match for ’
training from 75 to 30 percgnt. - .

o Attribution of 's Income and Resources to Aliens. Makes the sponsor
" of an alien le for the alien's support for a period of 3 years after entry.
The income and resources of a sponsor and his spouse, except for specific
amounts allowed 10 meet their own needs and those of any dependents, are
considered to be the income and resources of the alier. .

o Eligibility of Aliens. Places the current regulations denying AFDC to illegal ”
aliens into the statute and brings AFDC into conformity with SSI and similar
ims by limiting eligibility to United States citizens, lawfully admitted
7 aliens:and certain refugees. L .
= P CSE PROVISIONS  ©

»

o Coljection of Past Due Child and ?M Support from Federal Tax Refunds.
anges t procedures that were authorized under prior law and
. arplifies existing authority. ' Upon recgiving notice from a State child
support agency that an jndividual owes past due support which has been
assigned to the State a3 & condition of AFDC eligibility, the Secretary of
. Treasury is required to withhald from any tax refunds due that indivjdual an
amount equal to any past due support, The withheld amount is sepnt to the
State agency, together with notice of the taxpayer's current addcedp  States

ace required to reimburse the Federa) Government for the cost of the

procedure. "Past due support” s defined as the amount of a nquency,
determined under order or an order of an administrative process
established te law, for support and maintenancy/of a child or of a

child and the parent with whom the child is livingy .

o Collection of Support for Certain Adults {applicable only to AFDC cases).
~ Permits States’ child support agencies t0 coliect support for a child's parent
* {with whom the child is living) as well as for the child himself, but only if a
support obligation has been estabiished with respect to such parent. This
' provision also extends use of IRS collection procedures for spousal support
and foc obligations established by administrative process under State law.

o Cost of Collection and Other Services for Non-AFDC Families. Requires’ .
States to retain & Tee equal to (U percent of the support owed in asccordance
with State law. This 10-percent fee Is charged against the absent parent; -
however, ne amount collected may be comidered a fee unless the cyerent .
month support obligation has been satistied, Any fees collected will be used
to r;“duce the administrative costs for which the State claims Federal
~ matching.

o Chiid t Obligations Not Discharged by Bankruptcy. Reenacts section

[37(3) ﬁ t& Social Security Act, 8 provision that provides that a child

. support obligation assigned to a State as & condition of AFDC eligibility is
not dischargeable in bankruptcy. ’

Q : :
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©  Child Support Intercept of Unemployment Benefits. Requires Child Support
Enforcement agencies to determine on a periodic basis whether any
individuals receiving Unemployment Compensation of trade adjustment
assistance benefits owe child support obligations. The State Employment
Security agency is required to pay t0 the child support agency outstanding
child support obligations owed by an individual receiving unemployment
benefits, through an agreement with the individual or through the legal
processes of the State, .

LIHEAP PROVISIONS

© Appropriations and Allocation of Funds. Repeals the "Home Energy
Assistance Act of 1980" effective Octeber 1, 1921, and replaces it with the
"Low-Income Home Energy Assistange Act of 1981.° Authorizes $1.875
billion for each of the next 3fiscal years (FY 1982, 1983 and 1984).
Between 0.1 percent and 0.5 percent of these funds must be used for energy
assistance in the Territories and the remainder is to be ajlocated to States
and the District of Columbia. Each State receives the same proportion of
Federal funds approprlated under this Act as it received during FY 81 in
connection with the repeated Act. No State match s required. Indian tribal
organizations mady receive pro rata share of a State's allocation by
submitting an appropriate piEh directly to the Secretary.

o State Requirements. Although LIHEAP is authorized as a block grant,
tates must subnut an annual application for funds under this program, and
that application must contain assurances that all requiréments in the Act
will be met. Specifically, States may serve only beneficiaries of certain
Government programs and othet low-income households. They must initiate
an outreach program and, by the second year, conduct public hearings. They
must also maintain adequate controls and undertake periodic audits, provide

fair hearings and not discriminate. | ' :

o' Use of Funds. States are permitted to use up to 10 percent of their
allocations for administrative costs with any additional administrative costs
being met by States. They may use no more than 15 percent of these funds
for weatherization and they must reserve a reasonable amount for weather-
related and/or supply-shortage emergencies. L

States may direct up to 10 percent of their allocations to certain other
federally assisted programs (i.e., community or social services) and carry
over into the following fiscal year up to 23 percent of these funds. Benefits
under this program may be paid to eligible hoiiseholds or to energy suppliers.

Public Law 97-86 {S. 815), Department 6f Defense Authorization Act—Signed on
December 1, 1981 .

Title IX of the Act contains provisiods to require draft registrants, at the time of
registration, to furnish to Selective Service his Social Security number and othér
prescribed identifying informasion and permit the President to require the Secretary

of HHS to furnish to Selective Service the name, date of birth, Social Security
number and address of any individual required to register for the draft.

[
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P.L. 97-93 (S. 384), Agriculture and Food Act of 198 1--Signed on December 22, 198!

Title X111, Food Stamp and Commodity Distribution Amepdments of 1981, Contains
amendments designed to elirninate- waste, fraud, buse in the food stamp
program.. Includes Social Security-related amendments to: .

Requlré State agencies to use Social Security and State unempioyment wage
and benefit information for purposes of determining food stamp eligibility.
(The use of SSA information would not be required if the information is

* already available to the administering State agency.)

Require a participating food stamp household to provide a Social Security
number at time of application. . -

Authorize pilot peojects in which SSI, AFDC, and Medicaid recipients who
qualify for food stamps can file one application for benefits under the
sforementioned programs. '

Make SSI and AFDC households eligible to participate in the food stamp

_“cash out” pilot projects which provide cash instead of stamps and continues
‘}he pilot program (scheduled to expire October 1, 1981) through October 1,
985. ‘ v : .

L. 97-123 (H.R. 4331), Restoration of the Social Security Minimum Benefit and

. P
Other Changes— SiEned on December 29, 1981

. Other Changes--Jigned oh LSTEMBE £7, 2220

Q
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Restores the minimum benefit for current beneficiaries. Eliminates the

benefit for new beneficiaries—peopie who reach age €2, die, or become

disabled after 1981. Entitlement to the minimum benefit would be retained

for those eligible after October 1981 and before November 1991 who are
mbers of a religious order under a vow-of-poverty which elected to be
ered under Social Security before December 29, 1981.

Permits interfund borrowing among the OAS}, DI, and H! Trust Funds

theough December 31, 1932, with a provision for repayment with interest.

Extends the Social Security payroll tax to the first 6 months of sick pay
including payments by insurance companies and under State temporary
disatility insurance laws, and the Rallroad Temporary Disability Insurance
program. Any portion of such sickness benefits paid for by employee
contributions would not be covered. :

Increase maximum penalties for ‘the misuse of Social Security numbers.
Requires that the Secretary of HHS report within %0 days (by

March 29, 1982) on the most effective system for improving SSA's cucrent
“report of death” procedures. - : .

that thers be at least seven demonstration projects involving the '

Requires
use of AFDC recipients as home health aldes, as authorized under the 1980
Omnibus Reconciliation Act. : :

Requires agencies of the U.S. Government or any State to disclose
information hecessaiy to carry out the provisions relating to the prohibition
of payments to_prisoners. .

A
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P.L. 57-127 (S. 1946) Czechosiovakian Claims Settiement Act of 1981--Signed on
December-29, 1981

. S .
Contains a Social Security-related provision to require the Secretary of State to
conduct a review of the exchange of diplomatic notes between Czechosiovakia and
the United States which provide the basis for the payment of U.S. Social Security
benefits to Czechoslovakian citizens outside the U.S. ’ )

PENDING LEGISLATION .
H.R. 1635, For_the Relief of Jefferson County Mental Hospital-Awaiting Senate

Action

On October 6, 1981, the House passed H.R. 1635, which directs the Secretary of the
Treasury 10 pay to the Jeiferson County Mental Health Center (Colorado) $50,000 in
full settlement of all claims of the Center against the United States for repayment
of amounts equivalent to Social Security taxes which the Center refunded to its
employees upon erroneous advice of the Internal Reverwe Service. The bill would
not remove the earnings credited under Social Security for e Center's employees.

H.R.2811, Debt Collection Act of 1981--Awaiting Senate. Action

On May I3, 1981, the House passed H.R.2811, a bill designed to increase the
efficiency of Government-wide efforts to collect monies owed to the Federal
Government. The bill would contain: .

~

o Require the Office of Management- and Budget” (OMB) to establish
regulations for reporting on debts owed the Federal Government and provide
additional procedures for the collections of those debts.

o Permit Government agencies to notify credit bureaus about individuals‘ who
owe money to the Federal Government, : ) .

o Require an annual reporting by Federal agencies to OMB on their debt
collection activities. )

The Administration's debt management proposals are contained in H.R. 4613 and
- S 1249--see p. 12. :

H.R. 3207, Social Security Amendments of 1981—-Pending in the Committee on Ways
and Means, Subcommittee on Social Security (Pickle)

On April 9, 1931. Reﬁresenutive Pickie introduced his proposal for Social Securiti
financing. The Subcommittee cConsidered the bill but did not conclude action. The

-bills
- o Reallocates about one-half of the Hospital Insurance taxes to the OASDI
o Trust Funds and provides partial general revenue financing of the Hospital
insurance program,

o Permits interfund borrowing among the OAS], DI, and HI Trust Funds as
needed, until the close of fiscal year 1990 with a provision for repayment
with interest (t¢mporary provision enacted in P.L. 97-123).

o  Phases out post-secondary students benefits (enacted in P.L. 97-33).

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

[




125
. ~

) . o Terminates mothers' and fathers' benefifs when the youngest child reaches
age 16 (enacted in P.1.. 97-35).

o Eliminates the Social Security minimum benefit for individuals who first
become eligible after December 1981. (Enacted in P.L. 97-123, except that
memberg of a religious order under a vow-of-poverty which elected to be
~covere&sder Social Security before December 29, 1931 are exempt.)

-] ﬁounds benefits to the next lower dime at each intermedilte step and to the L
- lower dollar at the final step {similar provision enacted in P.L. 97-35).

o Authorizes the Secretary to charge requestors the full dost of furnishing
detailed earnings information to enable an employee's benefit plan to
comply with the provisions of the Employees Retirement Income Security Q\
Act or for other purposes not directly related to the administration of the ¥~
program under the Social Security Act (enacted in P.L. 97-35).

o Beginning 1982, makes Social Security automatic benefit increases effective
for September (payable in October rather than July); also provides transition
theough an ad hoc partial increase in benefits April 1932.

‘0 Provides for limited earnings sharing at divorce for spouses divorced after
age 50 after a marriage of at least 25 years' duration. .

o Indexes earnings for aged survivors up through the year the deceased worker
would have reached age 60, or through the year the survivor reaches age 58,
whichever is earlier. ’ : .

o Lowers the age at which the retirement. test no longer applies to 71 in 1982
instead of 70, as provided in the Social Security Amendments of 1977;
eliminates the retirement test for persons 63 and older, beginning in
calendar year 1933; and repeals the delayed retirement credit. (Modified
version of the first item enacted in P.L. 97-35.) S

o Provides for a disability "Megacap® under which Social Security disability
benefits will be reduced to take account of disability payments under
certain Federal, State, and local public programs. (Enacted in P.L. 97-35.)

o Eliminates most Disability Insurance Trust Fund remimbursements for
vocational rehabilitation. (Enacted in P.L. 97-35)

o Provides for a 35-percent review of Administrative Law Judge reversals in
Social Security determination- cases and requires that HHS regulations,
Social Security Rulings and - the ‘manual governing State agencies'
adjudication of cases (POMS) would all apply to disability determinations.

o Provides for an explicit statement in the Social Security law concerning
SSA's policy on the evaluation and effect of subjective testimony as to pain

and similar symptoms. )

o [Raises the substantial gainful activity dollar amount to the level of the

/ earnings test exempt amount for persons under age 63 and thereafter makes _
‘ the amounts subject to the Social Secwrity automatic adjustments
provisions. Also increases the trial work dollar amount.

EMC 91-462 0 - 82 - 9 ' . - 129 5‘
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Authorizes trust fund monies for the cost of courses established in medica!
school which provide instruction in the evaluation of medical impairments.

Eliminates the "\vmd!a]l" portion of Social Security benefits received by
persons who also have staff-pension benefits from employment by the
Federal, . State and local governments, and nonprofit organizations not
covered by the Social Security system.

Prohibits termination of Socia Securlty coverage by State and Jocal
government and nonprofit organiz !ons }

Extends from December 1982 to November 1987, the spouses offset
provision of the Social Security Amendments of 1977, relating to the period
in which certain individuals who receive pensions from noncovered public
employment would avoid having their dependent's or survivor's Social

. Security benefit reduced.

Requires State and local governments to deposit Socia! Security taxes due
on the same basis as required for private employers.

H.R. 3437 and S, 1292 Companion Bills Containing the Social Security OASDI

Legistative Proposals—Administration bills; Several Provisions Enacted in P.L. 97-35

On May 6 and June | repectively Representatives Archer and Conable (H.R. 3457)
and Senator Dole (S. 1292) introduced the Administratién's Social Security OASDI
legislative proposal. Many of the provnsions. which were submitted to the Congress
in February and March were included in H.R. 3207 (previously described and were
enacted in P.L. 97-35)

o

Eliminates the "regular" minimum Social Security benefit, effective in
August, for current and future beneficiaries, (Enacted in P.L. 97-35 and
modified in P.L. 97-123)

Eliminates payments to students agéd 13-2] Pursuing higher education, -
effective for August, with a 3-year phaseout for current postsecondar
student beneficiaries, and eliminates benefits for students in elementary
secondary school attainment of age 19, effective for August 1982
(Enacted P.L. 97-3;'?0“ -

Establishes a "Megacap” for disability benefits. This would be an extension
of the workers' compensation offset to apply to various types of other public
disability benetits. (Enacted in P.L. 97-35)

"Ties eligibility for disability benefits more closely to recent work under

Q\SDX by reinstituting the "cq:rzmly insured” test—¢ Quarters of coverage

in the chﬂendar-quarter—p’enod ending with the quarter of disability.

’ Ehmmates the use of trust-fund moneys to pay for vocational rehabilitation

services for disabled beneficiaries (Similar provision enacted in P.L. 97-' J)

Rounds benefits to the nearest mulnple of ten cents, rather than the next
higher dime. (Similar provmon enacted in P.L. 97-35)

.




Provides for reimbursement to the trust funds incurred in providing earnings
information required to enable an emplovee benefit plan to comply with the -
Employee Retirement Income Security At {ERISA). (Enacted in P.L. 97-35) :

Q

" o Allows retroactive payment of widow's or widower's benefits for 1 month
{but not before the month of death of the worker)—an exception to the
general bar to payment of retroactive reduced benefits. .

»

o Continues the benefits of a disabled widow or widower who marries a retired
or disabled worker.

o Modifies the penalties for failure to make a timely report of excess
earnings.

o Corrects a technical errorin the maximum-family-benefit provisons to
avoid possible benefit reductions when earnings rise more slowly than the *
Consumer Price Index (CPD.

H.R. 4613 and S. 1289, Administration's Bills: Debt Collection Act of 1981--
Awaiting Further House and Sehate Action v

On October 13, the Committee on Ways and Means held a hearing on H.R. 4613,
which contalns those provisions of the Administration's debt management proposals

relating to SSA. The bill would:

o Require applicants for credit from an agency or Department of the Federal
Government, to furnish a Social Security number which could be used to

verity identity. -

. o Permit IRS to provide to other Federal agencies tax return information for
an indebted taxpayer, .

o Permit redisclosure of certain tax return information to private collection
and consumer reporting agencies for use in preparing individual credit
reports, Stipulates that such information would be destroyed or returned
after use by the borrowing agency.

S. 1289 was favorably reported on July 17 by the Senate Committee on
Governmental Affalrs and on December 3 by the Committee on Finance. The Social
Security-refated disclosure provisions are identical to the provisions in H.R. 4613.

- H.R. 4961, Miscellaneous Revenue Act of 1981—Awaiting Further Senate Action

On December 15, 1981, the House passed the bill with the following amendments of
__ interest to SSAs -

o o A technical amendrhient to the Omnibus Budget Reconci?on Act of 1981
* (P.L. 97:35) which would recredit to the SS| appropriation checks which
include a Federal SSI payment and which remaln unnegotiated for more than
6 1aonths after the date of issue. The amendment broadens the original
provision to include checks that contain only State supplementary benefits
in order to achieve fully tha provision's principal objective of returning to

the States their share of funds obligated by unnegotiated SSI checks.

) o Amends P.L.97-35 to substitute prospective monthly accounting for

retrospective monthly accbunting. The amendment is designed to (4]
" eliminate an unintended windfall for recipients who, mder‘the present
: provision, could receive cost-of-living increases in Social Security and other
kinds of benefits that would not be reflected in SSI checks for up to 2
monthe after receipt; and (2) simplify program administration.




128

What is counseling? .

Counseling, simply stated, is the art of helping people. Professional counselors
are individuals trained to share knowledge and skills with those who need help.
Counseling recognizes that all persons need help as they routinely pass through
childhood, adolescence, and adulthood. Effective counseling is preventive,
Counselors help persons with their personal, social, career, and educational
development. Counselors serve people through schools, colleges, community

agencies, and private practice.

1 ? l significant growth of counselors in mental
Where do counselors work health, community agency, and private practice

Counselors can be found in’ these educational areas.

and social service settings:

Schools . e,
Colleges and universities . What kind of training : .
Mental health agencies . does the typical counselor have?

Rehabilitation ageacies
Correctional facilities

Public employment agencies
Private pructice

Community agencies.
Business and industry

Counselors prepare for their roles by studying |
in a master's degree program at an accredited |
college or university. While most of these I
programs are affiliated with schools of educa.
tion, counselors have had extensive study in '
related schools of psychology, sociology, mental
health, and human resource development.

What do counselors do? In addition to their classroom studies, counselors
s ) . have a practicum or internship ex, rimc:,fl
Professional counselors help all people withtheir . structured opportunity for the student counselor
. pe;sonal, social, ccreer, and educational needs. to practice his/ her shills and competencies ynder '
. Thetypical human concerms that counselors deal the careful supervision of an experienced profes-
with include: sional counselor. Practicing counselors enrich

Personal and social development/problems

their professionaliskills in '}Lartic,'ipatinl in
Career and educational guidance P ¢

in-service and profs

Mental health/mental hygiene programas.

Physical and vocational rehabilitatlon

Unemployment am; und;;employmmt o

Reeniry (school and wor What resents

Substance abuse (drugs and alcohol) group rep. n eouns_elors?
Family and marriage concerns Since its founding in 1952, the Ameri¢an
FParenting Personnel and Guidance Assaciation has been
Aging the professional organization representing
Child abuse counselors in America and the world. APGA is

the parent organization for 13 divisions, four
regional assemblies and 54 state branches (50

How many counselors are there? states, District of Columbia, Europé, Puerto Rico,
and Latin America). APGA, throygh these

It is estimated that between 100,000 and 125,000 composite parts, addresses the interests of

professional counselors work in America. The counselors ir. every work setting, and provides an
majority of these persons are employed in edu- opportunity for bers to b involved at R
cational settings but recent trends suggest a the regional, state, and local level.
/‘r‘
/
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Chairman Pickire. I want to ask each one of you based on these
recommendations of Dr. McDonough, if you. agree with those ap-
proaches, or if you have any variance with him, you let us know.

Mr. Kruse. '

STATEMENT OF RICHARD A. KRUSE, DIRECTOR, GOVERNMENT
RELATIONS, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF SECONDARY SCHOOL
PRINCIPALS -

Mr. Kruse. 1 appreciate baving an o;iportunity to come before *

you today. I am Richard Kruse, director of government relations
with thé National Association of Secondary School Principals
which represents some 75,000 secondary school  administrators
across the Nation.

I am not here to discuss the merits or demerits of the social secu-
rity benefits today. I will restrict my comments today to the May I
deadline for eligiblity of this program and to its effects. on the
Nation’s high schools and their students. '

The May 1 deadline coming 1 or 2 months before the current
school year ends, we believe, incites senior students to go ahead
and drop out of school and rush to enroll in college, if it is possible,
thus foregoing in some cases high school diplomas, and some will
wind up picking up their GED perhaps in the summer. That is a
most inappropriate role for the Federal Government to be inciting
our students to drop out of school, to go ahead and get the opportu-
nity to go to college.

ond, the deadline places principals and advisers in the dubi-
ous position of advising their students to drop out of school and
become eligible for financial aid or to go ahead and complete their
high school career and sacrifice thousands of dollars in financial
aid. :

Most principals would probably win advising their students
to drop out of school and this would in fact wind up resulting in a
further devaluing of our high school diploma. .

Third, it is unconscionable in our minds, unfair and iertainly in-
equitable to make such change in the law which completely alters
the financial plans and expectations of high school students with-
out adequate notice.

I would remind the chairman, and you are fully aware of this, I
know, reports are just now beginning to come in and there may be
a floodgate of great criticism of this deadline at a time when stu-
dents are finishing up their high school careers. '

I have talked with some principals down in South Carolina and

other places across the country, and for instance, the gentleman

from South Carolina was indicating that only several weeks ago six
of his students came on in and had a joint meeting with the princi-
pal asking what they should do, asking him in fact what he ad-
vised, whether they should drop out of school and rush to go ahead
and enroll in a community junior college, or whether they should
stick around and finish their diploma.

The principal was in a very difficult position, and he wound u
advising the kids to drop out of school and work to get their GE
later on. He indicated to me he was quite concerned because a
couple of those students wound up being quite marginal and was
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not sure whether in fact they would complete their college educa-
tion and was concerned that they may drop out of school, not get-
ting their GED, or the college degree and ending up in a difficult
employment situation,

[ would suggest that our association feels quite strongly that
Congress move to rectify the flaw that the reconciliation act as it is
has manifested. ' '

We would call for extending the eligibility for this program to
some time perhaps in the summer or perhaps best to September 30
of 1982, We certainly cothmend you, Mr. Chairman, for taking this
issue up, because certainly it is going to be affecting the lives of
many students in the future, and I thank you.

[A communication follows:]

Texr or Lerrer FroM Scorr D. THoMsoN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, NATIONAL .
ASSOCIATION OF SECONDARY SCHOOL PRINCIPALS

The National Association of Secondary School Principals (NASSP) is deeply con-
cerned about recent revisions i the Social Security Act coming from the Omnibus
Hoconlistion Act of 1981 1P L. 97-35. We believe these revisions warrant your im-
rmediate attention and correction. Specifically, as Congress acted to phase out Social
Secarity benetits for postsecondary education, it established an abrupt eligibility
bardbine (May 1, 19525 which s proving to be disruptive to the nation’s high schools.

Ther wehaal vear tor high school students normally is not completed until June.
The Mav 1N deadhine therefore disrupts the educationa] program for many seniors
10 the class of 1952 for the following reasons: >

Y1 To gyuahify for Social Security educational benefits, high school students are

Cdrepeing out of high school now and enrglling in a community junior or senior col-
fege o beat the May 1 deadline. Therefore, they must either forgo a regular diplo-
=11, of work out some other accommodation with their school.

«7v The Mav 1st deadline places high school principals and advisers in the dubious
pesiteon of either advising students to finish high school and sacrifice the possibility
af thousands of dollars of financial assistance for college, or to drop out of school
and interrupt their education prior to normal graduation. Most principals could not
wrivice studenta-to forgo the financial aid. The result is to further devalue the very
Lurh sehool diploma which educators have been trying to strengthen in recent years.

8 Whatever the merits of revising Social Security benefits for postsecondary edu-
vatwar, making such changes in a wa¥ that completely alters the financial plans and
»xpectations of hyrh school students in the middle of their senior year, and without
vlequate natice, 1s nofair and inequitable.

. The high <chool principals-of this nation urgently request Congress to rectify this
flaw in the Social Security Act by extending the eligibility deadline so that it will
. "ot mtertere with the educational careers of the current senior class, This goal
woild be beet accomplished by postponement of the eligibility deadline to Septem-
Ser ot to ensure that students finishing their senior year of high school in June will
by adegquate time to enrell in the college or university of their choice.

‘The NASSP urges a most serious consideration of this request to extend the May

U deadliime Thank you for your interest in this matter,

Chairman Pickig, I thank you, Mr. Kruse, and I appreciate your
thrée points, and I recognize it does put a principal in a very diffi- .
cult position, Do you stay there or get out and get enrolled in col-

ai‘ l“L’('? . « -t
' Tdon't know what I would do if I were in your shoes. It is a prob-
\ lem, and whether we change it, though, is another question.

I want to ask vou, I am asking you as a group to submit this, you
ydon’t have to tell me now, but I want you to give it to the commit-
‘tee as soon as you can. I want to know what, if any, official notice
did your organization or your members receive from the Social Se-

. purity Administration on the student benefit program. I want to
Pgnow what notice, publication, by letter or pamphlet, did you get

-
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from dl§SA about these things and also about the suggested way of
hand}ing it—the dates and the times and the type of information

Second, T want to know whether, when you or, your organization
sought information from the SSA, did you get it, and did you get it
quickly, and was it accurate information. :

Third, 1 would like to know if the information they sent you, the
letters they sent you, were the kind of forms that were needed and
:ould be appropriate for students, high school and university stu-

ents. '

I also want to know, in your own eatimate, how many students
will probably be cut off from education, drop out of school, or will
not bé able to go forward because of programs. ‘

I would like for you to tell me, particularly the college section
people, what would be the overall effect on college en~allments of
the double cutback in student benefits and the other aid programs.

Mr. Davis, more specifically, you represent the junior and com-
munity college group: Could you give me your figures how much
enrollment is up, due to seniors registering early for college?

. Do you have an estimate? Are they trying to bring students to

you faster? Is that happening? .

Mr. Dawvis. Certairly it is happening. In the Chronicle and other
newspapers, we have been hearing of other community colleges ac-
tually delaying their register deadline to get students in. I don’t
have those numbers, but I am sure the association could provide °
those v you somewhat quickly.

Locally in the Maryland area, I would estimate just roughly that
we are talking about no fewer than 400 to 500 students.

Chairman Pickre. From what group and is that nationwide?

Mr. Davis. Statewide. '

Chairman PickLE. For Maryland?

Mr. Davis. State of Maryland. :

Chairman PickiLe. Well, I think each of you could probably make
some commentary on that, because each one of your schools is
-going to be affected. o

We are trying to find out how many of the students in high
school are dropping out.now, trying to get enrolled, give up high
school, go back and get their GED later, some way get their diplo- -
ma and how many are actually getting enrolled.

This is information we need from you, and in answer to the ques:
tion Mr. McDonough submitted by followup, followthrough by
_giving ‘us that information. We would like to have that for the.
record.

[The following letter was subsequently.received:]

' Trr NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF

Seconpary ScHoor, PRINCIPALS,
Reston. Va.. February 18, 1952
Hon. J. J PickLe,
Chatrman, Subcommittee on Social Security. House Ways and Means (ommutive,
Washington, D.C ' '

Dear CHAIRMAN Pickie On behalf of the National Aseociation of Secondary
School Principals, | want to again thank yoy for affording us the o portunity to
share our concerns about the Soctal Security Act and its implications for disrupting
the current high school year Your concern about this issue, and your leadership in
seeking hearings on it is very much appreciated and commended
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tonfay .
Pwonder 3t the panel would care 1o respond to the general post-
froz i past andgniastrations and the current admimstration as de-
. seribed Bere teday abagt -the fack of needs test and the Jack of
sohiolirshiy reqaibsrerment i vhe program ’
TRam sure you muost have some commen?! o maks abeut that It
wiould be goad to have it on the record
Mr Magriy 1 would e happy to respond :
I the past thire was some yust eriticism of the program because
thede {ew 2 ydents perhaps had the financiul means to pay for the
o vullete ed:. thion, und there s aiwavs tife question why are we pro-
viding them with public funds
However YIAQ reviewed the Socal Security Admimistration pro-
pram and showed sverwhelmingly that a disproportionate number
~& of these people receving educational social security benefits are
pe-nf!i‘ from lower imcome famihes from our society .

The gentleman: just quoted on the record earhier, and 1 have ab-
~olgite statistics an my testimony, of what the income breakdowns
are of those recipients and how many are blue collar workers. It is
on the GAQ repert to show that those students are highly motivat-
»d, not unhke students who participated on the GI bill

It hus been suggested now in the education programs to count
thowe benefits as 2 resource so:there won't be any double dipping.
Thutwoyld have beep the way'to take care of it rather than elima-
nating all uf these students f:l/ut unfortunately, we have cut these .
henefits and told students they will have to be served out of the >
other programs But, with the cutbacks in the othersprograms as
well, we will tind that many of these people who have been expect-
ing this aid for a number of years are being denied -

Mr. Jacoss That 13 not really the nub of my question 1 share
that virw, that there should be ample m:cnmmo&tmn of those wpo.
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in fact, have relied on the program within some reasonable period
of time. . ' o .

How say youv.o the argument that if none of it went to a well-
financed studeat—that is to say, trust funds or whatever, private
resources—but only went to relatively low income working family
children, that the fellow who is still on the job and paying for the
college education through his payroll tax the woman through
her payroll tax is providing an educatioryfor the child of the de- .
ceased or disabled person that he or she;’the taxpayer, cannot pro-
vide for his or her own child? ‘ ;

I am sure you heard the argument. I just wonder if you would
say a word on the record about that. « .

r. MARTIN. I think those are priorities in terms of public policy -
decisions. Obviously thely; have to be decided by the Congress. But
we have always had at the root of this a mechanism in this country
of trying to help those who are less fortunate, but deserving.

There are a lot of problems like that. Whether it is done the way
we have social security or some other system, I would hope we
would keep that kind of effort to help pgople who are unfortunate,
who have deceased parents, and who may not have the same re-
sources. - :

Mr. Jacoss. If you had a Government that did not speak with a_
forked tongue, but, in fact, would make up for this program in
more canventional scholarships and needs of Federal aid to stu-
dents, could you quarrel toco much with it?

Mr. MarTIN. Not at all. ' '

Mr. Jacoss. Peace. :

Thank you. \

Chairman Pickie. Do any of you witnesses. care to make addi- v
tional statements or comments at this time?

Mr. MarraN. [ don’t think so. .

Chairman’ PickLE. I had ane ather observation. I am interested in
knowing the overall effect bf our educational system with respect
to enrollment. Y . .

In my part of the countfy, my school officials indicate to me that
enrollments at most levels of our schools, they are going to be re-
duced by some 15 to 20 percent due to these cuts in the social secu- - -
rity benefits,-the survior’s benefits, snd even higher if we cut addi- A
tionally in the student loan. ’ '

Is that a low figure or a high ﬁﬁre? Let’s say 20 percent. Do you
think any enrollment is going to be affected in our colleges or uni-
versities now because of these changes that much? 90 any of you,
care to make a comment on that? : :

Mr. Davis. What was your percentage again? -

Chairman Pickre. I said 20 percent. I don’t know whether that is
high or low or if you could venture a guess. Would it affect overall
enroliment? P o

Mr. MARTIN. Mr. Chairmian, there are a lot of factors, of course,
that affect collége enrollments. We are going into an era with a de-
clining birth rate population that will have negative effecty on en-
rollment. Certainly lack of resources to pay for college education is
going to be a factor as well. : )

1 would think that just the elimination, if we could isolate the
effect of just the removal of the educational social security benefits

¥
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as it is now proposed in the phaseout would not have that dramat-
ic an effect on the 20 percent you were talking about. It will have
some effect—I don’t think there is any doubt about that.

It is very difficult to equate what that figure might be. I think it
is safe to say that if very high unemployment and a lot of inflation
is eroding parent’s ability to pay, and there are major reductions in
the student financial aid programs of both public and private State
sources of aid, and the social security benefits are eliminated we
are going to see some very drastic effects on enrollments for this
coming year. - ,

Chairman PickLE. The combination, would it be as much as'15 to
20 percent? ; ,

Mr. MARTIN. If you add all of those together it could even be
higher. - .

Chairman Pickre. If any of you have dlfferent views or if you
could make an estimate, we are trying to get some indication of
what is ahead in thjs area. I am concerned that if we have cut off
the benefits and then we cut off the loans and the grants, then the
students will drop out of school. Students will beg protesting, even
rioting, possibly other acts of protest to show their disenchantment
and their unhappiness.

Besides that, what we are doing, we are doing the most damag-
ing blow to the society by deemphasizing educatlon So it affects
our society.

- Any information or views you can give us we would appreclate
We have this legislation that will be before us. We. would like to
have your views on that.

I thank each of you for toming. I am sorry that we got involved.
in a rather lengthy questioning of SSA. This hearing has gone a-

little longer than we hoped. We do thank you and appreciate your

testimony very much. :
Mr. MarTIN. Thank you very much.
Chairman PickLE. The subcommittee will now be adjourned.
[Whereupon, at 12:51 p.m. the hearing was adjourned.]
[The following was submitted for the record:]

StaremenT oF Hon. PauL S SarBANES, A U.S. SENator FrROM THE StaTE OF
. MARYLAND

1 }ant to commend the Ways and Means Committee for holdmg these hearings in
order to assess the ramifications of the President's decision to phase out the Social-
Security student benefit program. At a time when almost all education assistance
programs are being cut or terminated, it is iﬁperative that we monitor the effects of
these policy changes on our students and our nation’s commitment to provide a
quality education for all of our citizens.

As you know, the President included the phase-out and terminatfon of the student
benefit program as of his economic recovery program that he snnounced on
February 18, 1981. fThe administration’s' justification for the termination was that
*he other student aaslstance programs were more appropriate in providing financial

&lp to college students. However, as we soon discovered, these programs were also
being proposed for severe cuts in the President’s budget for fiscal year 1982. I op-
posed the termination of the Social Security student benefit program as well as the
other cuts in education programs w n they were before the Senate last year and
continue to think that the changes nwise,

The President signed the Omnibus Reconcnhatlon Budget Act of 1981, which con-
tained the student benefit changes, into law on August 31, 1981. Although these
changes were enacted into law over six months ago, parents, students and educators
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were nbt informed and are now shocked to find out that seniors in high school will
not be pligible for benefits when they enroll in college in the fall. During my visits
out Maryland in the last several weekg many constituents not only ex-
the unfairness of the termination of the benefit, but also complained about
fnadequate information that they have received from the Social Security Admin-
istration regarding tfis change. Families that have carefully and responsibly
planked for their children’s education have now discovered thgg with this basic com-
mitme rihg taken away, a coliege education may not be possible.
-'The phase-out of the student benefit is causing disruption in education institu-
tions and heartache in families. With this benefit being taken away, families and
students are faced with the prospect of making life-determining decisions in a
matter of a few months. It catches many totally unprepared and closes off opportu-
nities. One result of this change and its implementation is that students are being
pulled out of their last year of high school and enrolled in college early in order to
meet the May 1st deadline. Even those college students who will still be eligible to
receive student benefits will find their benefits greatly reduced because of a 25 per-
cent yearly cut; not receiving a cost of living increase a{xd losing four checks during
the year. .

Confusion and unfairness abound regarding the termination of this benefit. It is

‘indeed unfortunate that a child who 1s Wnt on the Social Security benefits

Q

from a deceased, disabled or retired pa should be treated in such a cavalier
manner by this administration. Many students will not be able to adequately meet
their college tuition in the next few months. A college education ahd how te finance
it is something that a family plans over its lifetime and it cannot be aitered in a
matter of a couple of months. The prospect is that many of our students will lose
the opportunity to receive an education—a prospect that will affect their entire
lives and also the ability of our nation to ensure an educated citizenry.

- .

CoNGRESS, oF THE UNITED STATES,
House oF REPRESENTATIVES,
Washington. D.C., February 4, 1982.

Hon. J. J. PicKLE,
Chairman, House Social Security Subcommittee,
Washington, D.C.

Dear MR CHaIRMAN: Enclosed is self-explanatory correspondence from my con-
stituent, Mr. Virgil Mills, Director of Secondary Education, School Board of K‘lana—
tee County, Floyida, regarding student benefits.

I'd appreciaté it if you would consider his concerns as you hold hearings on the
student benefits provisions of the budget reconciliation bill. I'm looking forward to
your response.

Best regards.

Sincerely,
ANDY IRELAND.

Schoot. Boarp or MANATEE COUNTY,
Bradenton, Fla., January 25, 1982.

Hon. ANDY IRELAND,
1124 Longuworth House Office Building,
Washington, D.C.

Dear Sir: Last week, [ talked to your Legislative Assistant, Me. Sandy Streeter,
concerning the Omnibus Reconciliation Act which cut Social Security student bene-
fits. Ms. Streeter asked me to state my concerns in a letter, thus, the reason for my
writing.

Although T am not entirely against the plan of phasing out these student benefits
over the next four years, it does concern me that many of the students who receive
these benefits are not aware of this legislation. Many of the parents I spoke to were
not aware of the legislation and one social security administrator 1 spof(‘g to did not
have any knowledge of the partieulars of how it may effect our local students. [t
appears that no one in the social security system had calculated the effect it would
have on students. Our schoo} system received no word from our State Department of
Education until the first week in January, 1982, which is the same week our local
community college began classes. Had we known about it earlier, we could have
served our students better.

I could go on and or with complaints about this obvious oversight (or was it?), but
I will try in a few brief paragraphs to describe the effect this legislation had on a
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school system of 20,500 students and you can draw your own conclusion about the
effect around the state of Florida. .

. Of our approximately 1,200 seniors, about 90-100 of them (as best we can deter-
mine) receive social security students benefits. When we read the conditions neces-

sary to continue these benefits after the age of 18. namely: “be enrolled in and at-

tending full-time a post-secondary school by of 1982,” we immedintely worked -

cooperatively with our local Manatee Junior Callege and Monatee Area Vocational
and Technical School (MAVTC) to enroll those; who wished to go on to college or
trade school following §raduation from high school. It became necessary to have
those seniors “‘drop-out” of high school during 'the second semester of their senior
year in order to meet the conditions stated above. Fortunately, we. were able.to
work out a dualcredit agreement with our two' Eost-eecondary institutions in orde;
to allow those seniors to graduate in June with their class. - -
As of-this date, we have approximately sixty (60) students enrolled at Mana
Junior College and about twenty (20} others enrolled at MAVTC. 1t disturbs me that
at this most important time in a student’s life he must leave his local school and be
thrust into a situation that could (for some) mean certain failure (they entered’class
about two weeks late). : ‘ ,
My main concern in writing this letter is to inquire as to why the date 9f May 1,
1982, was chosen to implement this leiislatiory instead of August, 1982? I can only
~ conclude that the date was chosen arbitrarily without a lot of thought as to the
~effect it would have on students or it was a égiculated date that the social security
administration used because they knew the £ffect would be a substagtial savings for
the social security system. In either case,/] feel it was & bad choice’ and many stu-
dents and parents will suffer as a resuit. : .
Would you pliease respond to this inquiry as soon as possible,
Sincerely, : »

3 ) " VirciL MiLts,
. Director, Secondary Education.

/

STATEMENT OF HON. RoNALD M. MOTTL, A REPRESENTATIVE IN CONGRESS FROM THK
Svate or Onio -

We are all aware of the immediate impact of the new eligibility requirements of
the social security student benefit program. Many high school seniors across the
country have begun frantically searching for ways to enroll in college before the
May 1.deadline. And those are the lucky ones. mmy as 150,000 college-bound
high school seniors may be affected by the eligibility
small percentage of these students are even aware that their benefits have been
eliminated. Time is of the essence if these students are to make alternative plans to
continue their education. These affected families should have been notified immedi-

- ately after enactment of the changes. It is regrettable that many students who have
been able to take advantage of early enrollment learned of the benefit cutoff from

their héilé school counselors and newspaper articles during the past few weeks. The
urity Administration has not sent notification to these students, although

Social
it is sup| y forthcoming. I sincerely hope that, at the very least, the SSA gives
-immediately priority to this notification process  to inform seniors of the situation.

Unfortunately, the problem doen’t clear itself up upon completion of the notifica-
tion. News of the discantinuance of the student benefit program will literally devas-
tate many families who had long been glanning for and counting on this financial
assistance to put their children threugh college. Now, the rug is being pulled out
from under them. Let me remind you that these are children of widows, widowers,

retirees, and disabled persons. Where do they tuyn? S .

Other forms of student aid which may have been able to assist those losing Social

Security benefits have already suffered drastic cutbacks and will soon be facing the
budget ax-again. We have a situation where the pool of students eligible for these
other financial aid prd]g'rams is being increased wl'!:i(;g the funding for them is being
reduced."The end result is that many potential college students will have to forego
college altogether. In turn, our society suffers from the logs of their future g)ntribu-
tions. . :

Several bills have already been introduced to extend the enrollment deadlines in .

order to give this year’s high school senior class the opportunity to complete four
- years of college education with the aid of social security benefits. I fully |uprort
these bills but they do not go far enouilex. My legislation, H.R. 5193, would complete-
ly restore the social security student benefit program. The costs of ‘reinstating the
program are large, but certainly are not too high a price to pay to ensure the devel-

o - 14,

-

ERIC

A i Text Provided by ERIC

eadline this year. Only a




137
opmént of many young American minds and the future productivity of our country.
“ T hope that the subcommittee and my other colleagues will support the bill. Thank
you. - - '

StatemeNT OF Hon. HAROLD L. VOLKMER, A REPRESENTATIVE IN CONGRESS FROM THE
StatE OFr MissouRri .

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Subcommittee: I am grateful for the opportunity
to testify today concerning social security student benefits and legislation I have in-
troduced regarding this program. I especially wish to thank Chairman Pickle and
the Members of the Subcommittee for their interest. )

Last fall I became aware of the plight of several seniors in a high school in my
district. Because of the elimination of student benefits by Public Law 97-35, over 10
percent of the senior class at Macon High School will not receive the financial help
they had expected to attend college unless they drastically change their plans.

You will notice that I limit my remarks today to high school seniors. I d¢-so be-
cause | recognize the unfortunate but practical fact that these benefits have been
eliminated. We have sacrificed the education of countless students while at the
same time we gave major oil producers huge tax breaks, and I realize that little can
be done to alter this situation. Given this realization, my immediate attention is on
the fair treatment of those involved. . :

. High school seniors have received particularly unfair treatment in the elimina-
tion process. Last fall they made plans for attending college based on a reasonable
expectation that they would receive aid in the form of student benefits. We are not
talking about general expectations for some kind of help that many high school stu-
dents have; rather we are talking about very concrete plans that were made, dollar
figures that werk calculated, all of which would take effect in less than a year’s
time. Suddenly, in late summer, these students were told that the help they relied g
on was no more. That sudden change is not fair treatment.

There is a second reason why the elimination process is unfair for seniors. The
phase-out schedule for the student benefits has a peculiar requirement. Eligibility
for the phase-out benefits requires that the recipient be enrolled in and attending
college by May 1, 1982—this coming May. Those Macon High Students I mentioned
earlier will graduate on May 21, too late to receive benefits. Some students around
the country have found it necessary to drop out of high school early to enroll in
colleges, while others are attending college and high- school simultaneously, thereby
securing their eligibility. This option is not availeble to most students, however, so
the effects of the new law are unfair and needlessly harsh on those students who
planned their senior schedules with normal spring graduation and fall enrollment

dates. D

My bill, H.R. 5176, sets the enrollment deadline back from May to October, 1982.
This change would provide some relief from the unfair treatment accorded seniors.
And by setting the date back to October rather than July, 1982, as some of my col-
leagues have suggested, we would allow these students to try to find joba this
summer to help pay for their own education. - .

H.R. 5176 also delays the phase-out schedule to allow this fall's college entrants to
complete four years of education with the aid of social security benefits. Their bene-
fits would be cut by 25% each of their last three years in college, 8o that in their
senior year, when they have had time to find and obtain alternate aid, the students’
benefits would be 25% of the original amount. .

. The estimates of the number of seniors affected by the new law vary, and I am
sure this Subcommittee will hear from accurate sources in this regard. Whatever .
the number, H.R. 5176 has received enthusiastic support from more than 40 cospon-
sors and from various education organizations around the country. These organiza-
tions include the American Association of Sfate Colleges and Universities, the Illi-
nois State Board of Education, and the Colorado Department of Education.

Again, I thank the Subcommittee for holding hearings on this important topic and
for the opportunity to testify. I will be happy to answer any questions you may

have.
O
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